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NEwW MEXICO OII, CONSERVATION COMMIS3ION
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SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
August 28, 1973

SPECIAL HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of D.

and Joe Don Cook for a dctermination
of icasonable well cocts and for an
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MR, PORTER: The hearing of the Oil Conservation

Commission will come to order, please. Let the record
show that present for the Commlssion are chalrman,

Mr. I. R. Trujiilo, secretary director, Mr. A. L. Porter,
Jr., that the cowmissioner Armijo is unable’to be here

becavse of a funeral, I believe.

" This 418 a special hearihg that was set by a
quorum bf the Ccmmission, and in the 17 years that I have
been the director of the 01l Conservation Commission,
and I belleve that I signed the first forced pooling
order that was ever issued hy this Commission. We have
had some 245 forced péoling cases. Although the law
does establish that the Commission can determine the
reasonable well costs, this is the first time the
commission has ever been called upon to do so by ainy of
the parties who have been lnvolvead in forced pooling
cases before,

At the outset, the Commlission issued certain
subpoenas for individuals and records. Now, I'm going
to suggest at this ﬁime that if the individuals have
come fdrward_with themselves ané with the records that
have been subpoenaed, that we would like to take a

recess after it has been established that the records

are here and have the partles get together in our

conference room upstairs and gee 1f they cannot work out AJ




van

.

)

-

Y. meier & associates .

dearnle

429 ZIMMS BLDG.e P.O. BOX 10926 PHONE 243-669 10 ALBUQUERQUE, NEV' MEXICO 87103

RIS TIRST NATIOMNAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEY 1ICO 8710%

27

11

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

:, i{- Y”"’

PAGE }4

a reasonable well cost.

I really see no point in thilis hearing at all.

I do see a point under the circumstances, but I feel
that thils is something that could be worked out.
Reasonable men should be able. to sit down across the
table with the record and come to an agreement on what
something costs;

So first, I guess that we should establilish
whether or not the 1ndig%dualsihave come forward and
with the informaticn th;é has been subpoenaed.

MR. HOWDEN: F. B. Howden, appearing for
Michael P, Grace and Corinne Grace. We have the
response éo the subpoena. Mr. Grace 1s present.

The decuments and records have been brought and at
the moment Mr. Grace'!s accountants and the petitioners!
accountants have come,. |

So I on behalf of my clients certainly would

have no objection'to proceeding., I think there are some,

we might call, collateral matters, that we would need
to ask the Commlission to consider; but perhaps such a
recess as suggested would be approprlate,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hunker?

MR. HUNKER: May I ask counsel 1f they brought
the driliing contract and the insurance policy witn

regard to blowouts.

e
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‘he wants to make any objectlon to these costs.

- to object to any itcms that they felt were ouv of line;

but we don't know whether the costs are reasnnable or

MR. HOWDEN: I'm sure we have the drilling
contract; and, let's see, I belleve a2verybody has gone
out of the room, |

MR. GRACE: Mrs. Grace has them. She 1s upstairs.
I'll go get them.

MR. HOWDEN: She has the vlowout insurance. She
has that, also, the documentation to it. That's a self-
insuved situation on the contract, Is that ccrrecf,

Mr., Grace? |

MR. GRACE: Yes, that's right. I'll go get 1t.

MR. HUNKER: If the Commission please, I haVea
concurred with what you have sgid and oﬁr accountant is
here, and‘I have already asked%ﬁim 1f he wouid go wlth
the accountants for the Giaces and see if they could
review the third-party invoices and arrive at a 1list of
costs; énd at that pbint I think it's up to me tc get

together with my client and determine whether or not

It's up to the Commission to make a determination
as to reasonable well costs. It isntt up to the applicants

to make that determination, but I think they shonld he

entitled to have thelr day in court, sc to speak, so as

not .
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Mﬁ. PORTER: In other words, both parties
should be satisfied as to what the reasonable vell édsts
are?

MR. HUNKER: As to what the actﬁal costsbhave
been.

MR. PORTER: And what the actual costs have been,
and I feel that the partles can settle this thing
themselves., I see no reason why they cannot., Now, one
reason I'm suggesting this is whatever Commission action
méy come out of thls, of course, 1is subJectvto a Courtis
challenge; and we could experilence numerous delays if-
we go that route; and I think what I suggested here is
reasonable.

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. éhairman, X Qértainly acree; and
T'm sure my client agrees i1t's reasonable., As I say, I
would not want to walve any rights to raise whatever other
questions might be éppropriate, but certalnly thils
approach is & reasonable approach.

MR. PORTER: 1It's understood that you are not
walving any rights. All we are trylng to do here is
to sllow the partlies time if their records now are
avallapie Lo go over thost rgeords and see 1f they can
arrive at what a reasonable cost is. So I would like
to recess the hearing and then come back together. We

will glve you a ré&ionable time, an hour, two hours;
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whatever 1s necessary.

Mr. Trujillo and I will be available all morning.
I would like for you to get on 1t as expeditiously as
possible and try to come back as soon as possible,

MR, HUNKER: Could we recess until 11:00 o'clock,
sire

MR. PORTER: That would be fine. So with no
further objections, this heafing wlll recess until
11:00 o'clock and we will reconvene then in this room,
Thank you very much,

(Whereupon, at 9:24 A.M. the hearing was recessed

until 11:32 A.M.)

& - MR. PORTER: This hearing will come to order,
pleagse. At the request‘of'the‘attorneys for the interesteq
partles, we are golng to recess the hearing untll
1:30 this afternoon, We will reconvene here;

(Whereupon, at 11:34 A.M. the hearing was rééessed

until 2:07 P.M.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order,
please. The Ccommission at this time will resume
consideration of 5054, MNr. Carr, would you read a
description of the‘case?

(Wwhereupon, Commissioner Armiju' 1s now present.)

MR, CARR: Case 5054, Application ‘of D, L. Hannifin

and Joe Don Cook for a determination of reasonable well
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costs and for an order terminating operator‘s”withholding~!
period, Eddy County, New Mexdico.

MR, PORTER: This morning in my eagerness to turn
this formal hearing into an 1nformal hearing, T didnt't
ask for appearances. So at this time I would like to
ask for appearances.

MR. HOWDEN: Wr. Chalrman, I'm Frederlck B. Howden;
and this Js also Mr. Robert W. Ryan.

MR. PORTER: R-y-a-n?

MR. HOWDEN: R-y-a-n, and Mr. william S. Downard,
D~-o-w-n-a-r-d, appearing for Michael P. Grace.

MR. PORTER: All right,

MR. HUNKER: George H. Hunker, Jr., of the‘firm
of Hunker, Pedric & Higglnbotham, Roswell, New Mexicb,
representing D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook.

MR. PORTER: Gentlemen, you will recall that we
recessed the hearing this morning until 11:00 o'clock
énd reconvened and recessed 1t until 1:30. ‘We come
back together at this time, and I'd like to find out
from the attorneys representing the parties here what
you have accompllished and i you have reached ‘an agreement,

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, on behall of Michael P.
Grace, I would like to report to the Commission that all

matters under the accounting aspect of this hearing\were

reviewed, ALl documentary questions were dgliyened_Ig.ihaJ
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petltioner. The matter was gone into and discussed at
some great length, and filve minutes ago I thoughi all
matters rcgarding accounting were resolved and reduced
to writing and prepared to be put in stipulation, anu
the matter has now been turned down, as X understand 1t,
on the basls of a provision that has nothing to do with
the accéunting,‘per se, 80 we are where we started as
1t stands.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Hunker?

’

' MR. HUNKER: If the Commlssion pleases, Mr. Howden
has reported the matter correctly to you. We have
disagreed wpon one very essentlal legal element that is
invoived in connection with thls particular controvef;y,
and that lles in the matter of the ownership of the gas

that's produced from the pooled area.

It was our position that we were entitled to

50 percent of the Grace production from after July 1,1973,
pecause that was the latest date at winlech the withholdlng
period could possibly have terminated. We st1ll have
strong objections to the costs that were lncurred by

the operator in connection with this well, but as aumatter
of give and vake we resolved many of the 1ssues with
regard to the accountlng, and we found many of the items ,
a great majority of the items acceptable, 95 percent of

the items acceptable on the accounting; but we cannot
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10

approve the accounting as belng reasonable 1f we cannot
ohtain some quld pro quo for the positlon which we have
been willling to take with regard to those costs,

At this time; we would like to proceaed on the
basis of the irformation that has been furnished to us
by Mr. Grace or by his representative and make a showing
to the Commission as to what the costs were as furnlshed
to us and let the Commission make its Judgment as to
whether or not the chargeq are reasonable or not, and
make such other determlnations as are necessary in
connection with the legal problems that may be resolved.

I have two wiltnesses t0 call. He may respond,

if he cares to.
MR. HOWDEN: 1I'd 1ike to respond in the form of

a motion., This was one we haa hoped could have been
avoided; but I think 1t must now be brought before the
commission, I don't think that the request for
determination by the Commission on rcasonableness of these
coats 1s £ime1y Hrought before the Commlisslion; and
therefore, we would move that that aspect of this hearing‘
be stricken and avolded by the Commission; and I will
ctate to the nnmmission'that I base my motlon and my
gtatement on the order, the forced pool order of the
Commission particularly Paragraph & of the order portion

in which it is sta%ed that the operator shall furnish the
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Commission and each non-working interest owner in the
subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs
within 60 days following completion of the well, that 1f
no objectlon to the actual well costs are recelved by
the Commission and the Commisslion has not objected wilthin
60 days following completion of the well, the actual well
costs shall be the reasonahle well costs.

Now, what the chronology wiil show and the record
will show is that the accounting was filed in the
Coiwnission. Let me back up one step. The well was

completed on March 15. The accounting was filed on

| May‘8. No objectlion was taken tc the accounting until

this action was brought and filed on either July 30 or
August 1. I'm not quite certailn as to which of those
dates, but in any event clearly well beyond 60 days after
the well completlon date,

Under the terms of the order, therefore, 1t would
be beyond the scope of the order, beyénd t'e power and
authority here to go into an accounting at all because by
the rallure of the applicant here to timely object, the
well costs as submitted are determined the reasonable
costa; and therefore, that 1s now a moot queztlion and
that if the Commission pleases that is the glst of my

motlon.

MR, HUNKER: May I respond, i the Commission pleas
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MR. PORTER: - Sure

MR, HUNKER: The applicants will stipulate that
the ¢osts lncurred as snown by ine sidiewent whiuh vas
filed on May 8, 1973, are the reasonable well costs in
connectlon with this well., The $439,986.35 figure is
acceptable to the applicants and is repgesenting -

MR. PORTER: What was that figﬁf;;‘

MR, HUNKER: $439,986.35. We will stipulate that
those are the reasonable well costs,

MR. PORTER: That was the one that was subiitted
on May 8¢ ' en

MR.’HUNKER: Yes, sir,

MR. PORTER: Well, Mr, Hunker, what then are you
ogjccting to, whether supplementalycosts were submitted?

MR, ﬁUNKER: They have submitted from time to
time additional statements as to what their costs have
been, and the last statement which is unsigned says,
"I hereby certify this amended accounting to be an
accurate account of the expenditureé made in drilling
and completing the well but not excludling other valid
expenses that may prove the graﬁd total figure to be
higher." The total on that amended staﬁement whiich was
furnished to the applicants is $U65,681.10.

MR, FORTER: $465,681, -~

MR, HUNKER: 10 cents, ves, sir,
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MR. PORTEK: This 1s the latest cost? Does that
»represent the total cost?

MR. ﬁOﬁKER: We are hoping that it represents the
total costs., If I may 1nterJe6t here, 1{ the Commission
‘pilease -- » |

MR. PORTER: That this is indicating there may be
additional costs? .

ﬁR. HUNKER: I don't know what that statement
means, but not excluding other val;d expenses,

MR. PORTER: When was this submitted?

MR. HUNKER: This was submitted, the Commission
vecclved 1% T believe, Augﬁst 21,

MR. PORTER: Woll, Mr. Hunker, in connection with
this, is it the appliilcants! contention that the final
figure of $465,681.10 was not submitted wilthin the 60 days?

MR, HUNKER: I think the record will show that it
was not filed timely.

MR. PORTER: The $439,00C figure was submltted
timely? |

MR, HUNKER: Appears to have been timely rileqd,
yes, sir.

, MR. ARMISO:  Wews you able tn reconeclle the differenc
in that $25,000.002

MR. HUNKER: The Commlissioner of Public Lands askod

Rt

whether we were abl.: to reconciie the difference, and I
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1 think you should answer that, Mr. Howden.
2 MR. HOWDEN: I think, Mr. Gha’»man or
- y 3 Mr. Commissioner, that we did reconcile in effect that
i 4 $25,0';oo’1n the séttlement that I thoﬁgh‘t we had reached
bj lf g until ten minutes ago. :
- éé 6| MR. HUNKER: As Mr. Howden says, 1t beccmes a
. ,?§ 7 moot point as to actual well costs heing submltted
B %% - 8 within the 60 day period. Our objection would be that
3 ‘2; :9‘ we don't wint tvo pay the z5 percent penalty on the
.% 10 difference between 435,000 and 465,000,
) Ei 1 - MR. PORTER: Mr. Howden, the Commission overruled \
%% 3 12 your objection and we will file 1t with the testimony
D o 13 ~in the case. |
: = I T A ¥
;a; §§ 14 ' MR. HUNKER: I'd like to have Mr. D. L. Hannifin
?,{ %% 15 | and Mr. P, L. Duncan in and be sworn.
- gé 16 _ (Whereupon, the wltnesses were sworn,)
2 .
? §§ 17 MR, HOWDEN: Mr. Cnalrman, before proceeding
‘ 25
b ? %; 18 wiéh this witness I would like to ask the Commission
- §§ 19 to permit us to take a witness out of order on our part
‘: ég 20 of the case. We have a wiltness here from Washington, D.C.
a .
§§ u We would 1like to have leave of the Commission to be able
- g% 22 to have him testify. He was here available this morning
;g“'23 : and we are tryingvto save some time; and 1in effect, too,
f §§ 24| ' his time has 5een lost in waiting., We would like to

- 25 “ ‘ aalg tbg QQm mj csj on Iﬁa![e tQ take b:m Q”i“ Qt' Qnden a0 tbai.

iﬁ | D o
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F2 may be excused.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Hunker, 4o you have a response
ﬁo this reQuéét?

MR. HUNKER: We object to taking the wltness out
of order, but T realize that planes have to be‘caught
and the like, and I don't want fc terribly inconvenience
tﬁis gentleman who has come out from Washington., I object
to it because we have been walting around for some tlwe,
too,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Howden, the Commission will
allow yOur’witness to come on at thﬁs time,

MR. HOWDEN: Thank you, Mr. Chalrman.

LEE C. WHITE,

a witness, having been first duly sworn, according to law
upon his oath, testified as follows:

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MR. PORTER: Mr. Wnite, would you take the chair

‘at the end of the table, please?

MR. WHITE: Thank you, ir. Jhairman. My name
is Lee C. White. I'm a practicing attorney in Washington,
., and T'm here at the request of the Grace interest
to testify before the Commission on a matter that I

counseled them abcut perhaps mid June, The matter that

I discussed with them was the coﬁtingent 1iability that I
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1 believe that they had at that time and have now as a
f ,!f 2 result Q£;5~challenge to the Federal Power Commission's
~ %; 3 Llsméll pr;aucer.eXeﬁﬁtion. ' |
_ ‘} 4 The Federsl Power Commlsslon adopted a rule in
- ;E. 5 1970, saylng that small producers were exempt from the
;f :; é regulation of wellhead gay rates. This has been
if ig ‘ 7 challenged. A case was brought in the Court of Appeals
R %g 8 for the Mstrict of Columbia Circult, and on December 12,
o g; 9 1972, subsequent to this Commission's order in this
‘%%?; 10 partiCular proceeding, the Court of Appeals by a 2 to 1 \
Ei 11 decision in a case styled, Texaco v, Federal Power
;; é% 3 12 Commission, held that the Pederal Power Commission di4 not
‘ - 8 §~ 1 have the authority under the natural gas act to exclude
: ) gg 14 small producers from rate regulatlion. The cltation of
;fx ) ;g 15 that case is 474 F. 24, 416,
L‘ §§ 16 The docket number in the Court of Appeals 1s
= E %g Ry Docket No. 71-1560, and therc are two relatedigﬁiﬁﬁ ‘but
| §§ 18 I think that the citation should be adequate }gfﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁ
33
- g; 19 purposes of the Comwmission and its staff,
a ‘ ,
5 é%w 20 Thgt was a split decision. Two of the Judges
L §§ 21 belleved clearly and unmistakably that the Federal Power
66 : e
- 35 2 Commission dld not have that authority. The descendling
a -
B g% 23 Jjudge, Judée rany, felt otherwise and su slated; and yeti
gﬁ 24 I think it is clear in a reading of even the descent that
o 25 there is a contingent 1liabvility to refund to the interstate
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pipe line from a small producer the excess over the

proper area rate fixed by the Eederal Power Commissilon,
At fhs tima dhat that A§nision wés'rendered.
December 12, 1972, the Permlan Basin area rate was
roughly in the crder of 16 cents per 1000 cubic feet.
Subsequent to that tiwme on August 7, 1973, just a few
weeks ago the Federal Power Commission issued a new area

rate for the Permian Basin. I should note in discussing

the Court of Appeals! decision that on May 3, a petiticn

»for certlorarl to the U.S. Supreme Court was iiled. That

particular petition has not yet been acted upon. It 1is
assumed that the Court, when 1t convenes for its October

term, the Supreme court will make a determination as to

whether or not the case will be heard by the Supreme

Court.

My 6wn advica to the Graces at the time was that
since there is an excellent chance that they will be
requlired by the Court's declslon either 1if it 1s not
taken by the Supreme Court or if 1t 1s arfirmed by the
Supreme Court should it declde to hear argument of 1t
willl result in a 1llablility on the part of small producers,
including the Graces,to sake 2 mefund to interstate pipe
lires that have purchased gas from them.

At this moment in time, I don't think that I could

even make a guess as Lo whether that will be 16 cents or
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whether 1t will be the new area rate oi 35 cents, I think
1t could be argued that it will be 35 Centéx> I thirk it
could be argued that 1t will be 16 cents. ’I thiﬁk it is
also possible Just to lay out the spectrum of possibilitied
that ¥he PFederal Power Commlssion may undertake to say
despite the ruling that it did not have authority, that

for whatever reasons it does not belicve that refunds
should be pald by the small producers who acted in good
faith believing that the Commission's order was valid.

I believe aaé}§o state thaﬁ chould thét be the
case and should the Céﬁmiséion attempt to walve refunds
that the partles who brought ﬁhe oroceeding in the first
Instance will protest and contest that and undertake to
require that there be refunds. In that state of event,
I éuggested to the Graces that 1t made a great deal of
sense for them to protect agalnst any 1liability through
whatever Qevices were open to them; and, of course, the
most obvious 1s the escrowing of the funds so that when
the judiclal and commlission process has run its course
the sltuation will have been préserved so that they will
not hava paid to their royalty owners and to any other
interest owners monies that they then have to try to
pé§$§er.

I am 1ﬁformad by Mr. Grace that that information

was communicated to the varlous royalty owners and Othérﬁ_J
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Me. Cook, and others may have will then invest. My advice

interest owners and that all of them indicated an
understanding of the situation and have agreed to go

S ST R R AL ;
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alnong with the conge
When I had expressed these thoughts and views to Mr., Grace,
I belleve we thought that it was appropriate that that
information be brought to the attention of both

Mr. Hannifin and E} Paso; and as a consequence, on June 27,
1973, I called the partles. I talked directly with

Mr. Hannifin and with a Mr, Rick Johnson of El Paso Natural]
Gas COmpanﬁ in E1 Paso, Texas; and the followling day I
sent a registered letter conflirming thls advice that I

had. glven to the Graces,

Tt seems to me that thls has some bearing not on’

the part of the proceeding that has to do with whether
the accounting 1s reasonable and whether the expenses wggﬁﬁg
reasonable, but what happens after an agreement on that,‘-x
because gulte cleariy oune of the requesits of the petitizuen
of this Commlssion is to find that the well costs have now
been realized by the operator, Mr. Grace, under your order

and that as a consequence whatever interest Mr., Hannifin,

to them 1s that 1f they are usling the 52 cent per 1000

cublc feet price to determine when that pay out has been

accomplished, they may instead be deluding themselves,

because 1t is not only conceivable, I think it 1s quite J
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Likely that there will be some refund requirement.

Eh#”yis one of the polnts that when I indibated

that Mr. Grace suggcatcd whaio 13.would make sense to

present it Vo thic Commission, and this is one of the
principal points that I want to make to you., I think
that the Commission has 1t wlthin 1ts power to examlne

the situation insofar as the prospects for any refund

“1lability and through escrow or perhaps some other

arrangement that the parties can reach an agreement to
protect against the undesirable situation where perhaps 

8 months, a year from now, the matter willi have been
finally adjudicated. And then the money will have been
spent and there 1s a blg scramble to get the money back

in order to refund to El Pasc., So far as El Paso 1s
concerned, the interstate plpe 1line, I don't think ﬁh;t

1t will be a free ageat who will be able to,saQ,"well,

we don't want to press cur rights to refund," because if
they don't, the commerce of the pipe line can be expected.
The very same people or the classes of people who
challerged the Federal Power Commission'!s authority to
ivsus this rnling will certainly be before the Commission
and perhaps hefore the Court saying that just and
reasonable rates which is in Quotes, the language of

the natural gas act, prohibit the chargirz of more than

just and reasonable rates; and as a consequence, they want
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thelr refunds.

So that in terms of how this Commission handles

the matter assuming amreement on what arc the reascnable
costs Qf the well, I think 1t 1s more that you have this
in your mind and that 1s one of the reasons I wanted %o
come here. I belleve that thls 1s well worth the
Commission undertaking either through its continuing
supervision under the original order or perhaps through
agreement by the rarties to malkte certaln .that the SituatioJ
is taken into account and provided for,

I think that concludes that part of the point I
would like to make. There 1ls a further point I think
has been eluded to, and that 1s the interest that
Mr, Hannifin may have as a result of the Commission's
forced pooling order., I must at the outset, and it will
be no surprise to you, I am not familiar with the New
Mexico law on the subject. I am advised that oddiy enough
this partlcular matter may not have been previously
1itigated here in New Mexlico; but under Section 7B of
the Natural Gas Act I think 1t 1s evident there can be
no abandonment of a dedicatlon of natural gas to the
interstate market once it has been made.

When E1l Paso's contract with the Grace interest

in this particular well, dated March 1, 1973, was executed|

El Paso as is thelr custbm gathered together with a cluste
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of others and forwarded 1t to the Federal Power
Commlssion for 1ts review. The Federal Power Commission
has accepted it and I am satistied that ir‘iﬂere i5 o
be any change, any taking away of that gas either from
the iInterstate market or from that particular contract,
it will requlre the Federal Power Commission's approval.
As I read your order, ycu designated, you had a

choice of two appllcants seeking to be designated the

operator of the well., You made a cholce, The chbice was

Michael P. Grace IX. Mr, Grace then went about his
rzaponsibllitlies which were to provide for the sale of
the gas and einvered into a contract with E1 Paso Natural
Gas Company for thls purpose., I think there was no reason
that El Paso shouldn't have accepted his authority to
bind or commit all of the gas from that well.

It would be my view, therefore, that 100 faercent
of the pgas is commltted under that March l,'1973 contract
and that any change therefrom would require approval by
the Federal Power Commission. That I think perhaps too
briefly, but nevertheless 1s as I can put it, 1s what I
regard the situation insofar as the application of the

Natural Gas Act to thils matter before you.

CROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR, PORTER:
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In referring, Mr. White, to the small producer, you are
using the Federal Power Commission's definition I believe
which 1s a small producer is 10 billion cubic feet of
gas per year or lesg than 10 billion?‘

Yes, sir.

Do you know for a fact that the Graces would gualify
under the definition of a small producer?

I do not know for a fact. I have assumed because the:
made the application under that provision,

In other wérds, that would have no particular bearing on
the case anyway?

I would think not, becausc 1f they are net by definiticn
a small producer, why, then obvliously they could not
have avalled themsélves regardless of what a court
subsequently says about thefutatutory authority to 1lasue
such an order by the FPC,.

fhat's right. Now, your t+sidmony is pertinent here only
ingofar as pay out, when tﬁé*ﬁﬁy out of the well is
achieved or accomplished?

Well, yes, sir, although I think I'd 1ike to go Just a
1ittle bit further to suggest that that 1s one 6f the
issues; but I would belleve that since the nommission
has some continuing interest in the matter that 1t may

want to afford your good offices to see to 1t that with

this prospect facing the partles and, lnstead, this
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Commission, that proper steps be taken to preserve the
Interests of all and protect against 1t since we are

aware of it. It is not something that will coma in

out of the blue. It is now a matter of Judlcial record,
and I think a reading of the case will confirm what I

have sald about it, and I think armed with that iaformation
that the Commission here would probably want to encourage
the parties to work out some arrangement so that nobody
gets hurt ultimately depending upon how the Courts resolve
the dispute about refunds.

As a formex member of‘bhé Federal Power Commission, would
you 1like to hazard a gueés as to whethér this price would

be rolled back in the event that 1t 1s,‘to 16 cents or

35 cents?

Mr. Chalrman ~-

I reallze in dealing with'the Federal Power Commission
you are shooting at a moving target because phllosophles
change every time menmbership changes.

The answer really comes in two barts. One of them 1s

what 1s the Commission likely to do, and seccndly, what

is the court 1ikely to say that it can do. And frequently
those aren't the same,

Right.

I could make a guess, I don't know how useful 1t would be,

My guess is that the Supreme Court will grant this, sir, 1
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1 part, because this dispute over the FPC's authority to |
= 2 issve the small producer exemption order is; i many ways, | [
s o 3 aimo:st alwa:ys ldentical to anb even larger‘ dispute that =
Y 4 has gone on. And this 1s the so-called optional
u: 5 pricing bfocedure that the Commission adopted in 1971. | »
- ;,, 6 That has been challenged. In fact, argument will be
e g 7 heard before the Court of Appeals for tlie District of
M g 8 Columbia Circﬁi‘c on September 25, and I know there is | B
"; 9 a rate against the Federal Power Commission of very , ‘ R
' % 10 significant interest. The Public Service Commlssion v A
’ i 11 for one. 20 or 21 members of Congress for another.
c; And I know that the argument will be wade to bhis
, ” _§ g':: 13 same Court that reached the 2 to 1 decision in the small | ,
X 2 .
: §§ 14 producer case., Its language 1s that the majority of the
4
;E, 15 language almost disposes of the optional pricing case.
P 3z ,
" gg 16 Well, that!'s very Important, and I have a hunch that the I
w ?? 17 Supreme ‘Court will elther want to consolidate those |
23
: §; 18 cases or take the one as a comparison of how 1t feels '
. LR
- g; 19 about the authority of the Federal Power Commigsion to _
s T2 ‘
i,, z:'g 20 promulgate rules and regulations under the Natural Gas ‘
§§ 21 Act,
PE .
éf }2\2‘ Q From your testimony here, you might expect some conslderable ‘
g§ n, }* veriod of time to elapse before 1t's actually determined B
5 Y what the rinal -- v R
we
251A I could be 48 much a8 twu years,
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Time for all of the appeals?
Yes, slr, and it's big enough and lmportant enough, there
is enough money lnvolved, there 1s enough interest
invelved to make iie belleve 1t's going to go the full
course which could be somewherc betweéen a year, at the
outslide, two years.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hunker?

MR, {UNKER: If the Commissionrﬁiease, T have
no questlons for Mr. White. I thank him very much for
his opinion. I'd like to call attentlnn fo the
Ccommission of the fact that he has testifled about a
number ot +hings where there has been 1o fouﬁiation lald,

For example, the Grace-El Paso contract. If is not in

“évidence. It hasn't been produced, and we will reserve

our objections with regard to those‘matters to another

time.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

CROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Mr. White, you testiflied you had advised the Graces to
escrow the funds because of this possible roll back in
the price, Now, what percentage oi the funds did you
advise them to escrow?

My advice was a little more gencral than that, sir, Tt

was that there is this contingent liability and that I




PAGE 27
1 think being aware of i1t they ought to take whatever
- ‘;f 2 steps are appropriate to guard against it., And I suggested
. 3 that one of the standard and oi‘thodox approaches is the
- T “ ¢SCrow approacii. R
Z'“ Aiv 5 Now, I did not specify one. My advice to them
;,; é; 6 was prior to the FPC's l1ssuance of 1ts August 7, 1973,
;,E {2 y new area rate for the Permlan; and may I say that, too,
;>€ §§ 8 may well be challengsd. So I don't know that that |
h §§ 9 35 cent rate 1ls going to mean a thing. And in ab&oiute
-
- _§§' 10 safety nowi, I'm now telling you I did not advise the
= b
:: Ei}l 1 Graces this specificélly. Absoliute safety would seen
4;; é%fﬂz 12 to me to require a 16 cent test.
a éi’ égﬁgé 13 Someone else may feel that a reading of the
$ £s
J §§: gg 14 hugust 7, 1973 order makes 1t clear that i1t is golng to
??# ;% 18|  go higher than 16 cents and that somewhere either at
%ia gg 16 .35 or somewhere bhetween 16 and 35. The escrowing is
. 4
E; §§ 17 simply a device to attempt to keep the parties in a
; 25
é?f gg 18 fluid situation, and there may be other devices that can
o g; 19 be arranged, bonding or assurances of another sort.
i; é% 20 So that the parties, it strikes me when they
Cy %g 21 are aware of this problem, ought to be able to work
- g? 22 oﬁt a satisfactory means sultable to themselves and
gg 23 sultable o this Commisslion thﬁt will do what youn want
- i~ .
. gg 24 it to do which 1is %o profect against a fairlv clear and
- 25 obvious liability. ' _J
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Now, do the Permlan Basin rates make a distinction
between old gas and new gasé
Yyes, sir.
And what 1s the cutoff date for new gas?
Well, I think that's after, I have the order with me,
Itts after January 1975, I belieQe; but the 35 cents rate
applies not only to new gas hut also to old gas that was
contracted for after 1968, I think this contract obviously
came after 1968 so that 1t would, as I read the FPC
August 7 order, be entitled to a 35 cent rate; but I want
to, 1f I may, put a footnote on that,

There are some exceptions, and it would take a
more careful reading than I have gifen to it,'and I would
hope that the partles themselves would take a very good
careful look at that. And you also I think should take
into accoUnéﬁkhe possibility that there will be a challenge
particularly with respect to old gas. There are a lot
of parties that are watching this; and when the Commlssion,
Federal Power Commission, now takes an old rate promulgated
initially in 1965 at about 16 cents and says that rate
at least alfter 1968, and I think the reason for that is
because of the moratorium that was built into the original

Parmian Basin area rate decision, there will ve, I think

’

possibly. predictable, there will be judl:ial dispute over

its authority to ralse those rates after January 1968, and
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prior to the August order.

But you feel that 1t would be perfectly safe to spend
your 16 cents and possibly escrow any difference between
16 cents and what you are zetting?

I donit see how it could be lower than that; and inthe
Augus£17 order, the Commlission ltself now filixes a minimum
rate at 16 cents for’*ay gas 1n the Permian Basin.,

I would think that 16 cents, certalnly nobody could
conceivably get hurt under that. |

Would you go so far as to say it would be reasonable %o
spend up to 35 cents and escrow the amount above 35 cents?
I haven't thought about_it previcusly, but Just responding
I would think that that would be a reasonable way to
proceed 1f that were accompanled by some other'type of
arrangement protecting the partles. In other words, a
bonding coupany or through some contractﬁal arrangements
that made it clear. I don't know precisely how many
parties have an interest in this well, but I don't think
the number’is in The hundreds or tens,

I think 1t 1s manageable and that the parties being
apprised of this probably should be able to work out a
satisfactory arrangement, Eut I don't think that alone the
escrowing vetween 35 and gé/would be quite adequate,

That's not quite safe enough?

No.
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MR. NUTTER: No further questlons,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

Mr. Whité, I'm nct sure that you went into this question;
and I would like to make certaln that we do get into 1it,
and that has to do with the proposition of taking gas
that 1s in Interstate commerce and contracting it or
reselling it into intrastate commerce. I'd like to ask
your opinion for the benefit of the Commission as to
vhether or not this can be done. If so, under what
conditions?

Weli, éection B of the Natural Gas Act says that once
facllifies have been approved and gas 1tself has been
s0ld into the interstate markets, that is a dedication
that can be ébandoned only with FPC approval. In a perdsd
of shortage especlally in the intrastate market; I would
say thaththe Federal Power Commission today and tomorrow
and tﬁé‘ééy after would be extraordinarily reluctant to
commlt any gas once dedlcated to the interstate market

to be withdrawn to that market and sold in the intrastate

market.

And I suggest, I belleve, that in this particulor

LY |
‘Anstance, che Commlssion would belleve that 1t has, the i

FPC would believe 1t has already ascertained Jjurisdlctlon '

over the contract and that thai gas 1s committed to the

J
|
i
i
|
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interstate market,

Q Another point, Mr. White, at the risk of beilng repetitious.
In this situation faced with the cantingencies of this
pending 1itigation, do you have an opinion as to whether
or not ultimately Snce it's resvlved it would have a
retroactive effect, that 1s, a requirement of péying back
in this instance to E1 Paso funds already recelved from
El Paso over the amount that is finally arrived upon?

o I think the answer to that question 1s that in alil

1likellhood 1t would be required‘under this situation even

o .than in eariier Federal Power Commission cases

e
whe”c the difference between the in-line rat and what

was: actually determined to be the Just and reasonable rate
was reqqtred because here In the Court of Appeals the.
challenge to the small producer order 1s not that 1t was
unwise, but there was simply no authority to have done
that.

As a consequence, I think that the‘Just and
reasonable area rate is what will have to be the case and
therefore the chances are excellent, if not 100 percent,
that there will be a decisibn by the Court and carried
out by the FPC to refund the difference between what was

received under a program that nas provon 8 Wi

&
{

statutory authority and what was the area rate,

i sugrested there could be two different area rates,
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the Qne that was promulgated in 1965 and that that came
out'earlier this monti. It may well be, though, as I
did suggest, that the Federal Power Commission may
undertake to relleve any of the small producers of

responsibility for refunds on the grounds that they ~cted

- in good faith and the Commission did, too, belleving it

had‘the authority; But this will not be short of‘an
empy economic question in a vacudm.

There are parties in 1nteres;fwho will say that
regardless of ﬁhe PFederal Power Commisslon's desire to

be understanding of the problems that such & declsion

~would put on small producers thét'there is no optlon.

3 '
they wlll have to do that, Now, sometimes refunds have

been walved; but I don't think it would be possible in
thié‘casé. It may have some way ol working it out over
a perlod of time, but I would think ultimately the
chances are qulte strong that refunds wlll have to be
made.

This, of course, rests on an assumption that the
Courts will find as did the D.C. Circuit. They may say
there w#s a descending Jjudge; and for all I know his
decislion may be acéepted by the Courts and prove to be
the case, that not only cduld they do 1t; but the fact

thét they dld 1t was all right, In which case, I would

assume then that the 52 cent per 1000 cubic feet rate woul
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. gas industry if non-operators are permitted to sell their

, i“ a perlod where there are aiffering attemp:s by the FPC

be upheld and tnat the money that was held in escrow
or otherwlse protected could then be distributed to
the partles in integgst.

One more question, Mr. White. Do you have‘aﬁ‘opinion

as to what consecuences could be predicted in the natural

P

S
gas separately after an operator has contracted t6 s<ll 1t7

This is an area that I am only slightly familli with}ﬂ

but T don't think 1t takes an enormous imaginatior.

T

aeg%ihe havoe that could be represented by that. We arc

i

to find ways to permit a change in the prilces paid for

3

T B SN 4
%as ana v, I

”

» effect, encourage that would ke conitrary
to thgipublic Interest.

K'As to whether it is illegal, whether the New Mexico
law or the Federal law prohibits that, I simply do not
know; but if you are asking my view as a matter of public

@?akes a great deal of sense

policy, I can tell you that

iy
o

to have any well operated Bg%&ééingle operator so that
people who deal with that operator are not deallng with
him at their peril.

I believe that it would serve the public interest
to’use that option, and I gather that was what the New

Mexico Commission had in mind when it adopted its order

here on November 8, 1972,
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1 MR, HOWDEN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

“ 2 MKR. HUNKER: I have a question now.

» 3 MR. PORTER: Mr. Hunker?

I 4 CROSS-EXAMINATION

s 5 BY MR, HUNKER:

D
1 ) g 6| Q Is it posslible that the Supreme Court's decision could
E"“ E 7 be prospective 1n 1ts effect so that if would be appllcable
! : é 8 from the date of that decision assuming that it affirms

. :; 9 the position of the Court of Appeals?

't % 15 1. A I'd say, Mr. Hunker, it would be possible but most unlikely],
:: i 11‘ because the theory of the majority in the Court of Appeals
3'” ‘“;g_ 2 12 is that tie Natural Gas Act simply doesn't aut—::orize the \

. n‘ .§ gg 13 ¥PC to have done it. S0 whatever they did do was without

:: gg 14 statutory authority, and I don't see how they could say

. i f ;;g 4 18 that they ‘didn't do 1t prospectively, but --
ke §§ 16| Q At what point in time then would the order be effective
¥
{; gg 17 as far as the roll back was concerned?
o gg 18 [ A I would say f{rom the very promulgation of the small
f I gg 19 producer exemétion order.
:; é% 20 Q And how many lnstances has there been a roll back 1n

. g:f 2 prices where there 1s a rebate required? Are you famillar
B ;E 22 with that?
| IN gg & A woll, I cantt ~ive vou a number; but I can tell you 1t

P §~ 24 15 not uncommon and it is roi rare and unusual, While the

- 5 Federal Power Commission was undertaking to determine the
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“in refunds to intershéte pipe lines which were passed on

Just and 12asonable rates, it did establish an
arrangement known as the in-line rates which took the
contract prices generally in an area and sald that will
be the in-1line ratc subject, of course, to an understanding
by all who paid that rate that if the area rate turned
out to be something different, then 1f it were left, the
area rate that was authorlzed as a just and reasonable
rate became effective as of the time that those contracts

were entered into.

So it 1s not unrrecedented to have that roll back

to distribution cdﬂbanies and ran into the hundreds of
millions of dollars in the 1960s.

One other questlon. .Are you aware of the fact that the
usual o0il and gas lease provides for the payment to the
lessor of the market value at the weli of the gas as
produced? Are you aware of that customary provision

In an oil and gas lease?

Yes, in a general sense I am, counsel,

Would you care to comment as to what amount the lessee
should be requlred to pay to a lessor when thefe 1s this
differential where an interstate carrier would pay, say,
35 cents where an intrastate would pay 52 cents for that

particular gas? Would you comment on that situation

A% ¥

for ug?
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rate 1s all that can be paid by the pipe lines And

Iwreally don't have'that gcod enough of feel for that -

to be able to glve you a response, but I would believe
that the Natural Gas Act adopted by Congress 1s preeminent
and that if gas moves Into interstate commerce, and that's
the type of gas we're talking about at the moment, then

whatever the Commission fixes as a Just and reasonable

inscfar as any divislon between the operator and his
partners or between the operafor and the lessor, I think
that 1s between them;'and I really don't have any expertise
or any feel for that or, instead, any opinion., I slmply
donit know, |

MR. HUNKER: That's all. Thank you very much,

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a questioh?

MR, HdWDEN: Thank you very much, Mr. Chalrman.
We ask leave of the Commission that the witness be excused,

MR. HUNKER: It's agreeable with nme, |

MR. PORTER: If there are no furpf?%iquestions,
the witness may be excused. Call your Seéﬁ witness.

THE WITNESS: May I say, Mr. Chalrman, that I

do appreclate your decislon for‘allowlng me to go out of

order,
MR. DOWNARD: Mr. Chairman, T am the Graces'

attorney and I would like to present a motlon at this

time and move that the Commisslon dismiss this proceading
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on these grounds: The applicant's counsel has stated
quite candldly that during the recess this mornling all
the costs that were questions and were verifled, that
there 1s no real dlspute between these parties about the
accounting matter. He says, however, that they would
otherwlse approve those costs except that they want a
quid pro quo for approving the accounting.

So 1t seems to me clear that what the applicants
are doing ic abusing this Commission by taking 1ts time
for a protracted hearlng of accounting matters in an
effort to use that as a quid pro quo, a threat to the
respondent that 1f we won't agree to non-escrow. these
payments that they Will take up thls Commlssion's time
with a long and detailed accounting proceeding golng into
excruclating detaills. Really} nobody 1s being abused by
this except the Commission. Of course, 1t's running up
expenses fcr the partles. 1It's abusing the partiles, ﬁoo,
by having them keep wltnesses on hand and pay expenses
to go into several days of protracted accounting that 1s
wQ911y unnecessary except to use it as a quld pro quo to
try to get to force an apgreement on something that is
not even before the Commission and 1s not Lnvolved 1in
this accounting.

There 1s no legltimate accounting proceeding; and

therefore, I move that this proceeding be QEgmissed.
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~

MR, PORTER: Mr. Hunker, would you like to
respond to the motion?

MR, HUNKER: Yes, Mr. Porter, I would like to
respond.

MR. PORTER: By the way, before I get into it,
I'd like to relate‘a 1ittle story énd relate 1t to this
about a certalin health speaker one time who had made a
remark, made some commetit about c¢orpuscles; and he sald,
"I'm sure that all of you know what the inside of a
corpuscle looks like." The M.C. sald, "Well, I'm sure
most of fhem do, but you might explain. it for the ones
that never have been inside of one."

So I'd like to know what quid pro que means.

MR, HUNKER: It means that for which, It
represents the consideration for entering into'an agreemendy

MR. PORTER: I see. The conslideration for entering
into an sagreement?

MR. HUNKER: That's correct, sir.

MR. PORTER: You may proceed.

MR. HUNKER: We would like to put on our case to
show the Commlssion, as I indicated earlier, that we
vere wiliing to atirmiate as to the omount ¢
that were incurred in connection with the drilling of

the initial test well. Mr. Howden's indicated that they

timely furnished the Commission with a $439,000 1ist of
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costs representing them to be the actual well costs;

and we are perltectly willing to accept that iteﬁ; and

if Mr. Hannlfin would get on the stand he would be more
that happy to accept the well costs as.they have announced
with certaln specified objecticns which we discussed in
the process of our negotiatlions today.

MR, HOWDEN: Hr. Chalirman, on behalf of my client,

Mr. Grace, I'm prepared to accept that stipulation,

MR. HUNKER: The original $439,986.35%? We are
in agreement on that as representing the reasonable well
costs in connection with the drilling ot the Grace well.

MR, HOWDEN: That's coyvrect, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chairman, at the risk of taking two more minutes of
the Commission's time, I'd llke to ask respectfuily that
I confer with my client with regard to this stipulation
and make certain that there is no misunderstanding as

to 1lts iwmplications. EWO minutes ought to covegiit.

MR. PORTER: Now, Just one mcment. As Ixﬁnderstand
i1t, this stipulatlion as agreed upon takes care of Polnts
1, 2, and 3 in the application.

MR, HOWDEN: fThacv!s the reason I've asked for this

.time, Mr., Chairman, because I had a hurried word with

my client; and I'm not sure ve understood each other as

to the breadth and scope of this stipulation, I'd like

tu muke certain, ii the Commission pleaséni

~
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MR. PORTER: All right. We will have a five minute

recess.

(Whereupon, a five minute recess was held.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing wlll come to order

-again, and at this time I will hear from Mr. Howden,

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chalrman, I want to make sure
I understand the proposed stipulation, In that 1light,
the Chairman asked me for exampie, if the effective
stipulation was to ¢o away with Paragraph 1 of the docket
is one question, I think. That is the one requlring
Mr. Grace to furnish itemized schedules; et ceitera. That
I think is moot, his having done it already this mornlng.
So that redlly isn't effected by the stipulation, as I
understand it. If I understand correctly what Mr. Hunker
was sayilng was that the $439,000 that was timely flled
would be subject to the 25 percent penalty factor and the
balance béyond the $439,000 would not be subject to the
25 percent.

Now, my client in an effort to save a lot of this
accounting that Mr. Downard was talking about a vhlle ago,
suggested that we attempt to find a stipulation that can
work and then move on with 1t. We need some verification
in that respect, So what I'm saying is that 1f I under-
stand 1t correctly we can stipulate, but the $439,000 1is

subject to the penaity factor, and thcngifferenge, {from
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factor allocaticn as regards those items,

$25,000, would not be.

MR. HUNKER: Mr. Porter, timely submitted was a
1list of costs. Under Mr. Howden's contention, those
actual costs will be regarded as the reasonable well
costs if under the Commission's order as it was written
no obJjectlon ls made by the Commisslion within a perlod
of 60 days. We are willing to stipulate that the $439,986.

constitutes the actual well costs under the Commission's

order and that we are williﬁ;éto pay the 25 percent risk

With respect to other wellhead equipment that has
been placed on the lease 3ince that time, we are aware‘
of an item for subsurface equipment of $22,403.36 which
we have been able to verlify as being a proper expense in
connectlion with the well. There was no risk involved,
however, because this well did not have to be purchased
until after the well was found to be capable of producling
oll and gas.

As a matter of fact, they borrowed equipment and
used 1t on thé well prlor to the acquisiﬁion of that 1te$.
There are three addltlonal ltems that were not on the
original statement of actual cxpenses, $1763.21,

MR; PORTER: $1762 --

MR, HUNKER: ~-63.21. $1775.32 for a high-low

35

pressure valve and $12,718.18 representing wellhead equipm

1

nt.
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MR. PORTER: $12,718.182

MR. HUNKER: $12,718.18, yes, ‘sir.

MR. PORTER: That was the wellhead equipment?

MR. HUNKER: For what they referred to as
wellhead equipment. The costs of those ltems were not
timely filed. It appears to‘us that they were items
whichkwere purchased aftexr the well was proven to be

productive and that, therefore, they would not be entitled

to, or they would not be considered in determining whether

or not a 25 percent risk factor should be added to them.

We had- certain other objections at the time we were
conversing with regard to a proposed setilement, and I
would call these ltems to your attention for Lt's up %o
the Commission to make a determinatioi: as to uhe reasonablsg
well costs., We objected to the $5600 item for company
supervislon. We objected to $12,000 for contingent fees
representing blowout insurance.

We objected to Burr & Cooley's bill for $566.80
representing services in connection with the forced
pooling hearing. As to thoce 1items, we are not wllling
to stipulate those last thuree, but will leave that 1n
a matter of discretlion of the Commission; but on the other
1tems, we will stipulate that the $439,000 represents

the actual well costs upon which we are chargeabvlc with

the 25 percent penalty. . —
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’ A 1 MR. PORTER: Mpr. Hunker, as I understand it,
;N 2 these last three items you have mentioned, the $5600,
e 3 the $12,000 and the $566.80 are a part of the $439,986.352?
; ' 4 MR. HUNKER: Thac's correct., We are, nevertheless,
o 5 willing to stipulate that the $439,000 figure is
. - w 6 acceptable to us notwlthstanding the fact that those icems
e /=
E 2
, & .o 7 are in there and we object to thenm.
£ [ ]
49} .
3 Py 9 MR. HUNKER: I just want the record to show that
P \a.; 10 we arve not satlsficd wlth those three items on that 1list.
r E.\ 1n MR. PORTER: But you are willing to stipulate to \
g =
r % P 12 the $439,986.35 as belng the amount that you would be
1 I
' S 8 B charged a 25 percent risk factor?
1 -
] T sx M MR. HUNKER: Yes, sir.
z3
e is 18 MR. PCRTER: And you are willing to pay your half
ls g o ..
53 16 to them of the other items mentioned wilthout a risk factor |--
o
w 33
bi 12 W MR. HUNKER: Yes, sir.
= )
e
|+ sy 18 MR, PORTER: Which would be the $1,763.21, the
: o <
i‘?‘ uu! I PR
- §g 19 | $1,775.32, the $12,018.18, and $22,034,067 S '
3 i3
, L gz 2 MR. HUNKER: That's correct.
x [ 4]
r 5¢ 2 MR. PORTER: Mr. Howden?
1 o 0
e L -
’ uz 22 MR. HOWDEN: We willl stipulate to that, then,
ak
- e
L ?E 23 o as I now understand the’ matter, I thank the Commission
S
X g 24 for your forebearance.
| 25 | _ MR. PORTER: Thank you for working preity hard on |

o
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the problem. I belleve we had a motion to dismlss which
we would overrule at this time. Now, what about the
remaining item Point 4 in the application?

MR. HUNKER: We would like to present testimony
from an accountant at this time to show the Commission
that the withholdlng period has terminated.

MR. PORTER: You may call your first witness.

Let the record show that thlis wltness has been previously
sworn,

LEE DUNCAN,
a.witness, having beeh previously sworn according to law,

upon hils oath, testifled as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HUNKER :

Will you tell the Commission your name and your firm
assoclation?
My name is Lee Duncan, and I'm a certified public
accountant with the firm of Bandy, Duncan, Davis and
Company, in Roswell, New Mexlco,

MR. PORTER: Lee Duncan?

THE WITNESS: Yes, slr,

How long have you been practicing your professlon

in Bﬁiﬁéil, New Hexico, Mr. Duncan,

tx

14 years.

And how long have you been a CPA?

R,
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o

30 some odd years. I've forgotten how many, Jjust

30 years tc 'be exact.

Do you dﬁ the accounting work for Mr. D, L. Hannifin
and Mr. Joe Don Cook?

Yes, sir, I co.

Did they submlt to you a letter from EX Paso Natural

Gas Company dated July 9, 1973 which contalns certlficatior
with regard to production from the Grace-Atlantic well

No. 1 located in the south half of Section 24, Township 22
Sout!i, Range 26 East?

Yes, sir.

Did they ask you to make some computations with regard

to the time payout would occur in connection with that

particular well?

Yes, sir.

Will you review the materials that you have before you
and tell the Commission in your own language wﬁat you
examined and what.your conclusions were, based on a
cos; of $439,986.352

Yes, sir, I received from Mr, Hannifin a 1list of
expenses that were turned in to the Commission of
$439,986.35. At the same time, I received a letter from
¥1 Paso Matural Qac Company shving bhe production or
the Grace Atlantic well No, 1 from April, 1973 through

June 30, 1973. —
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>

MR; PORTER: What was that date in April?

THE WITNESS: The letter, Mr. Porter, first dellvery
was April 16, 1973.

MR. PORTER: I see.
This letter glves the amount, the number of MCFs produced
in April and the amount E1 Paso Natural Gas paid for the
gas, They also gave the MCF produced in May and pald for
by El1 Paso Natural Gas,.
How much was pald to the Graces for the gas during the
months of Aprll and May?
in April, $128,292.31. In the month of May, 1973,
$313,433Qi7, for a total for those two months of
$441,725 .48,
Was there attached to that letter from E1 Paso the daily
take from this particular well?
There was for the month of June.
All right. Contlinue with your testimony as to what
you)did,‘Mr. Duncan.
I took the El Paso Natural Gas's figures for the months
of April and May, and then I computed the purchaée prilce

of the gasoline by day through the 30 days of May.

- June?

Bxcuge me, through June. Then I made my computatlons

this way. I took the well cost of $439,986,35. Tu that,

I added three monthy' supervision atu$135 per month, a
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total of $M05.60, which meant the total well ccst was
$440,391.35.

The penalty clause, as I understand it, is
25 percent of the amount that was, let me state 1t
this way. The penalty clause is 25 percent of 5C peféent
of the total wsll ¢osts. 50 percent ¢f the tetal well
cost was $220,195.68. 25 percent of $220,195.68 1is
$55,048.92. Adding that to the total well cost of
$440,391.35 results in a total cest to be recovered by
the operator of $495,440,27,

Using the‘information recelved on the purchasing
of the gos with El Paso, the payout date 1s computed
as follows: The prodﬁction‘from April 16, 1973, through
June i%, 1973, the grosskproduction‘was 1,054,582 MCF
at a purchase price of 62.036 cents per MCF for a gross
total of $654,220.51.

MR. PORTER: $654,2207

THE WITNESS: .51, yes, sir. $654,220.,51,
From that I subtracted the royalty payments due the
royalty owners which, as I was informed, was 3/16ths,
That figure totaled $122,666,35, leaving a net after
royalty payments of $531,554.16. Then the production

taxes to the State of New Mexlco which were assessed

-

s

apal

(3=

¢

5¢ that fipure ab the rate of 6.419 percent totaled

=
lo)}
|
)
l

$34,120

N
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MR. PORTER: 46 cents?
THE WITNESS: Yes, =ir,

The net after royalty payments and prccéuction taxes
1s $497,433.70.

To go back to the operator's well costs of the
total cost which he was entitled to recover $495,440,27.
Subtract that from the $497,433.70 that have been pald
as of June 17, left an excess of net production over
operator-well costs of June 17, 1973, of $1,593.43,

Mr. Duncan, this afternoon we have stipulated --
MR. PORTER: Excuse me, Mr. Hunker. Let me get

one polnt here. That figure you are talklng about i-

through what date in June?

THE wiTNESS: June 17, sir.

MR. PORTER: June 17? Thank you,
(By Mr. Hunker) Thils afternocon, Mr. Duncan, we have
stipulated to‘certain addltional costs being added to
the amount of the well costs in connection with this
particular well wlthout penalty.
Yes, sir.
And those additlonal well costs, I don't know whether
you have totaled them or not; but I'd like for.you to
total those costs and make a cémputation similar to
the computation you have already made and advise the

commission when payout will occur 1f those amounts are




e

S

E.

-

Whe 2

p—
o

3

& =

a—-

I—
w

T

dearnley, meier & associates

209 SIMMS BLDG.¢ P.O. BOX 10929 PHONE 242-6391e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

W e s

gty Ty
7l Ca i

v ar
-

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BSLDG. EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIZO 87108

16
17
18

19

21

22

2

s

PAGE 49

cranked into your formula.

I have that computed with the exceptlion that I did
compute the 25 percent penalty clause on those figures.

Ycu have Ehat figure?

with tbh2 excepiion of a 25 percent penalty clause. I can

arrive at that by subiracting one from the other.

What 4is your conclusion’then with regard to when payout
would have occurred, taking into consideration those
additional well costs, but without regard to the penalty
factor belng attributed to them?

The payout would have occurred on June 20, 1973. The
total cost to be recovered by the operator with the

new costs including the 25 percent penalty was $524,340,
On June 20, 1973, the net sales of gas after royalty
payments and production taxes was‘$526,620.14.

$620 what? o

$620.14.
Which would mean that there would be roughly a $2300.00

excess pald to the operator if he recelved all of the
production through that day; is that correct?

No, sir. By subtracting the 25 percent penalty from
those last Tigures, the amount due the other working

interest owners at that date would be $5500.,00 in round

figures. That 1s the net excess.

MR. PORTER: That's a net excess on gune 2072

n
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THE WITNESS: June 20, yes, sir,

MR. HUNKER: I have no further questions for
Mr. Duncan,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Howden, do you have any questions
of Mr. Duncan?

MR. HOWDEN: Yes, sir, 1f the Commisslon please,

CROSS ~EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWDEN:

Q Mr. Duncan, wWere ybu in the hearing room at the tiwe of
Mr. White's testimony?

A Ye§:f§ir. | "

¢, And do you recall his testim’ﬁyvthat we could be facing
a situation where we would have to go back to 16 cents
rather than 52 cents per unit payment?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, let me as) you this: Have you done any computation
assuming that the payment is 16 éents per unit instead
of 52 cents per unit?

A No, sir. I have not; I was not aware of that regulation,
of the suit --

Q Well -~

A --that Mr. White mentioned,

& You hove reached an offecetive date of June 20, as T
understand 1t?

A Yes, sir.
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Based on 52Acents?

Based on the flgures supplied by E1 Paso Natural Gas,
yes, Sir.

Now, can you or will you please compute for us or for

the Commlission the payout rate using the 16 cents instead
of the 52 cents per unit income?

MR. HUNKER: If the Commission please, I'm sure
it onid take Mr. Duncan a little tlme to prove his
figures 1f he has to ‘aake thils computation., I think
1t's within the competency of the accountants for the
opposition to furnish this type of testimony. I don't
have any objection to their using Mr,‘Duncan's services,
but I think that's calling for a -- |

THE WITNESS: May I just say we don't have that.
That would run the payout date beyond the flgures we
have at the present time,

(By Mr. Howden) It wouldn't reach 1t yet. Would that
be a falr staﬁém;nt?

As of June 30, that's the last flgures I have.

Now, Mr. Duncan, so that we can understand the analysls
you have made in answer to Mr. Hunker'is question, you
started with a filgure of $439,986,35?

Yes, siv,

Now, on that item you computed the risk factor?

hat itom I added 4405,00 which 1s for supervision of

“ g

<t

To
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the well for three months. I computed the risk factor
on $440,391.35.

Q Now, Mr. Duncan, I asked you to take into consideration
additlonal cost items stipulated here today, but not
subject to the risk factor.

A Yes, sir.

Q So that we understand, am I correct in understanding
that was the following four items: §$22,403.36, $1,763.21,
$1,775.32, and $12,718,18? Were those the four figures?

A I used, the first figure I used, Mr. Howden, was the
$439,986.35, and then ihe supplemental figure I was
furnished with this computation was $465,0681,10. I had
no breakdown of those four flgures you mentioned.

Q Let me ask you then, Mr. Duncan, and I belleve I am
merely reciting the stipulation that was made heré today,
and that 1s those four cost ltems which I have recited,

I don't know 1f you picked up those figures or not{%?;
I read them ofy, Let me ask you 1f you will go aﬁgé%
and pick them up as I read them to you.

A Okay.

Q $22,403, 36,

A $22,403.30.

Q Right.  $1763,21,

A $1700 -~

Q $63.21,

{ r

e
i N

13
£
i
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A Ckay.

o $1775.32, and $12,718.18. Now, 17 our computation Ls
correct, that is a total of $38,660.07.

A That'is correct, That'sc what I come un with. That added
to the original $439,986.35 would be in excess of the
other figure I used. So that would be $439,986.35,

MR. PORTER: I belleve to arrive at a correct
total you would take your risk factor on the $440,391,35
and then add the $38,660.07.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PCORTER: If you are trying to arrive at é
total cost.

Q Weli, according to our computation, we get with the
risk factor on the original, we get as I'm recalling
our testimony, a figure'of $495,h40.27.

‘A What's that figure agalin?

Q $495,440,27.

A For the cost factor?

Q I'm sorry?

A For the cost factor?

Q I sti1ll didntt understandvyou, sir.

A A cost factor, is that a --

Q As I understand your testlaony on direct examlnation,
you reached a fic¢ure of $495,440,27,

A That's risht, under the original figure, original computatdon.
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T

Now, I believe we are In accord on these additional
factors. There would be an addltional $38,660.07,
That's right.

Then we would have a toval of $53%4,100.34 if I'm not
migtaken,

Whét aid you come up with¢®

$534,100,34.

MR. HUNKER: Mr., Howden, may I interrupt to
possibly correct an item for the Commission? I'd 1like
to correct my stipulation due to a slight oversight on
my part. $12,000 had been included in the initilal
submitted actual well costs. The amended statement

comes ou 3¢ that actually all that I can -

ot

$12,718,18,
stipulate to is what was added on by reason of the amended
statement, That 1s to Say, not $12,718.18, but $718.18,
May I demonstrate to counsel?

MR, PORTER: In other words, you are indicating
here there 1s a duplication of $12,0002‘

MR. HUNKER: That's correct.
MR, HOWDEN: I belleve I understand what counse)
is saying here., So there would be a $12,000 correction
in the stipulation,

MR, PORTER: If that is agreeable, then, that
would reduce your amounts of the total cost to $522,100,34.

MK. HUNKER: Mr. Howden, as a conceggion for vour |
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letting me have my $12,000 back, T'm willing to confess
that there are four or five other little items totaling
approximately $1500 which we w11l stipulate to as belng
a part of those additional costs that were shown on that
added 1ist, but as a matter of falrness entively.

MR. DOWNARD: Is that a gquid pro quo?

MR. HUNKER: I made a miscalculation, and I regret
having done 80, but in the auxiety of the day I --

MR. PORTER: I'd just be happy if somebody gave
me a firm total figure that you agree on as < reasonable

well cost.

THE WITNESS: The figure I've come up with 1s

$521,135.02. $521,135.02.
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: o 1( MR. TRUJINLLO? What was the last figure you
) 2 subtracted that George is willing to add to that? -
‘ o 3 pHE WITNESS: I didn't have that, gix. \
4 MR. TRUJILLO: That would change that. ‘\
- § ouE WITNESS: It sure would. | \
o i : |
: 6 MR. DOWNARD: Your Honor, I belisve wa are able to |
| ‘

2
e g 7 make a corrected gtipulation that will clear up a lot of
%_4 ?}) 8 the confusion that has resulted from previous stipulations.,
i c:: 9 and I think Mr. Hunker was to dictate that new st:Lpul.av.tion,il
A ,’%3_,‘ 10| MR, PORTER: All right. \
i:‘ i a1 MR. HUNRER: The parties appear to be willing to ‘
i '?:_ 2 12 stipulate that the figure of $439,986.35 is subject to the
1 _§ E% 13 25 percent penalty facktor. ,\
x ? .
4 %: 14 ur. PORTER: That's $439,986.357
) ‘ ;% 15 0 MR HUN;CER: Yas, sir. And the difference between
*!: %% 16 that figure and $465,681.10 ox a sum of $25,694.75 is not
’ai gié 17 subject to the penalty factor. Wwhat else do I need to say?
) %E 18 MR. DOWNARD: put is payable. i
: P! !
)ﬁ; %:; 19 . MR. HUNKER: That js payable by the applicants. “I
3 : .
s %% 20 MR. DOWNARD: We agree to that gtipulation. l\
" b =
4-' :%:; 21 un  PORTER? All right. Now, that represents a total
| L %é 22 | pay-out figure oL how muchi? I hate te gtart this all over .
} %% 23 again, gentlemen; put I want a firm figure. Gentlewen, \
- %5 2 Mr. Nutter for the Commigsion feals that we ghould get a
!... 25 firm pay-out figure for aeach party into the record.
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MR. TRUJILLO: Who gets what vorkticn of the proceeds,
I guess.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Duncan, could you make that
caiculation from the information that has been given you?
MR. DOWNARD: I the Court please, I believe that we
nave seen Mr. Nutter's calculations; aid they are correct;
and if those can just be made of recoxd, we will be willing
to agree to them.
MR. KUNKER: Let's let Mr. Duncan sge them and
testify to them, though.
MR. PORTER: That would be fine. Mr. Duncan, have
you calculated the c¢cst to each parxty?
THE WITNESS: VYes, eir.
' MR. PORTER: Would yoﬁ give thosa figures please?
THE WITNESS: The cost to Mr. Michaal P. Grace is
$232,840.56. |
MR, PORTER: All »ight.
THE WITNESS: The cost to Mr. Hannifin and Mr. Cook
is $287,338.84, for a total cost of $520,679.40.
MR. PORTER: Is that cost agreeable to both parties?
MR. DOWNARD: Mx., Chairman, we do agree with those
figures aexcept that it omits a calculation of the $135
monthly overhe&d charge which was authorized by tha
Commiaggion's order I believe; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.
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MR. DOWNARD: So if that is taken into account, we
agree with these basic figures.

MR. HUNKER: If the Commission pleasa, we agreu to
pay our pro rata part of the $135 per month charge along
with the operating costs when they are billed. I have no
further questions from Mr. Duncan, and we agree on the
figures that he presented and so stipulate. I have one
other item to bring up before the CQmﬁiision, one other
item as regards pay-out, explanatory of Mr. Lee White's
position.

MR. PORTER: Well, I believe before you get to that
I have a question or two.

MR. HUNKER: Yes, sir.

. . CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q

Mr. Duncan, on the baéis of these new figures, could you

make a calculation.of a pay-out date?

Yas, sir.

Using the figures that you have used as far as the price

of the gas is concerned?

vr, Porter, on June 20, 1973, from the figures I received

from the El Paso Natural Gas Company, it shows that the )

gas purchasad as of the end of that date had bheen $526.622.

What is the amount received?

That was the price of the gaasoline as of that date, so we

L0.
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would have approximately $6,000 excess at that time.

Q On June 20th using these figures?

A Yes, sir,

Q Now, I want to ask you one other Juestion. You used a
price of $.62.0362

A Yes, sir.

Q How do you c¢alculate that when I understand that the
contract price for the gag was $.527?

A This is from the letter I received from E1l Pasoc Natural
Gas, Mr. Porter, with the BTU at 1193 based on a contract
price of $.52, That‘meant the actual purchase price was
$.62.036 par Mct.

Q It was $.52 plus what?

A Plus it would be 10036 premium because of the BTU.

Q I sea. So that totals $.62.036?

A Yes, sir,

Q As the unit price. Thank yé;’very much.,

MR, PORTER: Does anybne alse have a question? Now,
Mr, Hunker, you can go back to yours.

MR. HUNKER: I have no further questions of Mr,
Duncan, and I wouid iike tc put Mr. Hannifin on the stand.
MR. PORTER: Dokyou have any further questions of

the witness?
MR. HOWDEN: As I understand, this is all based on
the $.52 contract price; and if we wers to use the $.16
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10

1

price that was testified to by Mr., White, we would not yet
have reached pay-out.
THE WITNESS: No, sir.
. PORTER: All right. Mr. Hunker, would you call

Mr. Hannifin? Let %he record show that this witness hag

LR
ok

- been sworn.

MR. D. L. HANNIFIN

a witness, having been previously sworn according to law,
upon his oath, testified as follows: »

DIRECT-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HUNKER:

&

Q

14
18
16
17
18

19

21
22
23

24

Mr. EKannifin, did you direct your Attorneys to make

inquiry o>f El Paso Natural Gas Company with regaxds to the
escrowing of funds in connection with your Contract for'the
sale of gas from the Grace-Atlantic No. 1 Well?

Yes, sir.

‘DO you have a copy of that letter?

Yes, sirx. I do.

Will you read the letter to the Commission, pleasa?
This is directed to Mr. R. E. Johnson.
-+ MR, PORTER: R. E} Johnson?
THE WITNESS: Johnson, El Paso Natural Gas Compahy.

You want the full address?

MR, PORTER: I don't need it.

25
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MR. HUNKER: Wa are going to go over it in evidence.
MR, PORTER: All right, eir.
You want me to read tha whole thing, Mrx. Hunker?

MR, HOWDEN: Would it not be appropriate for us to
see a ocopy oif it if he ia going to go over it?

MR, PORTER: Yes,

Post Office Box 1492, El Paso, Texas, 79978 dated August
9, 1973, reference, Atlantic Well No. 1, Township 22 South,
Range 26 East, Section 24, the south half, Eddy County,
New Mexico. NMOCC Order No. R-4432i 7"’

(Whereupon, the letter wis read into the record.)

MR. HOWDEN. Excuse me, Mr. gannifin. I feel
compelled to object to this method of presenting this
type of evidence. I would have come up soonaer. We h;ve
only now read the letter. It is, as I wview it, self-servin
not to mention rank hearsay; and therefore, we would
respectfully object to its being read into the recoxrd
and to its being offgred into aevidence.

MR. PORTER: May we sae a copy of the letter, please?

MR. DOWNARD: This letter is wéitten‘by Mr., Hunker
who is'counsel foxr i nt and is Onlyvhis opinion.
it isn't evidence.

MR. PORTER: Mr. lunker, would you like to respond

to the objection?

g

—
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1. -~ .

MR. HUNKER: Yes, sir, I would. The 0il Conservation
Commission is not high bound. to the rules of evidence,

and I ask that this letter be considered in the light of
the letter that I received in reply to this letter. I
thought I should lay a proper foundation for the letter to
El Paso Natural Gas Company, and you are not bound by any
high bound rules of evidence in this proceeding as you are
well aware from Mr, White's testimony earlier this
afternoon. He alludad to Contracts that had been made
between Mr. Gr#ce and El Paso Natural Gas Company.

Propar foundations were not laid for that kind of
testimony. So, too, although this matter may represent
ﬁgﬁraay, I ask that consideratibn be given to this
particular matter for what it's worth. I'm not claiming
to pxove anything particularly by it. I am introducing a
letter in evidence that was received in reply, and I want
to lay the proper foundation for the introduction of the
saecond letter,

I can help the Commission if you care for me to help you.
I will let the matter stand at this particular point and
I'll not offer the letter in evidence. I'll merely ask Mr.

Hannifin a quastion or two with regard to his direction

MR. PORTER: We are going to sustain the objection

as far as admission of the letter is concerned. L




rsace 63

: ~ , Q
: 2
,,,,, 3
o ’ 4
R A
s
- v 6
o ]
. Pt 'g 7
P o
_:, 2 8
g Q
9
Y od A
i | .
o ‘%% 10 o
‘ E,. 11
5 > A
, £ 12
.o EE Q
A B
I T i3
s ¥ X 14
- Bt w W
L . zs
B . vu 18
; 3z
. e 65
50 16
- o
) . ;E 17 A
:4
: 5218
vl
e wY
Zg 19
: % 20
L O <
,‘n
21 21
6 & Q
- [ G o
1 22
9%
oK
s 24
i 25 |

(Mr. Hunker) Mr. Hannifin, what did you direct your

Attorneys to do as far as El Paso Natural Gas Company

was concerned?

I requestsd them to write El Paso and asked tham to
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furnish us with an iads
were requiring the Graces +to furnish them on paying the
unit amount.

Was a reply received to that letter?

Yes, sir.

And do you have a copy of it?

Yes, sir, I do.

I'd 1ike for the reporter to mark it Applicant's Exhibit
1, and I'd like for you ﬁo tell the Commission whather ox
not the letter that you have from Mr. R. E. Johnson is in
truth and is in fact the reply to the. letter that you
directed your Attorneys to send to him.

Yes, sir, it is. It refers to the same date of the letter
I directed you td write them. It raefers to the dated
letter that I requested you to send EFl Paso and i¢ a

reply to that letter. |

Will you read that letter to the Commission, please, Mx,

Hannifin?

Yes, sir.

Fedric & Higginbotham, Roswell, New Mexico, directed to

It's from El Paso Natural Gas Company tc Hunker,
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the attention-of Ifr. George H. Hunker, Jr., and refers
to the Grace-A*lantic Well No. 1, Township 22 South,
Range 26 East, Section 24, South half.

MR.  HOWDEN: Excuse me, Mr.yghéirman, I respectfully
interrupt the proceedings. As léjﬁéérstand i
has shown us a copy of this letter. As I understand it,
it is directed to a question whether or not there is
escrow or indemnification between my client and El Paso.
Now, I don't understand that to be an issue here at all.
The question that has been raised in light of Mr. White's
testimony is whether or not there should be proper pro-

tection established, proper safeguards made to pro.ect

-against the contingency against price roll-back, and I

don't think that this letter in any way is relevent or
directed to this point whatsoever. It deals to a matter
that is wholly immaterial to fhe issues raised here today.
MR. HUNKER: If the Ccmmission please, Mr. White
testified that the FPC could require the pipeline pur=
chaser to demand a refund of prices paid for gass in
excess of the amount that thé FrC had appreved. Qur
contention is that Mr. Hannifin and Mr. Cook stand in
no different shoes than Mr. Michael P. Grace II, the
operator of this particular property.
Mr. Hannifin and Mr. Cuok are the owners ot the Lease-

hold Estate covering the Tract of land upon which the well
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was drilled; and as such, they are entitled to the
production from that particular well. In as much as the

, Dooled
Commigsion has communitized or pullad the Tract under
its regulations, the Hannifin and Cook interest is
reduced by 50 percent; .and Mr. Grace's interest is 50
pexr cent.

We feel that what is fair for Mr. Grace is fair for Mr,
Hannifin and Mr. Cook because they stand in not different
legal positioh as far as the Leasehold is concerned, and
this letter is material in that it says that their, well,
I don't want to say what it says if the Commission is
not going to hear it, but it is a material item as far as
Mr. Lee White's testimony is concerned.

MR. KOWDEN: I respectfully submit again the probiem
here as it was raised by Mr. White's testimony is
eventuality or contingency that that price roll-back may
force my client, the operator, to actually come up with
money from hiy pockst to raimburse El Paso and t{in hope
that he can recover from other ownership intardsﬁs in the
well. |
Thesa are strictly paper transactionglghat he is now
raising, beuvause we have the Hannifiﬁiiaék interest

dealing with El Paso. We have the Grace interest dealing

with E1 Paso., So the whole point of this thing of Mr.
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White's testimony is, if the Commission please, talking
abont dealing with originals. And now, Counsel is
bringing in amendments, and they don't mix.

It's entirely a separate proposition which has nb

relevance whatsoever to any issue that has been raised

at

befers this Commission. That's the thrust of our
objection. To suagest that there should be some
security here is not raised anywhere in the evidence and
petition of the Commission. Nowhere is it raised.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hunker, w}gt are you attempting to
show by this letter? e

MR. HUNKER: I'm attempting to show that the price
differentiai does not make any difference to the pipeline
purchaser between the Contract price and FPC approval
price. I would call the Commission's attention to the
fact that we have been aware for twenty—fivé years of

differentioels in prices that are being paid for gas

in this country.

We are aware of Phillips Petroleum Company and any

number cof cther companies who have held monev up pending
the approval of FPC of a price, and it's the pipeline
purchaser who usually envokes the escrow provision or some

kind of provision with regard to the payment of proceeds

for production.

4
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Ztrying to establish that your Commission order did not

“sompel Mr. Hannifin to put up some kind of an escrow furd,

21

Phis is what occasioned the letter to El Paso Natural Gas

Company. and this is what occasioned their reply. We are
gay that a rebatefi?ctor was to be taken into consideratioq
in as far as Mr. Grace's pay-out was concerned. His
withholding was not extended over a period of time to
include some possible FPC action that might be taken

with regard to it.

It's not within a scope of the Commission's order to

and we are just countering Mr. Lee White has testified to
with this information.

MR. DOWNARD: Mr. Chairman, may I respond to Mr.
Hunker's argumentation by seeking to clarify what really
is involved here on this issue No. 4 which is whét
presumably is being testified about. The applicant**
seeks to establish a pay-out date at which he says the
proceeds would be recovered if ﬁhe price is $.62 per MCF.
He claims the r{ght from that time on to say, "I don't care
what contract the operator has made for the sale of this
gas. I claim the right to sell my share of the gas to
anyhody I want to." So he has entered into a contract
with the same pipeline company, we understand, to sell

his shure of the gas at a different price. e
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Now, this involves the basic principle as %o whether a
non-operator can sell the gas contrary to a contract that
the operator has made for the sale of the gas. If he
were allowed to do that, he would recar on the whole gas

M. White has testified. He couldn't even en-

e

industry as
vision it that Mr. Grace as operator had made a contract
with El1 Paso.

It's been approved by the FPC. It's subject to possible
revision by FPC if these eventualities occur; but in
any event, that contract is the contract that had been
made for the sale of gas from this unit, this forced
pool unit. WNow, the Commission's order states that the
operator is authorized to withhold the aﬁount necessary
to recover his cost in the risk factor from the proceeds\oé
production. There is no way he could withhold from the
procééds of production unless it was contemplated that

he could sell the production and get the proceeds with-
holdiﬁg from the proceeds and turn over what is left.
Therefore, the basic issue really here is whether a non-
operator can sell the gas that has already been sold by
the operator; and we submit that the whole idea of the
forced pooling and the appointment of an operator has.
constituted the operator as, in effect, the agent for the

non-consenting owner, that the non-consenting owner has

alrgady sold his gas to El Paso once through the
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operator who is his sole agent that he cannot go out

and cell that gas again at a differcnt price either to

El Paso or to some other pipe line; and if you conceive
of the thought that he can 3ell it to some other pipe line
and you nave two different pipe lines, in fact, if you havq
a haif"dozen non-consenting owners, vou might have half a
dozen different pipe lines to whom the various noﬁ—
consenting owners are se;ling fractions of gas.

This it seems is in violation of the whole principle of a
forced pooling unit that does have an operator that can
contract for the sale of gas. It could receive‘the
proceeds and withhold from the proceeds to reimburse
himself for the costs, pay the other people what they are
entitled to. That's the basic principle that is involved
here, to establish a date and say after that point the
operator is out and this essentially is what the
applicant herz- is trying to establish, that after the
operator has recovered all the costs he's put into the
well plus a twéhty-five per cent risk factor on the non-
consentiﬁg owner's share only of that cost that after he
has recovered that, he's out; and the whole thing

reverts back to a situation where there was no pool.
There is only a separate 150 acre lease that Hannifin ahd
Cook owned on which therc is a praduecing well that Mr.

Grace has drilled.

AL
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interest in it; and Hannifin aﬂ& Cook own an undivided

‘thought of before by anyone except this applicant.

And all that Mr. Grace has is an adjacent 160 acre Tract
on which there is no well. Now, that's basically their

position, that the unitization or pooling is at an end

ik and wa acandkand that is not

n 1 4
ansss AV R - ~

80, that this Commission by its order has pooled these
itwo Tractyg so that by that order thay Fave bagoms one
360 acre pool and that from time to time the operator

is the operator of thal 320 acre unit a”d owner of a half

interest in the pool working interest on the whole 320

acras and not on their separate 160 aocre parcel they

started out with. ' J
And since it is an undivided interest, it is a unit itself, .
ana pool. It has one operator. It sells its gas ons time

ontract, and that's all thare is to it. Now,

P
Winaws Ve

this is the essential centroversy here on this point 4,

and it's a new concept that I don't balieve has been ever

MR. PORTER: The Commission is going to go ahead and

allow the lettar to be admitted, but only for the purpose

of contradicting or refuting Mr., White's testimony. |
Mx . Hunker?

Will you proceed to read the latter, Mr. Hannifin?

You want me to start over again? I think I'd better: I'm
not sure where I was. ]

I
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You might as well start over again.

Latters from El Paso Natural Gas Company dataed August 13,
1973 directed 4c Hunker, Fedric & Higginbotham, Roswell,
New Maxicof Attention, Mr. Geocrge H. Hunker, Jr.
Reference is the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, 22 South,

26 East, Seéﬁion 24, South Half, Eday County, New Mexico,
NMOCC Order No. R-4432.

"Gentlaman: With resi.sct to your letter of August 9, 1973,
our Gas Purchase Contract with the Graces is, of course,
subject to all present and future valid laws and valid
oxders, rules, and ragulations of the United States, the
Stats of New Mexico, or any duly con;;ituted Agancy
thereof.

At the present timea, w2 are: abiding by the -Federal Fower
Commission's Order No. 428 ~ 428A dealing with Small
Producer sales, under which Oxrder the Graces are
currently making sales of gas to El Paso.

Our contract with the Graces was entered into in face of
and with the knowledge of the decision of the U.S. Court
of Appsals for the District of Columbia Cirouit

rendered on December 12, 1972 in TEXACO Inc., at al. V.
the Federal Power Commission Nos. 71-1560, et al., and
the consequences that could flow from that decision.

There 18 no basis for El Paso at this time to suspand
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Or escrow any amounts due the Graces under our contract,
and we will continue to honor our contract prices unless .
subsequent Orders and procedures are irsued by the
Federal Power Commission as a result of the Supreme Court
upholding the District of Columbia Circuit decision,
shouid you have further inquiries, please advise,

Very truly yours, R. E., Johnson.”

Mr. Hanrifin, have you and Mr, Cook cntered into a contract

with El Paso Natural Gas Company?

Yes, sir.

What does it involve? What does your contract with El

Paso involve?

You mean the price?

I mean what plans are involved?

This involves our interest under the south half of
Section 24,

Represented to be é 50 per cent intcrest?

That's correct, sir.

What is the contract price with regard to that gas?

$.55 per MCF and adjusted upward from BTU increment.

What would the gross figure he with the BTU approximately?
I think it was 65.615.

At the time you negotiated this contract, was there any
discussion with regard to the nature of the contract that

11 Paso had entered into with the Craces?

<
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Just El Paso informed me that the Graces had entered a
long—-term contract under the Small Producers Certificate
and’expecting El éaso to pay them off upon completion,
which they did.

Is it your understanding then from what they said that

El Paso had advanced the cost for the drilling of the well
No. That's not advanced. Upon completion he told me that
they paid them the exact amount of first accoﬁnting that
was submitted to the Commission that 439, whatever the

figure was, that they paid that figure exactly.

” Have you seen a copy of the coniract between the ‘Graces

and the El Paso Natural Gas Company?
No, I have not.

MR, HUNKER: If the Commission please, before
responding to counsel's statement, I'd like for him to
produce for the Commission the El ﬁaso Natural Gas Company
cbntract with the Graces for the production from this
particular well. I have no further questions of Mr.
Hanhifin. I offer in evidence the last letter. I have
thé original of the letter and I'd like to withdraw the
original and substitute & Xeroxed copy of the original,
if I may.

MR, PORTER: The lettor will be made part of the
record. Mr. Howden, is & copy of the contract to which

My, Hunker refarred availzole at this time?
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MR. DOWNARb: Yes. We have a copy. It is, however,
the only copy I believe that we have to refer; and if Mr,
Hunker has an extra copy, I would prefer to -~

MR. HUNMKER: I don't have one or I wouldn't have
asked for it, sixr. 1I'd just like to see Exhibit A.

" MR. DOWNARD: Exhibit A of the contract?
MR. PORTER: Well, Mr, Hunker, were you asking for

this contract or were you going to ask for this contract

to some part of the contract?

MR. HUNKER: We would like tn have that contract made
a nart of the record if the counsel for the Graces has no
objection, |

MR, DOWNARD: Yéur Honor, we will submit it at this
time as part of the record with the understandinc¢ that we
will have the right to withdraw it and make a copy for our
own files,

MR, PORTER: The contract will be made a part of the
record with the understanding that they may withdraw it
and make a copy.

MR. HUNKER: We might as well make it Applicants
Exhibit No. 2. I'm not quite through with Mr. Hannifin,

I think I'11 ask him anothar question,

Has the American Bank of Carlsbad been designatad by

you or your attorney as an escrow agent for you to hold
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LT

i

funds?

I did agree to their being the escrow ageiit.

Are you aware that the American Bank of Commerce

received -

_0§”Caxlsbad.

American Bank of Carlsbad has received a check from

El Paso Natural Gas Company?

Yai. Thay mailed me a Xeroxed copy of thair deposit

slip into the escrow account.

L S s L E e L L e ok
—hevn

Can you give the Commiasion tho approuimats sun

e mE At
- wa wiio

funds that is in escrow with that Bank?

Itkwas $84,900 something. I don't know the exact

amount, in excess of $84,900. |

Mr. Hannifin, I have handaed you what has been marked
Applicant's Exhibit No. 3. Is that the contract that you
and Mr. Cook entered into with El Paso Natural Gas
Company? |

Yes, sir. It is.

What's the date of that contract?

June 9, 1973.
MR. HUNKER: 1'd like to offer it into evidence

as a part of the record, Mr. Commissioner.
MR, PORTER: That's thc contract of El Pasgo?

MR. HUNKER: Between Mr. Hannifin and Mr. Cook and

El Paso,
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MR. PORTER: Wwith out objection, the exihibit will b;‘w
admitted.
MR. DOWNARD: Your Honor, we don't have any
objection to it except that we do not have a @opY to
zefer to, and we do want to be able te read it and digest
it and refer to it in cross-examination of Mr. Hannifin,
and we are told that we can't have a éopy today 80 -
MR. PORTER: You have any further questions of Mr,
Hannifin?
MR. HUNKER: Let wne 100k at my notes just a minute,
gir. I have 1o further questions.
CROSS-EXAMiN‘TIG?
BY MR. PORTER
Q 1 have one question, My, Hannifin. Now, Yyou say that
your contract with El Paso is $55.00 piﬂ?’; BTU adjustment
“hich would make that total 65.615?
A I believe. t .t!s correct, sir.
Q In other words, about $.10 BTU adjustment?
A Yes, air.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Howdan, do yﬁu have any questions
of Mr. Hannifin at this point?
MR. HOWDEN: We do nave seme questions. of Mr.
Hannifin., We need to have the aontract.
MR. PORTER: You neod to question about the gontract?
L__,_,,.__,_____.,—ﬂ_.”,,,,_,.*_/w_, e
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MR, HOWDEN: Well, there may be one or two
questions that webcould ask him,

MR. PORTﬁR: Why don't you proceed with your other
questions and, then, well, My . Carr has gone to make a
copy of the-éontract and you can use that copy “for

questioning.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWDEN:

Q

Mr. Hannifin, you made reference, if I understand your
testimony correctly, to payment by El Paso of the
$439,000 Lo Grace?

W m
AT e

Now, it is correct, is it not, that that was in fact an

advance, a loan and not a payment?

I don't know. Just what El pPaso told me, Mr. Johnson
with E1 Paso told me when I asked him if they had paid
the well off, he told me that they paid the exact figure
that was in the first accounting. So I didn't quesﬁion
him any further, Mx. Howden.

Now, it is correct, is it not, that with
contract this is a so~ca11eé what, 45-day emexrgency

N
contract?

'60-day emergency, one yeax pregranted.

/

go that in somc point in the reasonably near future

you will have to go before rrc ror dctermination as to
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whether or not that negotiated price and the terms would
be continued or not?
That's correct, sir.

MR, HOWDEN: At this point, Mr. Chaﬁgggf. wa'& like
to have short amount of time to read theiﬁﬁiéract. We have
now beén handed a copy of itc.

. MR. HUNKER: I found an extra copy of it, and thsy
have a copy of it,

MR. DOWNARD: May we have a f£ive minute recess while
we study this?

MR. PORTER: We will take a five minute recess.

(Whereupon, a five minute recess was hold.{

MR. PORTER: The hearing will comne to order. Mr.
Hunker, the Commission doasn't feel that you have properly
established the relevance of the Hannifin-El Paso Contract
since the remaining issue before this Commission is
de;ermining a pay-out cdate on the Well. So unless you
can establish the relevance between that contract and the
pay~out date on the Well, I would like to ask you to
withdraw the contract; and also, I'd like to go on record
saying this Commission is not here to determine the
question that Mr. Downard was addressing himself to a
while ago as to whether a non-consentiiig interest owner

can entei into n saparate contract in a well that has been

forced pooled.
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So up to this time, I fail to see the rélavance of a
contract between Mr. Hannifin and E1 Paso. I think that
up to this time all the contracts we could consider in
determining the pay-out on the Well would be one with El
Paso,

MR. HUNKER: Under those circumstancecs, we will
withdraw our exhibit No. 3 and not zask that it be
admitted.

MR. PORTER: Lat the record show that thae applicants
Exhibit No. 3 which is the contract between Mr. Hannifin
and El Paso will be withdrawn from the racord.

MR. HOWDEN: That being the case, Mr. Chairman, the
balance @f their cross-axamination was directed at that
contract.

MR, PORT?R: Do you have another witness, Mr. Hunkex?

MR. HUNKER: Not on direct, no, sir. i

MR, PORTER: I sae. Mr. Hannifin may be exculcé:
Mr. Howden, do you have any witnesses? Do you hava any
testimony to present in the case?

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, it would pe our position

that we should have an copportunity to prasent accounting

testimony, the applicant having presented such testimony.

MR. PORTER: This relates to the time of pay-out?

MR. HOWDEN: Dealing waili pay-cut a2nd the related

questions. I'm trying quiockly to answer thas Chairman's
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questicn as to additional testimony.

MR. PORTER: Surae.

MR. HOWDEN: Of course, in that ccnasction, we wculd
iike to davelop our posiﬁian that wa introduced through
Mr. White that we mult»ask theVCommission to consider the
impict of a $§.16 raﬁe and what that does to us in
determining the date of pay-out. So this would be the line
of avidence that we would like to offer. I would like to

MR. PORTER: You may proceed.

MR. HOWDEN: May 1 ask of\the Commission what sort of
a schedule we would be operating under at this point?

MR, PORTER: Well, I den't know. My patients kind of

wanes as the day wanes. How much time to you think you

would need to put on testimony concerniag a pay~out date?

"I would like to conclude the heaxing teday if at all

possible.
MR. DOWNARD: Ms. Chairman, may I ask this in an

effcrt to possibly give a solution to this as to whether
the Commission plans to make a decision today or will
take the mstter under advisement, because if it is going
to be taken uader advisement, we could offer to simply
submit as ocuy exhibit on tha racord a worksheet
caloulation by a Certified Public ‘Acoount to ba admitted

in evidence for your consideration showing how the date
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of pay-out would be calculated. There is no need for u§
to put a live witness on the stand to testify what's on a
worksheet, It's there and those are the figures, and we
can submit those as ah exhibit without a live witness

if that pleases the Chairman.

MR. NUTTER: Would that be the different rates of
sales or different prices of salesé

MR. DOWNARD: We could show the pay-out at $.16 or
$.35 which are possible figures that Mr; White testified
to, and we could also show why we contend that the date of
pay-out testified to by Mr. Duncan ar.i the accounting
witness for the applicant is not correct, It would be a
later date, we believe, even on his sale price Ffigures;
but that can be shown on a worksheet and the figures are
there, Théy can be checked. They can be questioned.

If they are not correct, well, certainly the Commission
will know that,

MR, PORTIER: Well, My, Downard --

MR, TRUJILLO: Mr, Downard, did you state that you
thought that perhaps Mr. Duncan's figures might not be
correct? Is this vhat you said? ‘

MR, DOWNARD: Yes, Your Honor. I feel sure they
are not correct.

MR. TRUJILLO: Then if you would submit just a

schedule then, that schedule would not be subject to
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cross—examination, would it, as Mr. Duncan was? Is this
correct?

MR. DOWNARD: That would be true, your Honor.

It wngld, however, be subjeCt to be checked Mr.
Nutter and the experts that the Commission has available.

MR, PORTER: Mr., Hunker, would you agree to the
submissjon of a cost sheet with the understanding, of
course, you kndw that the people that prepared the cost
sheat would not be available for cross-examination but
could be checked by Commission personnel, of course?

MR. HUNKER: IXf the Commission please, Mr. Lee
White's testimony was so indefinite as to the amount of
the differential that I don't believe that the Commission
can give any accountant a directive that would be
sufficient for him to make the computations. We object.
to the testimonj that Mr. Lee White adduced Here today.
We feel that a proper foundation was not laid for it,
that the Commission should disregard his testimony;
and I call your attention to the fact that the Commission
order did not require any prdvision for escrowing of
funds in this particular connection as it pertains to

differahtials in approved prices and to contract prices.

The order was entirely silent. Mr. Grace saw the order
and had an opportunity to read it. If he didn't like it

or became aware of something he felt should have been
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taken care of in that order, he could have asked for a
hearing on that particular matter. I think it's water
under the bridge at this point, and I think that this
entire matter is irrelevant at this point, ..

MR. HOWDEN: 1I'd like to address myszlf to those
statements of counsel. First of all, I think his objec-
tion comes rather late in the day.

MR. PORTER: The testimony is already in the record
and will be considered.

MR. HOWDEN: I would like to point out that the order
to which allusion is made has the general provisgion in it
permitting the Commission or advising the Commission to
take whatever action it may deem necessary from time to
time with regard to the management control‘of this par-
ticular forced pool. So I think that the statement that
the order doesn't cover the situation is incorrect.

It does have that general catch-all provision which

would open this up.

I think that whether or not Mr. White's testimony is
clear and to the point is iﬁuthe final analyses and in
your hands. I strongly disagree with counsel for what
it's worth. My opinion is it was rather direct and to
the point. Now, I would like to, jnst ags long as I am

being heard at this moment, state also that I think it

might well be appropriate for the parties here to
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explore with each other and with El Paso the feasibility,
the means and manner under which satisfactory escrow
arrangemerts can be made to cover this problem which we
feel is a very real and very serious preblem that is
right around the corner for us. So I think this is
another point. I realize I'm going somewhat afield from
the original guestion as to what evidence, but I think
that the suggestion we have made here we can live with
as far as presentation of evidence is concerned.

MR. PORTER: Well. the question I asked is, of
course, if we allowed you to submit a cost statement
or testimony in the form of a cost statement, would |
Mr. Hunker object to that in view of the fact that the
person who prepares it won't be present for cross-~
examination.

MR, AUNKER: I would object to it. I think that
the Commission has on its staff capable people; and
based on whatever evidence is before this Commission
today, I think that you could make your own computati§ns
with regard to when the pay-out has actually occurred.

I don't think that you need our help or the help‘of
counsel here and their accountants.

MR. HOWDEN: Were that the case, I'm certain
we wouldn't have needed their witnesses. We wouldn't

have needed this hearing. I think that we are talking |

/
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about strictly a question of computation, and it is not
the kind of thing that lends itself nuch to cross-
examination. I understand counsel's objectisn. It
really goes to $ﬁ;ther or not Mr. White's testimony

should be included in the computation.

'MR. PORTER: Well, this is beside the pvoint. I believ

at this time. However, you are certainly entitled to
put on testimony as to when you think pay-out occurred
or whether 3% has occurred. The question is when..
How much preparation would you need?

MR. DOWNARD: I think we cannot at this time submit
a recalculation which would involve some substantial
calculation work, because only in the testimony this
afternoon we established new figures as to the cost
amounts that are agreed to, the amounts that need to be
recovered. Thoée need to be calculated on a different
basis.

MR. PORTFR: Well, the cost has been agreed upon
as far as the actual cost of the well to each party is
concerned. Now, I think the difference here in opinion
is to the revenues and how much of that revenue should
go toward the pay-out.

MR. DOWNARD: That is correct, your Honor, and if

I may say so, I believe that there was a fundamental

error in the testimony of Mr. Duncan and in his calculatxo+

e,
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has established the dollar amount that must be paid out

of the pay-out date in that the Comnission established a
new, at the Chairman's suggestion, established a nev
basis for this that as to sepaxately specifying the

amount payable out of each party's share of the proceeds

whereas 1 believe M. Duncan must have calculated when
the total costs that he had figured would be paid out
out of total production.

Now, those would be different times because out of Mr.
Hannifin's and My. Cook's share of this total production
attributable to their working interest, there must be
paid overriding royalty and the things that, their share
of the costs and so forth so that the time that their
shares of the costs which is more than the Graces' share
of the costs is paid out would be much later.

MR. PORTER: Gentlemen, can you make these calculatior

S

and be here at g:30 in the morning to present your
testimony concexning when you’think pay-out occurred?

MR. DOWNARD: We could do that and subject this
Commission to another d&ay of these hearings; but I believe
that the real issue here doesn't involve the question

so much as when pay-out occure because the commission

and that's just a known fact. Wnen jo's paid out, it's

paid out.

This conmmisgsion doesn't need to bother itself with

______________—————___________________-—-———-—
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establishing a date on which that dollar amount has been.
paid. It's been established what the dollar amount is.
When it's been vnaid, it has beeh paid. Now, the real
question heve is what's the significance of that pay-out,
because Mr. Hannifin has testified that he has purported
to execute another contract wheraby he would sell --

MR. PORTER: Mr. Downard, I believe the application
in this case goes to when, if I read the langﬁage
correctly, making a determination as to when Michael P.
Grace, II has been fully compensated for all reasonable
well costs and charges and for the risk charge of 25
nercent of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to applicants.

MR, DOWNARD: All right, your Honor. If it's
necessary to establish a date, we would like to take
until 8:30 in the morning to establish that date; but
we would also like to poin£ out that this basic idea
that,Hannifin and Cook are trying to put over in this
hearing is to have this Commission establish that he
can sell a share of the gas that has already been sold.

MR. PORTER: That's not in question. That's
already been withdrawn from the record, that exhibit
between Mr. Hannifin and El Paso. That question is not
at issue at all before the Commission as to whether he

can separately contract as a non-consenting working
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interest owner.

MR. DOWNARD: Well, let me ask this: If there are
continuing operating expenses that the operator is
entitled to incur, entitled to be reimbursed for out of
the proceeds, and if they should have an expensive re-—
working job on the well that the operator is entitled to
do the work, incur the costs, withhold it frem the pro-
ceeds, and pay it to the non-consenting owner, when would
you ever reach a fina) pay-out? There is no final pay-
out as iong as there are continuing costs being generated.

MR. PORTER: I doubt seriously if this Commission
would be reasonablv called upon to take into account all
thé contingencies that could occur. We are going to
recess the hearing until 8:30 in the morning. At that
time we will come back and@ we will hear testimony that
may be relevant to a time when‘this well would be paid-out,
which is one of the things that the Commission is called
upon to determine. There is no need to continue a
discussion of somethipa that is not relevant to the case.

MR. DOWNARD: Thank you Mr. Chairman.

MR. PORTER: So the hearinc will be recessed until

8:30 tomorrow morning. We will reconvene in this room.

{(Whereupoir at §:15 PM, the hearing was recessed

until 8:15 the following morring.)
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(Whereupon the hearing in Case 5054 reconvened
at 8:45 A.M., Wednesday, August 29th, 1973.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
Yesterday evening, or afternoon, I have forgotten now whether

L. hanvyin
-0

it was before or after six o'clock, we recessed the hoarx

u

until 8:30 this morning. At that time, I said we would
reconvene in this room. We found out since that time thak
the room is to be used beginning at nine o'clock by an
environmental group. So we are going to recess this hearing
and reconvene upstairs in the 0il Conservation Commission
Conference Room.

So at this time, we will recess until we move up
f?ére.

(Whereupon a recess was taken at 8:47 A M.}

{(Whereupon the hearing in Case 5054 was feconvened

s

at 9:40 A.M.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing wiii come to order, please.
The hearing will resume with Case 5054. Let the record
show that Commissioners Trujillo and Porter are present.
Before we open the hearing, I thought I would
remind you just as I did yesterday morning that whatever
ordnr the Commission enters, it will be subject to challenge
in the Courts. Now, it took most of yesterday to arrive

at an agreement on a cost figure for the well. I just
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wonder if you gentlemen think there is any possibility that
you could in the same manner arrive at a pay-out date.

MR. GRACE: I would think so.

MR. HOWDEN: Yes.

MR, PUKTLR: If vou don't feel there is, I would
like to get on with this and get the information in the
record. But I felt a compulsion to remind you this morning
-hat there could be much further delay in settlement if an

order is issued by the Commission, because it is subject to

review in the Courts.

Now, this is entirely up to yofgiellows. 1 would
hate to waste all morning trying to get together on it and
spend the afternoon with testimony going into the record

because we all have our work to perform.

MR. HUNKER: If the Commission please, I am going
to move that any testimony that the Graces would offer which
testimony cranks into a formula for‘pay—out at a lesser
amount than M;. Grace is actually receiving for his gas, then
it is not relevant to the hearing. It is not within the
scope of the call, and it is immaterial, and should not be
considered, ‘this matter, I think, calls for the Commission
to amend its Order Number 4423, and the matter I just |
previously mentioned is not the subject matter of this

particular hearing.

T feel that any testimony regarding a roll-back
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of price is entirely irrelevant, and it is a matter that __7

should be relegated to the Courts,

It is similar in Many respects to the matter of

4 lwho has the right to dispose of tha 9as from this barticular
5 property,
6 S0 with that jn mind, we will talk about a settlement

7 |based on the calculationsg which our accountant has made,
N
vON

and based on the calculationsg wﬂiéh Mr. Howden's accountant

- ]

9 thas made, which ay vary from what our accountant's figures
10 {were based on the assumption that the pPrice is not going'to

11 | be changed,

12 MR. PORTER: so that the only basis on which you

13 {would be willing to arbitrate woulg be on the actual price

14 | that has been paid thus far?

18 MR. HUNKER: That's correct.

16 MR, HOWDEN : Mr, Chairman, first in response to

17 [ the question of the chair. we are perfectly happy to, and

18 |we think it might be productive, to discuss with Mr, Hunker

19 |and his accountant ang our people this situation to gee if

we can't aprive at 3 date, /
- - .

21

22 {telling us that he will talk with us if we will concede our

23 | entire case, and of course, we will not do that, 8o 1

24 | think it would be beneficial, I think it woulg be worthwhile

if we did discuss this, in order to see if there was not

25
p___-_~_______________________ﬁ__~
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1 |someplace where we could agree. But I am certainly not
2 [prepared to waive or concede the evidence which is already
- 3lin the record on Mr. White's testimony as to the impact
4|of a price roll-back. I wuuld want to make it clear that
g': $1I do certainly not think that would be appropriate at all,
_ VJ 6 jand I am not prepared to do that. But I do think it would
b
, "c:é 7 {be worthwhile if we attempted to see if we can't agree on
X
8 g8 |a date.
- (72
' © 9 It is entirely possible that I nisunderstocod Mr.
P od
! § 10 |Hunker's remarks.
p— w E
E 11 MR, HUNKER: I think it will taxe me five minutesg
IS >~
o % " j2 |[to find out from you what you are cranking into the formula,
. e o
Lo m & . Cas . :
\{' _ag 8‘3 13 |and I think I can tell you within that period of time whether
: a xS
P 78 44 |or not we can get together.
: gz 15 MR. HOWDEN: I think that's fair.
L R
[ o
o §§' 16 MR. PORTER: Why don't we recess the hearing until
! [« 4 .
L 25 C
D 38 gy [tem o'clock. That's fifteen minutes, and see what it looks
e e @
: a3 . 4
3+ g |like at that point. If we have to come back and go.~head
1o 33
D ;’; 19 with the testimony, we will. Why don't we just get out of
90
1 B b 3 ‘
f i E,: 20 here and let you have the room for those fifteen minutes?
[ - e
§§ 2 (Whereupon a recess was taken at 9:46 A.M.)
¢
. e+
3% .
ad 2 (Whereupon the hearing resumed at 11:25 A.M.)
w W
~ 3 e
! -
_ f'—' 24 MR. PORTER: “The hearing will come to oxder, please.
= 28 Gentle “en, earlier we recessed the hearing for the purpose

v v
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of trying to work out some of the problems in arriving at
agreement to a pay-out date. Who would like to report at
this time?

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, we have certain items
on which we can agrée, and by doing so, I think spare the
Commission a lot of accounting.

MR. PORTER: All right, sir.

MR. HOWDEN: First, Mr. Hunker will agree, reserving
his objections on the grounds of relevancy and materiality,
that if the sixteen and a fraction cent price is the price
to be used in‘determining the pay-out date,or the end of
the withholding term, then his petition is premature.

MR, PORTEKR: 1Is that correct, Mr. Hunker?

MR. HUNKER: Correct. We did talk about that 3.2
cent BTU factor being cranked into the sixteen cents in
either event.

MR, HOWDEN: That's correct.

Next, Mr. White testified as to a thirty-five cent
figure, that being the figure under the latest FTC ruling.
on our calculations, using the thirty-five cent figure plus
the seven cent 371U factor for forty-two cents per unit, it
is agreed that as of July 31st, there would be an excess
‘of $24,949.78. 1Is that correct, Mr. Hunker?

MR. HUNKER: That is correct, except for the fact

that the royalty was computed on the basis of 21.875 percent
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in arriving at that figure, and we do not agree that the
21.375 percent figure is the correct figure, it being our
contention that 18.75 percent is the correct figﬁfé to
crank into the calculations.

MR. NUTTER: 'The first figure was 21.875 percent?

MR. HUNKER: It was upon that figure that the
accountants disagreed.

MR. NUTTER: And the other figure was what.?

MR, HUNKER: Eighteen point‘seven five.

MR, HOWDEN: There is a diséute as to the royalty,
and as to which figure is to be uced. 1Is that correct, Mr.
Hunker?

MR. HUNKER: That's correct.

MR, HOWDEN: But as I understand the stipulation
based on our figures, the‘forty—two cent figure would pay
with excess at the end of July what I have stated.

MR. HUNKER: That's correct.

MR. NUTTER: In excess of what?

MR. HOWDEN: In excess of the pay-out figure.

MR. NUTTER: ‘That would be the excess of Hannifin's
share of the total well costs plus the operating costs?

MR. HUNKER: Of the figure we agreed on, of the

$520,679.40,

MR. NUIMER: 'The excess of tnhe total well cost

then attributable to both parties?
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1 MR. HUNKER: That's correct.
2 ' MR. HOWDEN: one further thing, M- Chairman. The

3| testimony of Mr. puncan yesterday established a pay—out

date of June 20th, if T recall correctly. MY . Hunkex . as
I understand it, will stipulate with us that on our

accOuntant‘s computation, again given the dispute over the

royalty: the pay—out would be as of—- would be as follows:

that on the 23rd of June, there would ke an excess peyond

the pay—out figure of $4,559.44.

10 MR. HUNKER? rhat's correct. 1t means production

11 | WP toc seven a.m. On tne 23rd of July.

MR. HOWDEN: That's correct: production'as of that
date and hour would be in excess of the figure 1 stated.

MR. HUNKER? fhat's correct.

1% MR. HOWDERN * Now, I think that in SUNMary s it is

16 our stipulation at tnis point-~

17 MR. PORTER: That would be using the fifty—two

18 Jent figure plus the BTU?
19 MR. HUNKER?® That's correct. The price presently

being paid.

21 MR. 1{OWDEN : Yes.

22 MR. HUNKER: He correctly gtated MY position, we s
23 of course: reserve all rights with regard to the igsue of
24 relevancy and with yregard yo these roll—back figures,

thinkind. as I pointed out eda

2% yliexr, that this 198 not
————
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relevant to this Commission bearing, and it is not within
the scope of the call, and it is not relevant at this
particular time.

MR. NUTTER: Do you say anything other than
sixty-two cents is irrelevant?

MR. HUNKER: 1Is irrelevant, yes.

MR. NUTTER: May I ask how the royalties are being
computed and why the difference between the 21.875 and
the 18.75 percent?

MR. HUNKER: I will réépond. The Messrs. Hannifin
and Cook acquired an oil and gas lease covering the
Southeast quarter of Section 24 in the apprdpriate township
énd range, Township 22 South, kKange 26 East, fiom Merland,
Inc., and that lecase provided for a royalty to the lessor
of 3/16ths, which is the equivalent of 18.75 percent, and
our calculations were based on that figure as if both
leaseholidings, dr all of the leaseholdin.s, in the 320-acre
tract carried that royalty.

We did this for the reason that we had no control
whatsoever over the royalty under the other tract. Mr.
Grace could have agreed to pay somebody fifty percent,
thiereby penalizing our position, so we calculated it on
a basis of 18.75, and I will let Mr. Howden explain why.

IHR. RYAN: We calculated it at a higher figure

because it is our theory and position here that we were
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operators, and that we were entitled under the contract
with E1 Paso to sell this gas.

We had the responsibility for the royvalty, and
there is no manner for which Mr. Hunker had any responsibility
for the royalty. Therefore, we had the responsibility, and
we paid it based on that high royalty figure.

Now, apropos at this point, Mr. Hunker attempted
to introduce into the record the contract between his
client and El Paso. The Commission, on its own motion,
withdrew that proffered exhibit. We submit that the
exhibit should be-- that that contract should he a part
of ﬁhis record for the limited purpose of showing, pursuant
to paragraph 13 of that contract, that El Paso realized
+1at Mr. Hunker's client, Mr. Hannifin, had no rigﬁt to
sell the gas, except as this Commission may order cotherwise.

we ask tnat that contract between Mr. Hannifin
and E1 Paso be made a part of this record solely for the
limited purpose of showing, pursuant to paragraph 13 of
the contract, what El Paso itself recognized here,

MR, PORTER: I don't believe you identified

MR, RYAN: Robert W. Ryan, Jr., one of the counsel

for the Graces.

MR. NUMM'ER: Tn other words, Mr. nNyan, Mr., Hunker
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quarter and arrived at a working interest ownership there,
and you have taken the working interest ownership of

Hannifin and Cook's interests and the working interest

ownership of the Grace's interests, added those together,

subtracted them from one nundred percent, and arrived at

your figure of 21.875; is that correct?

MR. RYAN: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: You are making the royalty uniform

throughout the unit?

ME. RYAN: Yes, and that's our position. We were

the operator, and entered into the contract to sell the

gas, and that's the only way it could be.

MR. NUTTER: I understand your position.

MR. PORTER: Mr. jjunker, would you 1ike to respond

to the motion for the inclusion of the contract into the

record, or do you have any objection to its inclusion into

the record?

I want my client to re-read paragraph 13.

MR. PORTER: Sure.

(Whereupon an off the record discussion was held.)

(Hearing continues.)

MR. HUNKER: We have no objection, Mr. porter, to

the admission of this purchase contract of June 9th, 1973

L—?s part of the record.

MR. HUNKRR: I1f you wifl give me about two minut2s,
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MR. RYAN: We are offering it, Your Honor, for

the limited purpose I stated.
| MR. PORTER: 1 understand that it is for the limited
purpose of considering the royalty in question.

MR. RYAN: Yes, sir.

‘MR. PORTER: It will be admitted to the record
for that purpose only.

MR. NUTTER: Would vou repeat the figure you gave
us a while ago as to the total cost of the well that was
stipulated yesterday, Mr. Hunker, to make sure I have the
right number on that?

MR. HUNKER: The total figure was $520,679.40.

MR. NUTTER: Ts that correct, Mr. Howden?

MR. HOWDEN: Wauld you repeat it again?

MR. HUNKER: Five hundred twenty thousand six
nundred seventy-nine dollars fbrty cents,

MR. HOWDEN: ‘That was the figure before the
Commission as of yesterday.

MR. PORTER: Where is a copy of that contract that
we can mark as an official exhibit? This is your exhibit,
Mr. Howden, a Grace exhibit?

MR. HOWDEN: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Is thié the only exhibit you have
had thus far?z

MR. HOWDEN: Yes,
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MR, HOWDEN: Okay, let the contract between
Hannafin and El Paso be identified as Grace Exhibit Number
One for the record.

(Whereupon Grace Exhibit Number One was admitied
in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: We wculd like to have the division
order in the record also.

MR. PORTER: Would someone like to offer the
division order as an exhibit in this case?

MR. HOVWIDEN: Yes, we have a copy to submit for
the record, Mr. Chairman.

MR. PORTER: Let the record show that the division
order dated April 16th, 1973 .as being entered into the
record as Grace Exhibit Number Two.

(Whereupon Grace Exhibit Number Twc was admitted
in evidence.)

MR. PORTER: Now, Mrxr. Howden, do you havé any
further testimony to put on in this case?

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, the stipulation tékes
care of the testimony of the accountant. 7There are matters
that I think need to be brought to the attention of the
Commission, and we will ask the Commission at an appropriate
time to consider these, but insofar as the introduction
of evidence--

MR. CARR: In other words, you are talking about
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a closing statement?

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, there is a matter which
we have discussed generally, but there is no stipulation
on it, and it does have an evidegciary aspect to it,‘and
that would be the-question of the fact that there is
presently an escrow fund held by a bank in Carlsbad, and
it is going to be necessary for the Commission to be asked

to consider this in this matter.

Now, that could develop evidenciary guestions as

well as argument.
MR. PORTER: Do you plan to put on a witness to

develop this testi 'Ony?

MR. HUNKER: wWc will stipulate as to the awmount

in escrow down there, and to the name of the bank.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Howden, is the escrow money

relevant to determining a pay-out date? This seems to me

to be the question.

Commission some background on the escrow, 1 think that
will clarify the issue.

The dispute first arose as to the termination
date, at which time Mr. Hannifin made demand on kl Paso
for payment. El Paso took the positién that they would
not arbitrate this question, and ultimately an agreement

was reached under which funds were escrowed. These payments
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were escrowed pending a determination of the termination
date and requiring, in effect, the escrow to be established.

‘The escrow was established, and it will remain
until such time as there is an order of termination-- Excuse
me. May I just have one minute?

MR. PORTER: Yes.

MR. HOWDEN: The important part here is that the
escrow was established because of the forced pooling order
of this Commission-- I mean, it is there for that reason.
Therefore, it is our position that it does come before
the Commission at this time, and if the Commission is
looking for a provision in the docket und2r which it can
be raised, then it can be raised under paragraph five,
where the general provisions provide for such other relief
as may be appropriate.

So, in essence, this is the status of the escrow
agreement., and 1 don't know if we have dispute as to wbat
I have stated.

MR. HUNKER: There has been an understanding that
the American Bank of Carlsbad would serve as escrow agent,
there are no written agreeménts or written instructions
pertaining to that account. It was by agreement between
counsel énd El Paso that the account was establiéhed.

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, I think Mr. Hunker

has seen a copy of this letter. (indicating) This is a
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were escrowed pending a determination of the termination
date and requiring, in effect, the escrow to be established.

The escrow was established, and it will remain

‘until such time as there is an order of termination-- Excuse

me. May I just have one minute?

MR. PORTER: Yes.

MR. HOWDEN: The important part here is that the
escrow was established because of the forced pooling order
of this CéjMission—- I mean, it is there for that reason.
Therefore, it is our position that it does come before

the Commission at this time, and if the Commission is

- looking for. a provision in the docket under which it can

be raised, then it can be raised under paragraph five,
where the general provisions provide for such other relief
as may be appropriate.

So, in essence, this is the status of thé escrow
agreement . and I don't know if we have dispute as to what
I have stated.

MR. HUNKER: 'There has been an understahding that
the American Bank of Carlsbad would serve as escrow agent,
there are no written agreements or written instructions
pertaining to that account, It was by agreement between
counsel and El Paso that the account was established.

MR. HOWDEN: Mr., Chairman, I think Mr. Hunker

has seen a copy of this letter. (indicating) This is a
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letter from the bank attorncy.

MR. PORTER: Do you feel that a Commission function
in this would have to do with the release cf the escrow

funds?

MR. HOWDEN: I think that inevitably flows from
the proceadings here.

Mr. Chairman, there are two items of correspondence,
one from the American Bank of Carlsbad, and one from their
attorney which we would iike tc enter
case.

MR. HUNKER: May I see those, please?
1R, PORTER: Mr. Hunker, do you have any objeption
to their admission?

MR. HUNKER: There is an additional letter which
would make the series complete, and without objection, I
think counsel is willing to offer it as part of this series
of instruments. TWwO of these letters have come out of
my file, and‘I would like to have copies of them made.

MR. HOWDEN: Yes.

MR, HUNKER: Wé‘have no objection to all three
being admitted.

| MR. HOWDEN: The third one being a letter from
El Paso pertaining to the same subject.
MR. PORTER: Let the record show that Grace

Exhibit Number Three is a letter-- a copy of a letter from
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E} Paso Natural Gas Company to the American Bank of Carlsbad
dated August 8th, 1973.

Grace Exhibit Number’Four is a letter from Matkins
and Martin, to Mr. George Hunker under date of August 10th,
1973.

Grace Exhibit Number Five is a lgtter from the
asmerican Bank of Carlsbad to Mr. John Otto, aﬁtorney, dated

August 16th, 1973.

{Whereupon Grace Exhibits Three, Four, and Five
were admitted in evidence.)
MR. PORTER: Let me ask you, Mr. Howden, do you

that since this matter of escrow has been brought up

“here that it will be necessary for you to put testimony

Ll R

into the record relevant to this?

MR. HOWDEN: I have shown Mr. Hunker our calculafions
on this, and I don't know whether we can agree on that
or whether it will be necessary Lo have testimony.

MR. HUNKER: Off the record.

{(Whereupon an off the record diséussion was held.)

{Hearing ccntinues.)

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, we have calculations
showinag the distribution of this escrow money,assuming our
date of June 22nd plus part of June 23rd is the one that
If so, then our testimony would show this

is adopted.

calculation (indicating), this distribution of those funds
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that are in escrow., As I understand it, Mr. Hunker will
agree to this calcﬁlatidn (indicating).

MR. HUNKER: Assuming that the Commission finds
that the 22nd~- or the 23rd is the proper date for the
termination of the pay-out period.

MR. PORTER: Let the cecord show that the
calculation just referred to by ﬁf; Howden in relation to
the escrow funds will be admitted as Grace Exhibit Number Six.

(Whereupon Grace Exhibit Number Six was admitted
in evidence.)

MR. HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman, by way oi clarification,
to make sure that we have made the matter clear to the
Commission, the escrow was established on one half of all
&£ the funds accruing after the 17th of June, which means

that there is now another sum that has been paid into

the escrow,.

Mr., llunker has given me a figure, which I understand
to be the awount paid in, and my client would like to have
the opportunity to verify that figure, and I think we Gan

then agree on that figure.

MR. PORTER: How do you plan to verify the figure?
MR, HOWDEN: I think it is just a question of

telephone verification.

MR. NUT'PER: Do you know if the bank has received

that yet, Mr. Hannafin?
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MR. HANNIFIN:
part of the week.
the E1 Paso company and got the figure.

MR, HUWKER:
put in escrow, and it rep
for Ehe month of July.

MR. HOWDEN :
amount, that's all.

MR. PORTER: Do you feel it is
the reéord open for verificq*ggn of the
agree that it is half of th;ifigure?

MR. HOwLEn: The only problem;
until we have actually seen the fiqure,

it has been half or what. This is what

clarify.

MR. PORTER:
with.

MR. HUNKER: 1 could be making
Mr. Commissioner.

MR. PORTER:

MR, HUNKER:

El Paso had mailed it the first

I didn't talk to the bank, 1 talked to

wWhatever the amount is, it has been

resents fifty percent of the funds

We just want to make sure of the

nocessary to-hold

amount if you

Mr. Chairman, is
we don't know whether

we would like to

1 was trying to get the hearing over

my closing statement,

vou may proceed, Mr. Hunker.

Tf the Commission please, I have a

ary hricf statement that I would like to present.

vory, Very

By stipulation, the parties have agree

costs for the purpose of this hearing are

upon which the twenty-five perce

b et B

d that the well

$439,986.35,

nt risk factor is applicable,

e st e
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and $25,694.75, upon which the risk factor is not applicable.

It has been shown, and the parties have agreed,
that these cos£§ are attributable in the amount of $232,840.56
to Michael P. Grace II, the designated operator. And for
$297,838.84 to D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook. The total
amount of these costs is $520,679.40.

D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook have shown that,
as of production through June 20th, 13973, based ¢on a
royalty calculation of 18.75 percent, that the grbss
proceeds of the well were $692,611.46, from which this
percentage of royalty was deducted, the amount of royalty
being deducted being equal to $129,864.65 from a figure

36,1271
of $562,746.81. Taxes were in the amount of $33,122.71,
and these were déducted, leaving $526,624.10, with an
excess of $5,944.70.

At this time, I would like to ask the Commission
to take administrative notice of its own Order R-4432,
apd of the non-consent that was filed by D. L. Hannifin,

I would like to point out that we feel that the
calculations of royalty on the basis of burcden on the
Hannifin lea3c is appropriate, and to calculate it otherwise
would he to be calculating in a fiqure that was not
embodiéd in the basic Commission oxder.

MR. PORTER: Excuse me for a moment. Mr. Grace,

I believe you are interfering with the reporter.
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MR. GRACE: Excuse me. He didn't tell me. and
I didn’'t reélize it, Your Honor.

MR. HUNKER: -- The aApplicants Hannifin &i
contend that for the purpose of this hearing, it is not
appropriate for the Commission to consider as being
relevant matters of rebate that may be required py the

Federal Power Commission at some future date, which is

We do not feel that roll-back is an appropriate
matter for the Commission to consider, agd in Fhis‘connection
we ask your indulgence in considering this in the light
that a considerable amount of delay has baen suffered by
Hannifin and Cook.

They have pbeen deprived of funds which they have
a right to use, they have tried with some diligence to
get this matter settled without too much avail.

We‘have accomplished a great deal with the
Commission's help in the last two days, and we are entirely
grateful for the Commission's assistance. Thank you.very
much.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Howden, have you at this time
confirmed the matter with the bank in Carlsbad?

MS. JONES: Yes, sir. The amount of the check
was $139,084.71,

MR. PORTER: Will you identify yourself?
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MS, JONES: Juanita L. Jones.

MR. PORIER: Mr. Howden?

MR, HOWDEN: Mr. Chairman; Members of the Commission,
I think it has been demonstraﬁed that there is a dispute.
It is our position that the appropriate date, assuming
the fifty-two cent contract price Lsyoperable and appropriatc,
the date is June 23rd for an excess, But I think, and
we certainly urge upon the Commission, that there are
more important and much greater needs for attention by
the Commission.

There is the problemn whiéh we have raised through
Mr. White's testimony, and that is the roll-back question.
We say first that it does come within the docket order,
and it also comes under the forced pooling order. It was
pointed out by Mr. White in his testimony that there is
a real chance that not only would the price be rdlled back
to a nuch lower figure as a result of this pending iitigation,
it could be r&lled back as faryés sixteen cents, as hé
pointed out. But also that in rolling it back, there would
have to be a refund or a rebate from sume slicady received,
The result of that would be to cause the operator under
this Commission's forced pooling order to make the rebate
from his pocket, unlesé this Commission makes an appropriate
provision for that’contingency.

we feel that that provision must he made in order ]
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f——

not to impose such a burden on the operator that he would
have to pay it, and then seck to recover such rebate as
ie might be able to from the interests in the forced pool.

‘So I must say that I disagree mest strenuously
vith Mr. Hunker in his statement tha£ this does not come
within the scope of this hearing. More important, it not
only comes within the scope of this hearing, but we are
asking this Commission to address itself %to this very real
and far-reaching problem at this time. It is something
that the Commission has not had to deal with in the past.

Now, with regard to the computations, I think it
is correct that we have over the past few days succeeded
in working out problems. We have resolved a number of
things without having to ask the Commission to hear all
of it. I think it might be-- However, it is unfair of
Mr. Hunker to suggest that there has been delay occasioned
by my client. I don't even think that is a matter of
evidence here as to who occasioned what delay. So I think
in passing I would like to say that that is not a fair
statement of fact, nor is it a fair representation from
the record.

So what we are asking the Commission to addr=2ss
itself to is this whole roll-back question at tﬁis time,
because we feel it does come under the docket order 'nder

the question of when the termination period in fact arrives,




Y. meier & associates

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.O. BOX 1092 8PHONE 243-60010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST@ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

15

16

17

19

2t

22

23

24

25

PAGE 113

I think it is very definitely within the scope of this
Conmission's authority and within the scope of this hearing
that that question be addressed and be dealt with.

We have also asked the Commission to address
itself to the bank escrow problem. You see, Mr. Chairman,
and Mr. Commissioner, I don’t think it is correct to say
that this is not within the scope of these proceedings.

If that were the case then, this paragraph 5,
providing such other relief as may be appropriate, would
be meaningless. I think that that is there for a purpose,
and its purpose is to address to guestions that may be -
brought up in the course of the proceedings. So I think

it is very definitely within the scope of that provision,

“not to mention, as I have said, within the scope of

paragraph 4 under the determination period.

I would like, I don't want to delay theée hearings
unduly, however, I would like to ask the Commission if we
could have perhaps one minute so that I could consult
with co~-counsel with regard to any other matters which
we might want to state in final argument, recognizing that
there are of course questions that haven't been dealt
with in these hearings.

For example, where do we stand on the question of
the continuation of this forced pooling order once we

reach a termination date? That question has not been
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dealt with, and there are others. So I think it has been
a selective nearing, and I would like to ask the Commission's
leave to confer with counsel for a moment before closing
my argument, if the Commission please.

MR. PORTER: You can nave a moment, but I fail
to see how the las£ point you raised is relevant. You
might want to include all of those under Section 5.

MR. HOWDEN: I understand that, Mr. Chairman,
the point of what I am saying is that there are matters
we have not registered. It is not as if we have come in
here and asked the Commission to settle this well on all
future problems, We have been specific with regard to
certain problems we believe are very real.

MR. PORTER: And we feel it should be left there.

MR. HOWDEN: May we confer for one moment?

MR. PORTER: Yes, go ahead.

MR. HOWDEN: May I leave and confer with my client

for two minutes?

MR. PORTER: Yes. Be back in rfive minutes, please,
sir.
(Whereupon a recess was taken.)

(Hearing continues.)

Mr. Howden, will you proceed?

MR, HOWDLEN: Mr. Chairman, Commissioners, the
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other point that has been raised here before the Commission
is the question of a reserve fund, the need for which is
occasioned by the fact that we do not have an operating
agreement, we do not have a division order signed.

We have a situation where my client must continuously
operate without any protection in this area, and therefore,
we are also asking the Commission to act under paragraph
5, and provide for an appropriate recerve fund to cover
such things as operating costs, to cover such things as’
may arise; such as re-working of tﬁe well. Such things as
this must be covered inasmuch as there is no operating
agreement, inasmuch as there is no division order signed,

inasmuch as the whole situation between these parties is

" obviously one of unwillingness or inability on the part

of the non-operator to cooperate with the operator in running

the well and in selling the gas. |
I think it was pointed out, for exawple, there is

an effort pending to sell the gas on the part of the

non-operator. All of these many things, I think, poiht

out and underline the fact that if ever there was a

situation that required some kind of reserve, some kind of

means of protecting against these contingent costs that

can arise, this is such a case.

So that also, Mr. Chairman, we say to the Commission,

should be addressed by this Commission in this proceeding,
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and we ask the Commission to do so.

I think,this being an administrative body, Mr.
Chairman, that it wouid be most appropriate for the
Commission to use its position to see if the parties cannot
reach a point at which there is an operating agreement so
that such problems do not -‘n the future arise.

Su we feel, Mr. Chairman, that rell-back must be
dealt with, we feel the reserve question must be dealt
with, and we feel that the bank escrow question must be
dealt with. <These are all, perhaps, collateral in a sense,
but they are very definitely under paragraph 5, they afé
very definitely before the Commission in the forced ponling
order, they are very definitely before‘thesdommission in
view of the evidence presented here at thig hearing.

So we ask the Commission to address itself to
these very real problems, and exercise its administrative
authority in resolving them.

Obviously, Mr. Chairman, I suppose we could argue
this at great length. We could argue these points for
days, but we haveyﬁried to highlight for the Commission
the various points we believe the Commission should 2address
itself to along with the questions initially identified
in the Applicant's petition.

MR, PORTER: Does aﬁyone else have anything to

offer in this case?
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(No response)

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take the case

under advisement.

(Whereupon Case 5054 was concluded at 12:45 P.M.,

Wednesday, August 29th, 1973.)

* * * *

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
' ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand
Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, sState of
New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached
Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission was réported by me; and that the same is a true

and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of

my knowledge, skill and ability.

_ i s e 2 ,.
. ’[4,.,_ b{é.é...%g/ e
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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Mr. D. L. Hannifin
General Delivery
sante Fe, New Mexico

Re: Atlantic Grace MOorrow Well
rddy County, New Mexlco
Dear Mr. Hannifin:

Attached is a tabulation of July
from the subject well.

, 1973 daily volumes

Very truly yours,

Attachment

R. E.' Johnson
REJick

i

: ce:  (w/Attach.) iF. and Mpa. Michael P. Grace 11
P. 0. Box 1418

carlsbad, New Mex

1c0 88220

" Mr. Dan Nutter .
New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission

state of New lMexico .
/

p. 0. Box 2088
genta Fe, New Mexico 87501
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L R. TRUJILLO

OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX 5. ARMUJO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501 STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.

October 1, 1973 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
’

Re: CASE NO. 5054
2 Attorney at Law
: Albuquerque, New Mexico 87103
H Hannifin & Cook
\ Dear Sir:
Enclosed herewith are two copies of tha above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretarv-Director

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia 0OCC x
| Aztec OCC
E Other Mr. George Hunker
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

TN MR MAMINN OU D dbAKANG
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5G54
Order No. R-4432~-A

APPLICATION COF D. L. HIANNIFIN AND
JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION OF
REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPFRATOR'S
WITHHOLDING PERIOD.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 28 and 29,
1973, at Santa P2, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexico, heruvinafter referred to as the "Commission.”

NOW, on this 28th day of September, 1973, the Commission,
a quoerum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS 1

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thersof.

{2) That pursuvant to Casecsz Nos, R-4819 and R-4836, heard
before an examiner of the 0il Conservation Commission on Septem~
ber 27, 1972, Order No. R-4432 was issued which force pooled the
5/2 of Section 24, Township 22 Sauth, Bangs 2€ Saci, KMIM,

South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Po92l, Eddy County, New Mexico.:

(3) That Order No., R~4432 craated a standard communitized
unit comprising 320 acres, named Michasgl P. Grace II tlie operator
of gsaild unit, estabiished a risk factor of 25 percent to be
assessed against any non-consenting working interest, and
authorized the drilling of a well for the subject unit to be
drilled at a standard location for the South Carlabad~Morrow Gas

Pool. '

(4) That the SE/4 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Ranga
2¢ pFast, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, is subject to a royalty
payment of 18.75 percent, and the working intcrost ownership of
said SE/4 of Section 24 is 81.25 percent; that the SW/4 of said
Saction 24 is subject to a royalty and overrxiding royalty payment
of 25.0 percent, and the working interest ownership of said sSw/4
of Saction 24 1is 75.0 percent.
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(5) That subsequent to the isgsuance «.f Order No. R~4432,
D. L. Hannifin, as Non-Consenrting Working Interest Owner, and
Barbara E, Hannifin, his wife, filed with the Commission a
"Statement of Non-Consent" executed January 4, 1973, wherein
b. L. Hannifin and Barbara E. Hannifin, his wife, stipulated
that D. L. Hannifin is the working interest owner under an 0il
and Gas Lease covering the SE/4 of Section 24, Township 22 South,
Range 26 Bast, NMPM, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New
Mexico, which said tract, together with the SW/4 of said Sec~
tion 24, has been dedicated to a 320-acre standard location for
the drilling of a test well in the Morrow formation underlying
the S/2 of sald Section 24; and that Michael P. Grace II has
been designatad by the New Mexico 01l Consexvation Commission i
as the operator of the proposed well and unit. The Statement
of Non-Consent stipulated further:

"The undersigned, D. L. Hannifin, non~consenting
working interest owner, joined herein by his wife,
Barbara E. Hannlifin, hereby expressly elects not to
pay his share of estimated well costs to Operator and
in lieu thereof, hereby elects to pay his share of reason-
able well cosats out of production. The undersigned further
certifies and agrees that $135.00 per month should be
fixed as a reasonable charge foxr the superxvision
{combined fixed rates) for the subject well; agreas
to the 25% prorata risk share charge described in
finding (7) (B); and agrees that Operator is authorized
to withhold from production the proportionate share
of guch supsrvision c¢harge attributable to the under-
signed non~-consenting woxking interest owner's interest,
and Operator is authorized to withhold from production
the proportionate share of actual expenditures required
for operating the subject wsll, not in excess of what are
reasonable, attributable to non-consenting working interest
owner, all as more particularly defined in Order R-4432."

(6) That on January 28, 1973, Michael P. Grace II as
Cperator of the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range
26 EBast, caused to be commenced the drilling of a well desig-
nated the Grace~Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 faet from the
South line and 1980 feet from the East line of saild Section 24,
to a proposed depth of 12,100 feet to test the Morrow formation,
the S/2 of said Section 24 being dedicated to the well.

(7) That on Maich 1, 1973, Michael P, Grace II and Corinne
Grace, as "Seller," entered into a contract with 11 Pasc Natural
Cas Compaiy, as "Buyer,” for the sale of gas produced from those
formations between the surface of the ground and the base of
the Morrow formation underlying Seller's properties comprising
cartain lands, including the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, NMP}{, Eddy County, New Mexico; that said
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contract providce that Buyer shall pay Selier Ior ¢aa purchased
thereunder at the rate of $0.52Z psr MCF commencing on the date
of first deliveries and continuing through the monili ¢£ Dacem-
ber, 1973, subject to adjustment for the heating value of the
gas produced, aeither more or lecs than 1,000 BTU's per MCF;

and subjusct to cerxtain escalatlons after becember, 1973.

(8) That on March 15, 1973, the above~described Grace-~
Atlantic Well No. 1 was completed and ready to produce; that
on March 29, 1973, saild well was tested and found to have a
calculated absolute open flow potential of 65,737 MCF per day
from perforations in the Morrow formation from 11,424 feet to

11,444 feet.

(3) That said Grace-Atlantic ¥Well No. 1 was actually
connected to the El Paso Natural Gas Company pipeline system
April 16, 1973, and that gas production since that date has
yielded, including the BTU adjustment described in Finding No.

(7) above, $0.62036 per MCF.

(10) That on July 30, 1373, D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Ccok,
through their attorney, made application to the Commission seeking
a determination of the reasonable well costs of the Grace-Atlantic
well, and a determination of when Michael P. Grace II had been
fully compensated for all reasonable well costs and the 25 per-
cent risk charges and the pro rata share of reasonable well costs

attributable to Hannifin and Cook on the well.

(11) That at the hsaring the parties stipulated to the
following facts:

{a) That the original cost of the well is $439,986.35,
one~half of which is subiect to the 25 percent risk factor

provided in Order No. R-4432.

, (5) That additional charges have been incurred by
the operator in the amount of $25,634.75 and should
be divided equally between the parties.

{¢) That the Grace share of these costs (50 percant
of the original costs and 50 percent of the additional
coats) is $232,840.56.

(d) 7That the Hannifin and Cook share cf these
costs (50 percent of the original costs, a 25 percent
penalty thereon and 50 perxcent of tho additional costs)
is $287,538.84.

{(e) That the total well costs are $520,673.40.
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(f) That each party should pay 59 percent of the
reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates).

(g) That the reasonable charge for supervision
pursuant to Commission Order No. R~4432, is $135 per
month which totals $405 for the months of April, May
aind June, 1973, $202.50 of which should be paid by
each of the two parties.

(h) That the Grace total share of all costs is
$233,043.06.

(1) That the Hannifin and Cook share of all costs
is $288,041.34.

(12) That each of the l60-acre tracts communitized by
Commission Order No. R-4432 should stand on its own insofar
as royvalty and overriding royalty payments are concerned;
that accordingly, the working interest attributable to the SE/4
of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Lea
County, New Mexico, is 40.625 percent of the pooled unit
interests as a whole; that the royalty interest underlying
said SE/4 of Section 24 is 9.375 percent of the pooled unit
interests as a whole; that the working interest attributable
to the SW/4 of said Section 24 is 37.5 percent of the pooled
unit interests as a whole; and the combined royalty interests
and overriding royalty interests underlying said SW/4 of Sec-
tion 24 total 12.5 percent of tha ponled unit interssts as a
whole. W

{13) That the current sales price for gas produced from
the subjeact well is $0.52 per MCF pluag $0.10036 per MCF BTU
adjustment for a total of $0.62036 per MCF. That the royalty
under the SE/4 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East,
N#PM, Eddy County, New Mexico, is 18.75 percent of the prcduc~
tion attributable to said tract. That the current rate of taxa-~
ticn on the production fxom the subject well is 6.419 percent
of the value received fcr said production. That these are the
proper factors to be used in determining the date on which
production, less royalty and taxes, attributable to the subject
SE/4 of Section 24 has paid out the stipulated costs chargeable
to Hannifin and Cook through June, 1973, which total $288,041.34.

(14) That from April 16, 1973, thxough 7 o'clock a.m., on
June 26, 1973, the subject Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1 produced
a total of 1,243,813 MCF of gas, That applying the factors
described in Finding No. (13) above to this production indicates
that at 7 o'clock a.m. on June 26, 1973, the portion uf produc-
tion attributable to the subject SE/4 of Section 24, less royalty
and taxes, had paid out the costs attrsibutable to Hannifin and
Cook plus an additional $661.09, or a total of $288,702.43.
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(15) That according to the evidence, gas is currently
being sold from the subject well under a contract'ﬁlgned
pursuant to the Federal Power Commission's Order No. 428-428 A
dealing with Small Producer sales; that the sale of gas under
such contracts is currently in litigation; that depending upon
the outcome of such litigation, the sales price for gas from
the subject well could be changed.

(16) That the Commisgion is in no position to determine
what the final sales price for gas from the subject well will
be, and can only rely upon the current price.

{17) "That certain moniles derived from the sale of gas
from the subject well have Lzen placed in escrow with the
American Bank of Carlsbad, Carlsbad, New Mexico, pending the
determination of pavoutr of the well.

(18) That inasmuch as it has been determined that the
Hannifin and Cook portion of total well costs was paid out
at 7 o'clock a.m. June 26, 1973, pluc $661.09, it would appear
that monies held in escrow from production after that date
should be released to the applicants, Hannifin and Cook.

(19) That it should be up to the working interest owners
in the subject well to arrive at a suitable arrangement regard-
ing payment of funds derived from sale of gag from the subject
well which may be excassive should the sales price of gas be
adjusted retroactively and be subiject to refund.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

{1} That ths 18.75 percent royality of the Hannifin portion

of the subject unit, being the SE/4 of Section 24, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, and the
25.0 percent royalty for the Grace portion of the subject unit
being the SW/4 of said Section 24, are indepandent and separate
from each other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discre-
tion of the operator into a uniform royalty percentage for the
purpose cf determining the payout date of the Michael P. Grace
II Grace-Atlaniic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South
line and 1980 feet from the East line of said Section 24.

{2)  That the 18.75 percent royalty applicable to the
SE/4 of said Section 24 shall bhe applied to one~half of tha
total production from the well, and the 25 percent royalty and
overriding royalty applicable to the Sk/4 of said Section 24
shall be applied to the other half of the total production from
the well,
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(3) That a tax rate of 6.419 percent of the production
attributable to the SE/4 of sald Section 24 shall be used in
determining date of payout for the total share of well costs
attributable to Hannifin and Cook through June, 1973.

(4) That the gas price to be used in determining the date
of payout for the subject well shall be $0.52 par MCF plus
$0.10036 per MCF BTU adjustment, for a total of $0.62036 per
MCF of gas.

{(5) That the original well costs for the subject well
are $439,986.35, one~half of which, or $219,993.18, are to be
borne by Michael P. Grace II and one-~half of which plus a 25
percent charge forxr risk, or $274,791.47, are to be boxne by
D, L. Hannifin and Joa pon Cook.

(6) That additional costs incurred, totalling $25,694.75,
are not subject to any charge for risk, and shall be shared
equally by the two parties to this hearing, Michael P. Grace II,
and Hannifin and Cook.

(7) That Michael P. Grace II's total share of original
well costs and additional costs incurred shall bae $232,840.56.

(8) That Hannifin and Cook's share of original well
st8 plus the 25 percent charge for risk, and their sharae

o
£ additional costs incurred, shall be $287,838.84.

c
o

(97 That $135.00 per month is a reasonable charge fox
supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject waell and
totals $405.00 for the months of April, May, and June, 1973.
That this charge for supervision shall be borne equally by
Michael P. Grace II and by Hannifin and Cook, thereby makiag
each party's share $202.50.

(10) That Michael P. Grace II's total share of reasonable
wall coasts (defined as original wall costa and additional costs
incurred) and charge for supervision through June, 1973, shall
ba $233,043.06.

(1) 1hat Hannifin and Cook's total share of reasonable
well costs (as defined above) plus a 25 percent penalty on the
original well costs, and charge for supervision through Juns,
1973 shall be $288,041.34.

{(12) That $288,041.34, being the total share of rxeasonable
well costs (as defined above) plus a 25 percent penalty on the
original welil costs, and charge for supervision through June,
1973, attributable to Hannifin and Cook, is hereby deterxrmined
to have been paid out by production attributable to the SE/4

of Section 24, Townuship 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy
County, New Mexico, less royalty and taxes, at 7 o'clock on
June 26, 1973, with an additional overpayment attributable to
Hannifin and Cook of >661 09.
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(13) That any funds derived from the sale of gas from
the suvbject well after 7 o'clock a.m. June 26, 1973, attributable
to D. .. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook, and held in gscrow by
American Bank of Carlsbad shall be released to said Hannifin
and Cook subject to agreement in writing between Hannifin and
Cook and Michasl F. Grace II as to future arrangements, @sCrow,
bonding or whatever may be satisfactory to the parties invelved,
covering the difference, if any, between the current sales
price of gas from the subjeéct well and the future sales price

of gas.

{14) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commisaion may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COQﬁERVATION COMMISSION

lﬂ m./vh—r%

I.izf TRUJILLO, Chairman

AL IJO, Member

y IR 'y
'A Y '5' — -~
. L:." PORTER, Jr.,, Memb Secretary

SEAL

dr/
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D. L. HANNIFIN —_

P. O. BOX 182
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO ss201

80B-623-4818

Michasl P. & Corinne Grace
P. O. Box 1418
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Re: Grace-Atlantic #l
S% Sec. 24 T228-R26E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

SALIRLLY,

DPleasa furnish us with the itemized well ccsts
£ and copies of the invoices on the above captioned
waell. ‘

Our sccountant shall nead to have these itemized
and the copies in ordex to be able tc set up his bocks
28 to the intangibles and tangibles.

AL

Your earliest anawer will be greatly appreciated,
Sincerely,

D. L. Hannifin

S TR DT A W PR

> ' DLH:j1l
I . cei:Mr. Dan Rutter




D, L. HANNIFIN
P. O. BOX 182
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO se201

B508-623-46108

June22, 1973

e e+ My it AR LT

: Bl Paso lntmﬁl Gas Company
| Bl Paso, Texas 799718

Attention: Mr. R. B, Johnson : *

g Re: Emergency gas purchase contract g
Grace-operated Atlantic Grace
Bddy County, Mew Mexico

Dear Rick:

) 5 Please be advised that at B8 A.M. on June 9, 1972
j the above captionod well had produced sufficisnt re-~

venue to completsly compensate Nr. Michael P, Grace

| and Corinne Grace for all well cost plus 2%% pemalty

A o & o

j as ordered by the New Mexivo (il Comseivaiion Css=issisa.
; Thereiore, as of 8 A.M. oa June 9, 1973, D. L.

; Hannifin and Jos Don Cook shall receive 50 of the

| gross revenus from the above captioned well.

: _ Sincerely yours,

D. L. Bannifin

y | Joe Dem Cook

L | AR DLFedd
S ‘ ! CC: Michael P, Grace
‘ ‘ ‘ 1 CC1 Kem Mexico Oil Consexvation Commission
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Michael P Grace IT

Corinne Grace
P. O.BOX 1418
CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO 88220

June 29, 1973

RGBT
q JUL » 2 1873
| O!L ﬁ:DrebﬁWA‘ﬁON COMM.

Mr, Dan Nué?gm Fo

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

PO Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Sy

Pear Mr., Nutter:

Rcgarding our conversation last week, I took your advice
and telephoned Mr. Hannifin, He advised me that in his computations on
: . the abeve well on June 9, 1973, he had not- calculated taxes and royalties.
e ‘ " Tnerefore, he was definitely not paid out on June 9, 1973, We are in
' the process of bringing our accounting up to date, but it does not appear
at the moment that he is anywhere near paid out.

We shall notify you when he is and we will send you and
he an up-to-date accounting as scon as it has beer completed.

Sincereiy yours,

C,owul@w

Corinne
Gorinn:

PIREWE PR Y

cp
Enclosures

) ; : ce: Mr, R, E, Jolinson, E1 Paso Natural Gas Co,
L : _ ce: Mr, D, L, Hannifin
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mr. Rick Johnson
<1 Paso Hatural Gas Company
£l Paso, Texas 79978

Daa  Jp, Johnson:

To avoid any'confusion, I wvould 1
a telephana conversation to #r. D, L, 1524 by him that
in his computation, he had failed to take out royalties and taxas; thus
the New Mexico 0. C. €. ordap Numbar R4432 and the nonconsent stipulation
of 1/4/73 have not taken efrect.

ike to advise you that my wife in
Hannifia was advi

>

We calculate that somevihere in the First week of July the 1259
recovery under the above—mentipned documants may occur. Mr. D.L. Hamnifin
has not signed an operating agreement witn us or a division ordsr.

Mr. Lee Hhite, Formerly with the F.P.C., wil1 ca
wnen we think ho lacs

11 vsu an
1egaily comss back into thas wall,

¥ou and advise

Thanking you,

. ) .
S R

T e A N Y I
- { H A

o

Michae]'P. Graceu

L LA
(]:fblﬁovﬁﬁ,' Cracg s

Corinne Grace
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Mr. Rick Johnson _
ST Paso Matural Gas Company
&1 Paso, Texas 79978

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Te avoid any confusion, I would 1ike to advise you that mny wife in
a telephane Conversalion to Mr. D, L. Hannitin was advisad by him that
in his computation, he had failed to take out royaliies and taxas; thus

the New Mexico 0. C. C. ardap Number RA432 and the nonconsent stipulation
of 1/4/73 have ot taken evfect. : :

We calculate that somavihere in the First weak of July the 125%
recovery under the above-mantioned documents may occur. Mr. D.L. Hannifin
has not signed an Oparating agreement with us or a division order.

Mr. Lee White,

formerly with the F.p C.o will call You and advise
when we think he leg

ally comss back into the well,

Thanking you,

1

‘.; :'[-‘\ ‘[ . ‘v’,_,.a ‘-’ ,
. 4 ! ,l ‘\ f\ o O '.-/;" o
Michael P. Grace
) . A

[ e N
L”: UAGG o ¥ f1ireg J

Corinne Grace




oo (:AS DIVISION ORDER

Effective: . Date of. First_Runs. ..

ﬁzq,,C*_g_ el S/ (11,52379;)

TO: Michne! P, Grace, and
Corinne Grace _:') e ,..-\.; > Cf

EDDY County, New Mexico, d2scribed as:

8/2 Section 24, T-22~S, R-26-E, NMPM, is to'the South Carlsbad-
i Morrow Gas Pool,

including 2ll substances produced with such zas. From the effective date and uﬁtil fur*i{y writtan notice, and
subject to the fo]lowmg provisions, you, or your designated agent, are authorized to receive the proceeds de-
rived from the sale of gas, in accordance with the division of interest shown below:

e . P 0. Address
| Credit To Divmon tOf (Give box number or street address '
! nteres - and zip code)

- . Merlond, Ime. .09375 RI

, W. E. Walling (whose wile is
‘Gdessa Walling) 045629 RI

? James E. Smith (whose wife is
" Voyzie Smith) .0038395 RI

J. N. Nelson (whose wife is - . - - R
Dona L. Nelson) . .001948 RI : : : :

o E. W. Douglass (whose wife is )
o . Cleo C. Douglass) .001670 RI

‘ ' James L. Voods (whose wife is
’ . "Pearl M. Woods) »000278 RI

W Audrey M. Ingrzm (a widow) 006466 RI

Jack L. Inzram (whose wife
is Sharon K. Ingram) .000390 RI

Miliard F. Rose (whose wife is
Ruby M. Rosey : : 002224 RI

e

A : , ‘ P.0. Bsx 253
A , “ Atlantic Richlield Company .0625 ORI Cailas, Tsoas 75901

I P, 0. Box 1418
' Carishad, New Mexico $8220 ‘ _ :
ol ot wadersigned warrants ownership 6f the interest, seb oppusite bis taiie, 10 ihe procesds dzrived
from: the sale of all gas (defined as natural gas and casinghead gas) produced fxom e i et

Michazl P. Urace, LI, and wife, , B
Coriunz Grace 375 WI

D, L, Munnifin (whose wife is -
4.'3'1.-1 £. Hannifin) ‘ 40625 WTE
Puzsuant bo Waw Mexico 04l Conservation Commlision Order

AR 1 R

No. %4532 and to Non~Consent Stipulation executed by D. L.

i Hannit¥in and wife, Barbara E. Eannifin, on January 4, 1973,

; ¢his intecest is to be paid to the operator, Michael ?. Grace 1I,
nnell the recovery of 125% of the raaszonable woll costs attributabla
to thils dntersawr.

L B A2 o S Srrm e mon
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El Daso, Toas 1
JUL 11 1973
July 9, 1973 ou\éaﬁggckunig~-
Santa Fo M Com .

\... - -* s o na & PR
4 At EMALAMAL ALL
P. O Box 182

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: (@race-Atlantic Well #1
S/2 Sec., 24, T 22 8, R26 E
£ddy County, New Mexico
(SLC No. 61-333-77367)

Desar Mr. Hannifin:

By your letter of July 2, 1973, you requested us to furnish you with the
total amount of gas that has been run out of the captioned well and the
price rer MCF, including BTU increment, which %) Paso is paylng Michael P.
and Corinne Gra.ce. You also requested that 1 Paso furnish a copy of
tha.t 1nformtion to Mr. Dan Nutter of the New Mexico 011 Conservation

In the spirit of cooperation and helpfulrsss to an concerned, we adviss
a&s follows (first delivery April 16, 1973):

Settlement Total
Mo. & Yr, Gas Price Per MCF MCF @ 14,65 8PB Amount
April, 1973 52¢ 620360¢ with BTU at 1193 206,803 $128,292, 31
May, 1972 524 (.620360¢ with RTU at 1193 505, 244 Jlﬂ,“gg 17
Total 712,047 $441,725.48

We are attaching a sche lule showing the daily volumes of gas from the
well for the month of June, 1973. The gas price shown above wWill be
applicable to each of the deily volumes listed.

Very truly yours,
Attachaent
REJ:ck

3[ Johnson
ce:  (w/Attach.) Mr. Michael P, Grace II
G MiS. COurlie drace
P. 0. Box 1418
Carlabad, New Nexico 88220

i Mr, Darn Nutter
Now Maxico 01l Conservation Commisslion
P. 0. Box 2088 o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

cory




Atlantic-Grace Well
June, 1973
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LAW OFFICES OF
HuNkKER, FEDRIC & HI1GGINBOTHAM, P.A.
210 HINKLE 8JILDING

PCST OFFICE BOX 1837

GEQRGE H, HUNKER, JR. RoswrLL, NEw MEXico sa2ol TELEPHONE 622-2700
AFREA CODE 5085

OON M. FEDRIC
RONALD M. HIGGCINBOTHAM

July 16, 1973

CERTIFIED MALL
RETURY RECEIPT RIQUESTED

Micnael P, Grace, 1XI, "Operator"
and Mrs, Corrine Grace '

P, O. box 1415

Carisbad, Now Mexico 88220

Re: N.M.0.C.C. Order No, R—-44232
Pooled Mineral Interest
South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool
T. 22 5., R. 26 E., bddy County
Section 24: 834
Grace~Atlantic Well Ho. 1
(SLC No. 61~333--77367)

Dear Mr. and Mrs, Grace:

Reference is made to tiie New Mexico 01l Conservation
Conmission Order dated September 27, 1972 (Lxhibit "A" attached),
and to the Non-Condent (Exhibit "B" attached) filed by D, L.
Hannl fin ("Non-Congenting Party") and wife dated January 4, 1973,
Refexence i3 also made to "Work Datail" and "Accounting™ (Exhibit
"C" attached), Grace~Atlantic Well Ho. 1, Si Sec. 24, T. 22 8.,
R. 26 L., suowing woxrk commencement date of January 28, 1973,
completion date of Marchr 15, 1373, total well completien cost of
$439,986.35, which saild accounting was furnished to Non-Consenting
Party by letter (Oxhioit DY attached) from Operator's office in
Carlsbad dated July 2, 1973. Reference is also nade to El Paso
Netural Gas Company letter (Exnibic "K” atrached) dated July &,
1573, addresscd to Hon-Consenting Party, showing price being paid
Operator for gas produced and sold (.620360¢ with BTU at 1193)
and the amounts paid or credited to Operator's account for

production from the subject well for the wonths of April and May,
1973, amounting to $441,725.48., Proauction sold to Ll Pas¢ from
the subject well for the month of June, 1973, on a daily basis is
shown on a scncdule attached to saild letiter.

In summaxy, cCommission Orxrdar R-4432 provides for the pooling
of the subject tract, designates Micnael P. Grace, II, as Operator
of tihe well and unilt, and permits Operator to withhold (1) Non-
Consenting Party's prorata shara of reasonable well costs
attributable to such working interest ownar's interest, and
(2) as a charge for the risk involved, 25% of the prorata sharc
of such roascnablce well cosits attributable to Won-Consenting
Party's interest, (3) a $135 per month fixed charge for supervision
proportionately to be shared by non-consenting working interaest
owiner, and in addition thereto, (4) Operator was authorized to
withhold from production tho proportionate share of actual
expenditurues roguired for thoe operating of the subject well not
in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to such non=-consenting
working Interast owner's inlerest, Operator has not furanished to
Hoa-Consenting Party a bill showing Non-Consenting Party's
proportionate ghare of actual expenditures reguired for operating




WX and Mrs, Micnael P, Crace, 1X July 1o, 1973
Page 2

the subject well have been siace thce well has been completaed. It
15 to be noted, however, tnat Lxhibit "C" reflects a comwpany
supervigion charge of $800 per month for seven (7) mounths for a
total of $5,4600,

The accounting fixm of Banday, Duncan, bavis & Co. (P. L,
Duncan, CPA} has been requested by Non-Consenting Party to
analyze the foregoing information, ana said accountants have
reported tn Non-Consenting Party that prodaction sold hy Onerator
to Ll Paso Watural Gas Company from subject well less lessor
royalty (3/16) attributable to Noun~Consenting Party's tract
(l6G acres, SkY4 Sec. 24, 'f. 22 S., R. 26 E.) and less taxes but
after the addition of the 25% penalty oxr risk factor, nevertheless
was adequate to reimburse Operator fox the amounts regquired under
the terms of the Commission Order if payment for production through
June 17, 1973, is paid or credited to Operator. A copy ©Of the
accounting letter, marked Exhibit "2", is attached.

Hon~Coensenting Party has entered into a contract for the
sale of his prorata share of the gas produced from said well and
is obligated to deliver said gas effective ags of the date of
Cperator's complete relmbursewent, Ownershlp of the gas produced
is to be allocated 50% to Operator's tract and 502 to Hon-Consenting
Party's tract.

Based on the foregoing showing made and verified by Non~
Consenting Party, Operator is hereby glven a period of five (5)
days from the date hereof to show cause to Non-Consentlng Party,
the Commission and to El Paso Natural Gas Company, why El Paso
should not pay for production sold from the subject well
commencing at 7:00 A.M., June 18, 1973, in the amounts of 50%
to Operator and %0% te Non-Consenting Party pursuant to said
party's contract with Bl Pasc dated June 9, 1973, 1If a
controversy should ensue by reason of this demand letterx, Non-~
Consenting Party, as tihe ownor of 508 of tine production from the
subject well, orders and directs Bl Paso Natural Gas Company to
suspend payment for runs as to Non-Consenting Parxty's 508
interest as to all production occocurring on and after sald date.
‘his demand letter is written foxr and on behalf of our clients
hereinasbove referred to as Non-~Conscnting Party, D. L. Hannifin
and Joe Don Cook, P. 0O, Box 182, Roswoll, New Mexico 88201,

Respactfully submitted,

HUHKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOLLZ FEYN

© Gaorga i, Yunker, Jr.
GHli: dd
Encels.




o

Mr.

and Mrs. Michael P. fGrace, II

Page 3

(elo}]

(ol e}

LeleR]

CCs

Mr. R. L. Johnson
El Paso Hataral Gas Company
El Puso, Texas 79978
H - 3] ‘/
Mr. A. L. "Pete" Porter, Jr.
Executive Director
New Mexico 01l Conservatioh Commission
P, O, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Mrs., Corxine Grace
ii4l BSast Bethany Home Road
Phoenix, aArizona 85017

Megsxrs. D. L. Hannifin and
Je De COGK

P, O. Box 182

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

July 16, 1973
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Michael P Grace 11
Corinne Grace

P O BOX 1418 | 7 .h H
CARLSBAD . NEW MEXICO 88220 \ S /“UJ -
CoS e AL
Ture 30,1973 OIL CONSERVATION COMA.

;
Canta fe

CERTIFIZED MATL
RETURM RECEIPT REQUESTED

111 Taso Watural Gas Qomoany
P, 0. Bny 1h<2
El Paso, Texas 79978

RF: Grace Atlantic #1
Sectinon 2h, T223, R26W
Fddy Conrty. New Meviro

Dazr Mr, Jonnson:

After reading a copy of the letter which was mailed to you on the
22rd of Jure, 1973 from Mr. D, L, Hannifin in Rnaswell regarding

the abave well T have been trying to compile my ficvres or this

ard see hou ha could have figured this well was paid nnt. Undoubtedly
Mr. Harmifin did not take into consideration that off the tov »of

the grass comes the taves, royalties. etc.

I have taken the statements for the monthg »f April and Yay anc after
checking with yonr nffice in Jal T estimated the amourt for the first

9 days ol Jure to be $111,752,82. This n~nld make a total of $853,478,37
received from this well from connection date through the 9th of Jure.

The royalties on this would ammunt o $121,073.38 and the taxes to
$35,528.33 leaving a balarce of $396,876.66 to the credit of Michael

P. Grace. . :

]
4s yon krow the sriginal acconunting amounted te $£139,986.35 which did
ant, inclide the production equipment whirh ameunts to $21:400.29, and
2lsn dnas rnt dinelnde the morthly aperatine ewnenses nlus the 289
»igv factor of £115 h1h.16, making this a orard tetal of $576,R00.°0
{n~t ineluding monthly enerati-o owenses), which means this well will
“at he paitd snt until we veensver an amourt din the neichbarhoaod of
2179,92h .1 mare pIng apavabise ovranses,

OF eanrse ag o kran any ol the abave fuvie thal wav have £~ be
rafnrded rer the canrbk roline dr the easge o8 Tavace va FRO all ~F

Fas aheys amannts patd he ndneldren are sahiect ba o voied acd e,

Tracatas P20 wanld Bave fa parn ant Al b qeacet aatb anhiant te

natthiad T Anaen cne haae adud e W opaerec b e b Yot amiprand




,
My, Risl Tancens
i Dare 5=
i
: that sormoe »ff tho nipnldaa freda ohadld ba not Sbio g bark eserow
' narding *the outeame of the ahrve ennrt rase,

"le will advise yon as snon as we have reached thiz pavaut shage,

and if thave ars any questic-e rionee ~311 ~n e,

2

Sinrerely ranrs,

Jeanita 1., JTones

3
cor My, D, T, HarMifsie

P. O, Po- IR?
Roszu~ll . e Mewien ROPOT

¥r., Nar Mutter
Veaw Mevisn 03] Conservatior Cormmission
: ' P, 0. Rax 20RR

Santa Pa. Ven Mewico 87407




EXHIBIT "A"

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

BEEIE

JuL 1719737

TN FHE MATTER OF THFE HEARING 15
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION OiL CONSERVATION Com
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR Santa Fe

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASES NOS. 4819 AND 4836
Order No. R-4432

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF-MICHAEL P. GRACE IIX

AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
PCOLING, EDDY COUNTY., NEW MRXTICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 27,
1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexice, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this g8th day of November, 1972, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been glven as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the .
subject matter thereof.

(2) That in Case No. 4819, the applicant, D. L. Hannifin,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the
S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,
South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a
standard 320-acre unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the East line

of said Section 24.

(3) That in Case No. 4836, the applicants, Michael P.
Grace TI and Corinne Grace, seek an order pooling all mineral
interests down to and including the Morrow formation underlying
the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,
South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to
form a standard 320-acre unit to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an orthodox location for said unit.
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Cases Nos., 4819 .and 4836
Order No. R—-4432

(4) That both applicants, D. L. Hannifin and Michael P.
Grace II and Corinne Grace, secek to be named operator.of the
unit to be pooled.

(5) That Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836 were consolidated as
both cases involve the same lands.

(6) That the evidence indicates that the entire S/2 of
the above-described Section 24 can reasonably be presumed
productive of gas from the South Carlsbad Gas Pool.

(7) That the evidence indicates that the entire S/2 of
the above-described Section 24 can be eff-c1ently and economlcally
drained and developed by a well located at a point 1980 feet
from the South line and 1980 feet from the East line of said

Section 24.

(8) That there are interest owners in the proposed 320-
acre proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(9) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each
interest in the unit the opportunity to receive without unneces-
sary expense his just and fair share of the gas in the pool, all
mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying the S§/2
of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, South
Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, should be
pooled to form a 320-acre standard unit to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled at a standard location in said Section 24.

(10) That Michael P. Grace II should be designated the
operator of the hropngad well and unit.

(11) That any non- consentlng working interest owner should
be afforded the opportunlty to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.

(12) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well
costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge
for the risk involved in the drilling of the well. '

(13) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that said actual well costs siiould be adopted as tho
reasonable well costs in the absence of such obijection.

(14) That followir~ determination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consentlng working interest owner that has paid his

)
i
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Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836
Ordex No. R=4432

share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and
should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated
well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(15) That $135.00 per month should be fixed as a reason-
able charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the
subject well; that the operator should be authorized to with-
hold from production the proportionate share of such supervision
charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest,
and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to
withhold from production the proportionate share of actual
expendltures required for operating the subject well, not in
eicess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
consenting working interest.

(16) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demaud and
proof of ow'iership. :

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) - That all mineral interest, whatever they may be, in
the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the S/2 of Sec-
tion 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County,
New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre proration unit
to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location
in Section 24.

(2) That Michael P. Grace II is hereby designated the
overator of the subject well and unit.

(3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner in .the subject unit an
itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days
following the date of this order.

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest’ owner shall have the right to pay his share .
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share uf reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro-
vided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall
not be liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the CommlSSlOn and
each known working interest owner in the subject unit an
itemized schedule of actual well costs within 60 days following
completlon of the well; that lf no objection to the actual well




-l
Cases Nos., 4819 and 4836
Order No. R~4432

~costs are received by the Commission, and the Commission has
not objected within 60 days following completion of the well,
the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; pro-
vided however, that if there is an objection to actual well
o costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine
; +  reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

!

E ! (6) That within 60 days following determination of reason=-
-/ able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
' has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided

- . above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the

e . amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs
end shall receive frnm the operator his pro rata share of the
amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of.
estimated well costs within 60 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

{B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drill-
ing of the well, 25% of the pro rata share
of reasonable well costs attributable to each
non-consenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges witbheld from production to the parties who advanced
. - the well costs.

‘ (9) That $135.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
AR charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject
well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from
production the proportionate share of such supervision charge
attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in
addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to with-
hold from prcduction the proportionate share of actual expendi- ,
tures required for operating the subject well, not in excess

of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting
‘working interest. ‘

)

S
N

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be con-
sidered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth
(1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and
charges under the terms of this order. ,

ROp

b
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Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836
Drder No. R-4432

{11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of production shall be withheld only from the working
interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall
be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true
owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the
operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address
of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retaired for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessazy.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year he:ein-

above designated. i
[ I

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE KING, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

v I e
g CRLL ULy

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Memher £ ©

SEAL
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EXHIBIT "B" ]

THi: PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASHS 4819 AnD 4838
Oxdex R=4432

-—-—\lr’,"\
APPLICATION OF D, L. HANNIFIN

I T
BEFORY RHE OXN CONSNAVILION CONil a
0;‘ il L)..\.leu 01. bvl-o b Ve .,\.) ‘&/ U\ 1 ‘3‘{:1
: e = S COMM,
IN PHE MATTER OF 4W¥ LEARING oiL cONSER‘,’f“:?N ¢
\“-.,.uu.; ox X.X.AE 0"}-.‘! \,O Tl [ V.‘.'..'.LUL\! R
FOR COMPULSORY POOLIG,

COLLILSSTION OF nEIT MXICO FOR
BEDDY COUNTY, NBW MIEXICO,

APPLICATION OF MICUZEL P. GRACE, IX
AND CORINNE GRACE TOR COMPULSORY
POOLING, LDLDY COUNTY, HEW MEXICO.

i s s s S SN N B S

NOW-~CONSENT

D. L. Hannifin, herecinafter referred to as "Non-Operator,®
is the working interest owher under an Oil and Gas Lease covering
the SEY% of Section 24, Townshilp 22 South, Range 26 Rast, N.M.P.M.,
South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, Newr Mexilco, which saild tract,
together with the SW% of Section 24, Townshin 22 Scuth, Range €6
East, has been dedicated to a 320-zere standard location £6r the
drilling of a test well in thie ¥orrow formation underlying the
54 of Sectlon 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East. That #Michael P.
Grace, II, has been desigenated by the New Mexlco 0il Consexvation

Commission as the Operator of the proposed well and unit.

The undersigned, D, L. Hannifin, non-consenting working

I
interest owner, joined herein by his wife, Barbara E. Hannifin,
heroby expressly elects not to pay hls share of estimated well
coats to Operatnr and in lleu therceof, hereby elects to pay his
share of reasonablo well cosgsts out of production. The undersigned
further certifies and agrevs that $135.00 per month should be fixed -
as a recasonable chavge for the supervision (combined fixed rates)
for the subject well; agrees to the 259 prorata risk share charge

described in finding (7) (B): and agrees that Operatox is
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-
authorized to withhold {rown nroduction the preporiéionate share
of such superviszlion chtrge atiributaeble to the wndersignaed non-
congsenting working interest owner'ls intorecst, and Opevator is

: authorized to withhold from productlon the proportionate share
; of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well,
i not in excess of what are reasonable, attributablzs to non-consenting
E working intercst owner, all as morxe particularly defined in
i Ordexr R-4432,
; 4/”,
i EXECUTED tnis = day of Januayry, 1573, at Roswell,
H by
g New Mexico.
i
| —
/ ;/,// ////x e
g L. L, Hannifin ;7
_\. ) B " ‘f/; ,' /7 L‘ / R
: - ' ’/,/ £ it ot /(, S"” i -,;~"-’.,l’«/-.’f~,
I Bayrbava 5. Hannifin s
_ lton-Consenting Working Interest
Cwner, SE%, Section 24,
T. 22 S., R. 26 E.
!
| - -
| STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
: ) 658
; COUNTY OF CHAVES )
; .
7 3 The foregoing inatrument was acknowledged before me this
* L ‘,I .
, A -9434day of Januvary, 1973, by D. L. Hannifin and Barbara E.
A . ' . K
i T : Hannifin, his wife.
- o T, /7 // A
,hy Commlssign expirest o ldda il A
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LEASE ~ [wELL NO.] ) TsECTICN TOWNSAIP | PANGE § . STATE
N GP&CG*Atlanulc ' 1 ' ' 24 225 | PISONE I Neu Meyico
T &ounTyY FIELD PROR. OF cosq , VODATE, WCRK azau; DA_T/';_‘CO/'-‘ COMPLETION
£ORY CQ. | SO. CARLSRAD 1654, COMPLETI ON | 1/2 / L5713

CRILLING VENTURE TO EVALUATE PREDUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES 05 (4) DENNSYLVAMIA CGAS ZONES

vork Detai)
J“[\'l/‘ wr -

_ - L.}J,i,‘l‘n T Ry
INTANG IBLES - [ R “ V/J@ﬁm
Locztian and Road: Title Exam. & Related Werk 1.83%.76 e NI
Survey and Farnit 221,25 ¢ RINELE
Qoad and lLocation Prevaication 2,620.50 AL

Surfagz Damaqes
; _Fencing=Filiing Pits=claanuo 1734,y
; Driiiina Turnkey 145,600.00 L
; Day Work : ¥

100 srgy. ot 61.75 opor hr.wW/0 D.P. 6,175.00

' hrs. at oer hr.W/0.pP. . : .

Rig Time for Testina 11..700.00 ~  GRACE-ATLANTIC # 1

Rig Time for Logging _ 5 210,00 _ 8% Section 2, T223, R26E.
- e Eddy County, New Mexico

~4

Casing Cznenting : 11,723.17 - R _ N e
Squseze Cementing or Plusqing: Michael P. & Corinne Grace
Logging -~ Sidewall Coring Log Suits 11.513:66 S
Core Analvsis .
" Formation Tesiings DeSe.Tels 3.1,20.00 4
Perforating 2,790.32
Acidizing and FRAC
Snacial Rig uwemoleting 1,004 .62
Othor Services — Welding, 2tc. 775 A0
Trucking 392.03
Geoloay 2_A2) 0A

2 <~ -Enginzering h,113.82

i - _lLabor .

b - --Loaging Unit

; Yool =nd Ecouicment Rental 2 232 h6

|

3

{

Water and Fuzl. ' h,759.56

T T P
¢

Casiing Supolies j IREINY
ori !Ill“( My and Chemicals 1,_',,;1!2.1‘;
. Lomoany Supervision (S800.00 per mo.) 5.600.00
Continanncies 5% _ '12.,000.00

Temoerature Surveys

_LomoJetion TOTAL INTANGIBLES ‘ L

TANGIBLES ]
. Casing, Canductor 135.20
' C3sinq, Suriace 35€ o7 13 3/8" 2.851.03
F Lasing, Protecticn SUUZ! of 9 5/8" 32,594,87 X
- Lasinag, Production L1700 of [ - 19.616.11 ’
Lasing. Other
Tubing, 1.000n of I 1 /om fin, 231, 68
P2ckor 3,00

Flow Lines

Wolt Hand Equinmant 19 00N NN

. Subsurizce Equicmant
: Comuiation TOTAL TANGISLES
Ceomoletion TOTAL WELL COST

Tr

5 139,986,139

BXHIBIYT "C"




ACCOUNTING

GRACE-ATLANTIC # 1

S% Section 2L, T22S, R26E

Eddy County, New Mexico

LOCATION & ROADS
Title Exam. & Related Work

Hinkle Bondurant Cox & Eaton
Burr & Cooley (Forced Pooling)

location & Roads: Survey, etc.

John West Engineering
0il & Gas Reporus

Road & Location Preparation

Mid-Tex Construction Company

Fencing, Filling Pits, Cleanup

A. C, Drilling Specialties
Pit Liner

Construction Enterprises
Clean up

~ Burton Signs

DRILLTNG
Big West Drilling Company
Turnkey
Day Work 100 hrs. @61.75
Rig Time for Testing
Rig Time for Logging

CASING CEMENTING
Halliburton
Rose Gravel

LOGGING
Dresser Atlas

FORMATION TESTING
~Halliburton

PERFORATING
Welex

OTHER SERVICES, WELDING, ETC.

Jim's Welding

Jones Welding

Lone Star Welding

0iltex Supply (sample bags)
Bearing Service & Supply

PAGE

1,267.96
566.80

146.25
75.00

2,620.50

499.20

1,200.00
32.24

145 ,609.00
6,175.00
11,700.00

6,240,009

11,630.61
92.56

+ 11,513.66

-1-

3,420.00
2,790.32

18.72
~126,36
388.97
210.59%

A
~—

LN

1,834.76

221.25

2,620.34

1,731.Lk

169,715.00

11,723.17
11,513.66
3,420.00

2,790.32

775.80

| I,
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Page - 2 - GRACE ATLANTIC # 1

GEOLOCGISTS
Bob Becker

ENGINEERS
Steinhorst Operating System
—w.. Cameron, Pomeroy & Smith
TOOL & EQUIPMENT RENTAL
Bob's Casing Crew
Velex

WATER & FUEL
City of Carlsbad
Rowland Trucking
Permian Corp.

TRUCKING
Shorty Hall Rig Co.

CASING SUPPLIES:
Gator Hawk
Bob's Casing Crew

DRILLING MUD & CHEMICALS
Buckeye

SPECTAL RIG COMPLETING
Nitrogen Oilwell Service

COMPANY SUPERVISION
$800.00 per month 7 mos.
: Security )
CONTINGENCIES 5%
Blow out ins. under 3%
United Bank of Arizona

Casing Conductor - Big West
McDaniel Co.

13 3/8 surface csg. 356!
9 5/8 Protection  5L02°!.
7 Production - 11768'
L 1/2 Tubing

PACKER
Baker

VELL HEAD EQUIPMENT
Cameron ’

COMPLETION TOTAL WELL COST

2,624,996

3,733.56
380.26

806.00
1 ,426.46

177.22

429307k ¢

288.60
392.08

1,690.35
2,71.32

14,542.15
l;,00L.62

5,600.00

12,000.00

135.20
2,851.03
32,594.87

19,616.41
£0,233.58

1,508.00

12,000.00

2,6211.96

4,113.82

2,232.46

N

o
>

LA

4,759.56

- " 392.08

L,5431.67

;; 1h,542.15

L, 00l .62

5,600.00

12,000.00

165,431.09
1,508.00

12,000.00

$ Uu39,986.35




EXHIBIT "D"

Michael P Grace I

Corinne Grace
P. O. BOX 1410
CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO 86220

. July 2, 1973 -

)
{JUL 171873 J‘J_J

OIL CONSERVATION COMM

Santa Fe

Mr, D. L., Hannifin

P. 0. Box 182

Rawell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Dan:

In the event you do not have a copy of the original accounting
which was sent to the 0il Conservation Commission and also to
El Paso Natural Gas Company I am enclosing one for your files.

As you can see this does not include the production equipment
or operating expzruses.

Sipcerely yours,

‘ P
/ .

Jua‘;xita L. Jones

Ji3
encl,




- EXIIBIT "E"

@Z (_C])aao O]alma cas ((/)Om[)any

Oy D Y
ol CSaso, &Jexas 1un
July 9, 1973

Mr. Dan T,. Yannifin
P. 0. Box 182 oI’ CONSERv;:\ ““““

. TI
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 SmuaFoN CONh1

Re: Grace-Atlantic Well #1
S/2 Sec. 24, T 22 S, R 26 E
Eddy County, New Nex1co
(SLC No. 61-333-77367)

Dear Mr. Hannifin:

By your letter of July 2, 1973, you requested us to furnish you with the
total amount of gas that has been run out of the captioned well and the
prlce per MCF, including BTU increment, which El Paso is paying Micheael P.
and Corinne Grace You also requested that Z1 Paso furnish a copy of

that information to Mr. Dan Nutter of the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission.

In the spirit of cooperation and helpfulness to all concerned, we advise
as follows (first delivery April 16, 1973):

Settlement Total

. Mo. & Yr. Gas Price Per MCF MCF @ 1L.65 SPB Amount
April, 1973 5?¢ g 620360¢ with BTU at 1193% 200 803 $128 2¢2.31
May, 19(3 52¢ 620360¢ with BTU at 1183) 5052244 313, 433,17
Total 712,047 $4h1 725,48

We are attaching a schedule showing the daily volumes of gas from the
well for the month of ‘June, 1973. The gas price shown above will be-
applicable to each of the daily volumes listed.

Very truly yours,

@Iﬂ\&)

R. E& Johnson
Attachment
REJ:ck

ce: (w/Attach.) Mr. Michael P. Grace II

- and Mrs. Corinne Grace
P. 0. Box 1418
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

" Mr. Dan Nutter
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa e, New Mexico 87501

!
a
|



Atlantic-Grace Well

TO7D
June, 1973

MCF-14.65 SPB

lU
o
<

18,659
18,970
18,814
19,073
20,213
20,162
20,265
20,369
19,482
10 20,469
11 20,937
12 20,469
13 20,522
14 21, 35
15 20,885
16 -~ 21,093
17 29,801
18 20,698
19 20,697
20 20,490
; 21 20,697

L 22 20,905
o 23 20,911

O O~ W 0o o —

|
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® J. NORR1S, CP.A,
ALBUQUERQUE MANAGER

P. DANDY, C.P.A,

. L DUNCAN, C.P A,
. ¥. OAVIS, C.P.A,
» J. MANNING, C.P.A.

J. ELLENRURG, C.P A,

. H, DOWIE, T.PA.
v S ARMIIO, CP.A,

. THEISEN, C.P. A

EXHIBIT

BANDY. DUNCAN, DAVIS & CO.
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS
625 PETROLEUM BUILDING

ROSWELL 88201

MEMDERS
AMERICAN INSTITUTE
O/ CERTIFIED MUBLIC

ACCOUNTANTS

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

{5055 622:2330 ALBUGUEZRQUE, HEW MEXICO

0 wgﬁﬁﬁw§ S0 PASO, TEXAS

JUL 171973

O CONSERYATIGH COMM
Santa Eo

July 13, 1973

"

fessrs., Daniel L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook
. P, White Building
oswell, New Mexico

]

Re: Atlantic Grace #1
Gentlemen:
From the iunformation you have furnished us we have calculated the
pay-out period of the subjecﬁ gas well. Our computations are as follows:

Total Well Cost to be Recovered by Operator:

Well costs:

Completion cost $439 986 35
Supervision; 3 months @ $135.00 405_00
Total Well Costs 440 391 35
Penalty clause: ‘
50% of total well cost 220 195 68
Penalty is 25% of 50% of
well cost 55 048 92
Total Cost to be Recovered by
Operator 8495 440 27

Using the information received from the purchaser of the gas,

El Paso Natural Gas Company, the pay-out date is computed as follows:

N




1t

Messrs. Daniel L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook
Page 2 :
July 13, 1973

Production from April 16, 1973 to June 17, 1973:

Gross nrodunetion, 1,054,582 MCF :
@ .620360¢ $654 220 51

Less: royalty payment from gross
production, .1875% 122 666 35
Net After Royalty Payments $531 554 16
Less: production taxes 6.419% ' 34 120 46

Net After Royalty Payments and :
Production Taxes $497 433 70

Less: operators well cost 495 440 27

Excess of Net Production Over
Operators Well Cost at

June 17, 1973 ‘ $ 1993 43
On the basis of the above computatioﬁ you would be entitled to
$996.71 from the production of June 17, 1973 plus 50% of the net production
after royalty payments and production taxes theveafter. There is one item
of cost that we did not use in our computation ard that is your pro-rata
part of the operating cost of the well for the period from April 16, 1973
to June 17, 1973. It is our understanding that yoﬁ have not received invoices

from the operator advising you of the amounts owed.

Very truly yours,

FD IR g::)bh-4-u—/

PLD/ah




LAW OFFICES OF
HrnkeR, FEDRIC & HicGINBOTHAM, P.A.
210 HINKLE 8UILDING
POSYT OFFICE eox 1837

GEORGE H. HUNKER, JR. RosweLL, NEw MEXICO 8820l TELEPHONE 622-27C0

OON M. FEDRIC AREA CODE S05
RONALO M. HIGGINBOTHAM

/?7 t /
July 19, 1973 ?0/ ‘{c/? 2/ P73
Sy

Hr. R, Il. Johnson

il Pasc Natural Gas Cowpany
Pe G, BOX 1492

21l Paso, Texas 79976

Re: Emergency Gas Purchase Contract
Grace Operated Atlantic Grace #1
Horrow Formation Gas Well
T. 22 S., R. 26 E, ‘

Sec. 24: Sk

Lddy County, New ilexico
HMOCC Order R-4432

(SLC MNo. 61--333-77367)

pear Mr. Jounson:

Jith refercence to our letter of July 16, 1973, wherein a
request was made by us on behalf of our clients, b. L. fannifin
and Joe pon Cook, of Reswell, for payment under your contract of
June 9, 1973, please be advised that Micitael P. Grace received
our certified letter on July 18, 1973, and a zerox copy of the
return receipt is cinclosed herewith for the purpose of showing
a receipt by Mr. Grace of our cormmunication.

It appears to us thiat there are sone rnodest woney matters
whicih need to be worked out with lMr, Grace's office and that we
will not have any particular problem with regard to this present
situation. llannifin and Cook own the gas and have owned it since
the well was completed and as such, arce entitled to theilr 50%
part thereof. Tho operator was entitled to withhold certain of
the proceeds during a certain period ¢f time, and this period of
tine has now expired, Your letter of Juine 29, 1973, indicated
that the effective date for the emergency gas purchase contract
fixed as of June 9, 1973, was imprecise. We concur in this
conclusion; however, the date of June 18, 1973, is a precise
date, and it is our belicf, based on the materials previously
furnishea to you, that you can advige the Federal Power Commission
that the commencement date of the emergency period under the
Hannifin and Cook contract will be June 18, 1973.




Mr. R. E, Johnamn July 19, 1973

vaga £

If you will send us for Hannifin and Cook a 100% Division
Order covering their 50% ownersaip in the subject tract, we will
see that it is promptly executed and returned to you. You may
have this Division Order made effcctive as of the first production
on June 16, 1973, or as of 7:00 a.m., June 18, 1973, whichever
best suits your zituation for the handling of thils matter.

Should you have any qguestions witih regard to the contract or
witin raegard te tie other docuwments wihicn have been furnished to
you, plcase do not hesitate to call us collect.

Respectfully submitted,

HUNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINDQTHAM, P.A.

A\

oo

/George H. Hunker, Jx.

Gilr:ad
onels.

ce:  Michael P. Grace, 1I, “"Operator®
and Mrs. Corrine Grace

ce: Mr, A. L. "Pete" Porter, Jr. o
Wew ilexico 0il Conservation Commission
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September 5, 19ﬂE_@Z§ﬂ\V/_’ 4ﬂ
“\ SEP 5 1973 JU

OIL CONSERVATION COMM

Santa Fo

Mr. Kenneth F. Plumb
roderal Power Commission
825 North Capitol Street NEB
Washington, D. C. 26426

Re: Docket number CI73-940

Dear Mr, Plumb;:

Please be advised that we are under adminis-
strative determination of the New Mexico 0il and
Gas Conservation Conmission as to the date which
we commence gas sales to El Paso Natural Gas Conme-
pany. Until this date has been determined by the ¢
commission, we are unable to advise you of the
exact date of delivery or termination of the 60
day emexrgency period.

We respectfully request a 60 day extension to
the original 60 day amergency period in order that
the New Mexico 0il and Gas conservation Commission
shall have adequate time to determine the exact
date when our sales of gas commenced to El1 Paso
Natural Gas Company.

Please advise us if you require additional

information.
Respectfully yours,
D. %. Hannifin
Joe Don Cook
Sty

cc: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

attention: Mr. Pete Porter
cc: El Paso Natural Gas Company




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

July 24, 1973

Mr. George H. Hunker, Jr.

Hunker, Fedric & Higginbotham, P.A.
Attorneys at Law

Pozt QOf£ics Dok 1837

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Mr. Hunkers

= ©c

Replying to your letter of July 23, we huve not been
advised as to the name and addresa of an escrovw sgent
in connection with Commission Order No. R-4432.

=)

Very truly yours,

—

c::::§§§§

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Dirsctor

ALP/ir
ces Mr. D, L. Hannifin




tLAW OFFICES OF
HunkxER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM ,P.A

210 HINKLE BUILDING

FOSY OFFICE BOX 1837

3 GEORGE M. HUNKER, JR. RoswELL,NEw MEXIco sszo1 TELEPHONE 622- 2700
OCON M. FEDRIC
i RONALD M. HIGGINBOTHAM
ﬁ (DJYC’ :.«'1
: July 23, 1973
JUL OEE
b
, , OIL CONSERVATION COMM.
: A, L., Porter, Jr., Executive Director Santa Fo

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088 ,
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Order No. R-4432
Cases 4819 and 4836

Dear Mr. Porter:

’ In connection with the above matter and the Order entered
= T on September 27, 1972, Michael P. Grace, 1II, Operator, was
‘ directed to furnish your office with the name of an Eddy County
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of the Order, along
with the address of the agent. We are wondering if your records
show that such information was ever furnished to the Commission.

Respectfully submitted,

éUNKER FEDRIC & iIGGINB\\ P.A.

George H. Hunker, Jr.

g@‘* » ’ GHH:dd




LAW OFFICES OF
Hunker, Fepric & HicoinporHaM, P.A.
210 HINKLE BUILDING
POST OFFICE BOX 1837

GEOROE H. HUNKER, JR.
DON M. FEDRIC
RONALD M. HIGGINBOTHAM

Roswrri, New MEXico asooy

TELEMUONE Sax . anna

July 27, 1973

Michael P, Grace, I1
Corinne Grace

P. O. Box 1418

Carlsbad, Lew Mexico 88220

Re: Grace-Atlantic No. 1
T, 22 S., R. 26 E,
Sec. 24: S N
Eddy County, New Mexico
{Order No. R-4432 NMOCC)

Dear Mr., ana Mrs. Grace:

We would like to renew our client's demand that there be
furnished to him copies of all third-party invoices (including
a copy of the blow-out insurance policy) received by you in
connection with the Grace~Atlantic No. 1 well, which was drilled
by Michael P. Grace, 1I, as Operator under an Order from the
New Mexico Oll Conservation Coinmission. A copy of the Drilling
Contract should also be furnished. We would like also for you

‘to furnish us with an up-to-date agcounting of all actual costs

incurred. You are aware of the fact that as Operator under the
Commission's Oxrder, HMr. Grace was required to furnish each known
working interest owner an itemized schedule of the actual well
costs within 60 days following the completion of the well. A
copy of the certified letter which you sent to El Paso Natural
Gas Company on June 38, 1273, hac toda, boen furnished to us for
Mr. Hannifin, and we are now aware of the fact that production
equipment on the well was purchased in the amount of $21,400.29
and that this figure was not included in the original accounting,
which showed a completion expense of $439,986.35. We have been
waiting all week to hear from your new attorneys, Stubbeman,
McRay, in Midland, orx Lee White in Washington, and have not heard
from thenm, as a consequence of which we are writing directly to
you in response to the' telegram wiich you had sent to us on

Sunday morning, July 22.

Although he does not recall having discussed the matter
with you, we have been authorized on Mr. D. L. Hannifin's behalf,
to agree to the selection of the American Bank of Carlsbad,
Carlsbad, Hew Mexico, as the Escrow Agent. You reallize that the




-
&
~
(9%

M e wrd o PRI § : M
Mr, & My AT S S A T ULy <y

Page 2

uamitig of this Lscrow Agent by you was not timely. The escrow
account representing disputed funds should be interest bearing,
and we trust that you have discussed this matter with the bank
officials., We would like for you to furnisn us with their

names S0 that we too can discussg the matter of the escrow and
the interest rxrate which is to be naid on the deposited funds.

We will agree to abide by an Order of the Commission, believing
that tne fund should be distributed by the bank when and in the
manner specified by an Order of the Commission. Of course, the
parties can reach an agrecewment with reapect to this distribution
apsent a full-scale hearing, our attitude being fully conciliatory
in connection with this ratter.

Although no fofmal Operating agreement aas been submitted
for signature, we invite your good faith by reguesting that you
submit such a proposcd asgreement Lo us for our recommendations
and approvals.

Fuxthermore, as regards non-consenting parties' proportionate
share of actual expenditures (reasonableness assumed) for
operating the subject well since comjiletion, and as regards the
share of the cost c¢f production equipmnent (reasonableness of
cost assumed) purchased since completion, you are advised that
the non-consenting pasrties will pay the prorata part of such
expenditures inmediately upon being furnished with supporting
invoices. A formal tender of these reasonable costs as attri-~
butable to our client:'s interest. is hereby made. We stand
ready to meet any obligation that non-consenting party may have
to Mr. Grace as Operator., We might point out at this juncture
that we do not feel that it is appropriate in view of Grace's
failure to furnish the Commission with timely information as
to completion costs, that he would be legally entitled to the
risk factor as applied to the $21,400.29.

when you have had an opportunlty to review this letter
with counsel, you may have them contact us or, of course, you
are at liherty to deal with us directly as you see fit.
Wwith best personal rogards, we romain
Sincerely yours,

NKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINDBOTHAM, P.A.

George H. lunker, Jrx.

Gifis dd




Mr. & Mrs. Michael P. Grace - July 27, 1973
Page 3

ccr Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.
BLxecutive Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mcxico 87501

cc: Mr. R. k. Johnson
El Paso Hatural Gas Company
P, O, Box 1492
Bl Paso, Texas 79978

¢¢:  Hessrs, D. L. Hamifin and
Joa Don Cook
P. O. Box 182 ;
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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AMERDND ACCOINTTING

8% Saevion 2L,

TLANTTIC A1
e

Eddy County, Kew Maxico

-
LOCATION & ROADS
Title Exsm, & Releiad Work
BEinxle zZongurant Cox & Balon
BurT & Gooley {Forced Pooling)

Locstion & FHoadz: Hurvey,; Hilo
Jokn wWast bnginesring
011 & Cs2 Reports

Faad & Locabien Freparalbion
Hid-Tex Constructicon Company

Fencing, Filling Pits, GCleamup
4, G, Drilling Specislities
Pit Liger ‘
Constraction Enisrprises
Clean up
* Srunpacksr Coastruction
Twrton Signs

DRILLIG
Big Wealt Drilling Company
Turnkey
Day Work 10D hrs. & 61.7%
Rig Timm T Toxting
Rig Time for Logaiag

Falliturton
Rose Gravel

LOGGIXNG
Dresser Atlas

TOR¥ATICN TRSTING

Hallilturbon

#* TEETING \
John West Bngincering
Jenn West Ruginsering

{& Day L Pt. Back Pressure Test)

IERFCHATING
welax

OTESE SEEVICES, WHLOING, BTG,
Jim's welding
Jones Welding
Lone Star Walding
Oiltex Supply (=ampla bhags)

GhOLOZINTS
Hob Bearer

ENGDNEEZRS
Bleinhorst Cperaling Sya
Cezmarcen, Pozoroy & Smith

TCCL & BQIIRND RENTSA
Bok'n Qasing Crov
wWalax

Bearing Swervice & Supply -

115,
,
11,
6,

600-00
175,00
700.00
2&0.(}(}

11,630.6}

11,

92.56

(&

513.66

3,420.00

2,

o

308.04
191. 50

790,35

18.72
126.36
31.20
383.97
210,55

2,62L.96
3,733.56

380.26

R05.00

wire line service to a6t productica pscker

1,026,146

1,83“4.76‘

1,778

162,715.00

11,723.17
11,513.66

3,420.00
h95.34

2,790.32

R -V

2,624.46

L,113.62

&, .16

3
.
g
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L, 753 .56

TRUCXING '
Shorty Hall Rig Co. 392.08 392.03
CASING SUPPLIES o
Gtator Hawx l,é;ﬂ).gg
Bebk's Gesing Crew 2,T41.32
| L,L31.67
’3'7'”7',77.'? v L GEICALS
: Dackoye 1h,542.15 14,542.15
. 5P, “IAL RIG GOMPISTIN o
- . “ilrogen 0ilwell Service - - L, 00h.62 L0862
: COMPANY SUFERVISION |
: 800,00 per meath, 7 nmos. Security
3 {includes Supsrvisien, Kight Watclman . - L
L ardd Purping Service) 5,000.00 3,600.00

CONT TREENCTS 53
Zlow cat ins. under 3% o
Tnited Bank of Arizons snd/or 12,000.00 12,000.00

Stawe Bank of Long Island

L

CASING
“Casing Cm&actor ~ Big Wasi 135.20
H\'?v.z:zw Co
i3 "} 3 Surface C2gE-. .3,;5' “ylalat
2 5/& Protection  HLO2* 32,564 .87
7 Production  11768° o4 dg
4 1/2 Tubing 8G,2353.5 .
PACKER o o
Zaker (Billed thrmpgh Oiliex) 1,508.00
Additisnal chargee act on field ticket 255.21
1,763,721
S , WELL EEAD BIRENT
Cameéron 12,000.00
= + Frefght & Tazes - Cwmron 718,15
: ‘ 17,716.18
o " ' # SURMAGS EQUIFFENT ,
. Stevensm-Roseh Tank Co. 22,003.36 22,103.36
) GCamorun Tron Works- )
HiwLo pressure valve 1,775.32 1,775.32
CPLEDIGH TOTAL WELL oas? $ hL65,681.10

.m-r:‘-v certify this Aronded Asemunbing %0 be an accuvate aceount of
2xpenditires pade I drilling and cwpleting this well, Iat not excluding
other valid expsnsas that may prove the grand totul flgure to ba higher.
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SIL CONSERVATION COMM
Santa Fo

August 24, 1973

Mr. D. L. Eannifin
P. 0., Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: Atlantic Grace Moyrow Well
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Hannifin:

Pursuant to your telephone request this date, the volume of
gas delivered into El Paso's gathering system from the
Atlantic Grace Well for thas month of July, 1973 amounted to
448,400 MCF at 14,65 psia and 609 F., The price per MCF
inclusive of BTU adjustment is 62.0360¢.

You had also asked for a daily volume during each day in
July. That information will not be avallable until late
Mcnday afternoon. If you care to glve us & call at that time,
wa will be glad to give that information to you by telephone.
In any event, we will drop that information in the mail to
you in cera of Ganeral Delivery, Santa Ffe, New Mexico, and
mail the same information to the other parties listed below
at the same tinme.

Very truly yours,

i

Johnson

REJ:¢ck

s¢: Mr. and Mrs. Michael 'P. Grace II
P, 0. Box 1418
Carlsbad, New Mexlico 88220

Mr. Dan Nutter ~

New Mexico 0il Conservaetion Commission L
State of New Mexico

P, 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexicoc 87501
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Michael P Grace 11

Corinne Grace
P. O. BOX (4!8
CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO 88220

May 6, 1973

Mr. B. 5. Nubter,

Chief Engineer

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

—-.r--..—...-m»nr-n "'!f"‘"'\,

" E,‘f”‘ !Z!

\mm« 1573

OIL CONSERVATION COMM
Santa Fe

W
3 4

RE: Grace-Atlantic # 1
S% Section 2L, T225, R26E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Nutter:

we discussed this morning.

Enclosed you will find the accounting on the above well which

T am sorry that I did not get this mailed to you sooner,

Sincerely yours,

Juanita 1., Jones

J13
encl.




LEas€ el NO.| . SEcTicN TOWNSH 1P
Grace-Atlantic - 1 ) 2l 225 |

RANGE l ' STATE

New Mexico

COUNTY FIELD | PROR. OF COST DATE, WORK BEGAN| DATE OF COMPLET ON
EQRY.CO. l S0._CARLSBAD 100% ' congT_l_m, 1728773 | M3

DRILLING VENTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF (4) PENNSYLVANIA GAS ZONES

Work Detail
[ oY s Vg gt PRTILIN L1
. NS A LS LA SRS Ili‘ '
INTANG |8 L N
Lecation and Road: Titie Exame & Related Work 1,83L.76 Woiany o 1070
. Survey and Permit 221.25 §T 1{J
Road and Logation Preparation 2,620.54 L N CEDUATIM CIALRA
Surface Damages . Saala Lo
Fencing~Filling Pits~cieanup 1,73L.404
Drilling Turnkey 145,0600.00
Day Wwerk , - v
100 Ms.ﬂt 61-75 aevr hr.‘.ﬂ/ﬂ DuPa 61179'00
hrs. at = per hr.W/D.P. o
Rig Time for Testing 1]..700.00 GRACE-ATLANTIC # 1
Rig _Time for Logging 6,250.00 S% Section 24, T22S, R26E
, - e Eddy County, New Mexico
Casing Cementing B 11,723.17 ] ) :
Snggzg‘Cemgntinn or Plugging: Michael P. & Corinne Grace
togging — Sidewatl Coring Log Suite 11,513.66 ’
Core Amalysis
" Eormation Testings D.S.T.'s 3,420.09
Pertforating 2,190.32
Acidizing and FRAL
Soecial Rig vompleting h,000 .62
Cther Services — Wejding, etc. 775.80
Trucking 392,08
Geology 2 62l 9k
-~ _-Engingering a 113,82
-_Labor = N
o oioaqing onit
Too! and Fquipment Rental 2,232,416
Water and Fuej : 159,96
Casing Supglies o ' h. 131,67
Driifing Mud and Chemicals 1l 542,15
Como Supervision ($800.,00 oer mo.) 5 ,600.00
Contingencies % e 12.000,00
Jenparature Surveys
Lompletion TOTAL INTANGIBLES
TANGIBLES
Caslng, Caanductar 135.20
Casing, Surface 356 of 13 3/8" 2,851.03
Lasing. Protection DUOZ’ of 9 5/8" 32,5987
Lasing, Production 11700 of [ - 19,6161
Lasing, Other
Tubina. 1,000 of i 1/2" 80,233,658
Packer 1.508.00
Flow Lines
weil Head Equinment - s 1200000

suyhsuriace Equioment

Comnletion TOTAL TANGIBLES

Comoletion TOTAL WELL COST $ 139.986.35

{
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ACCOUNTING

GRACE-ATLANTIC # 1
S% Section 2l;, T225

, R26E

Eddy Counby, New Mexice

LOCATION & ROADS
Title Exam. & Related Work
Hinkle Bondurant Cox & Eaton
Burr & Cooley (Forced Pooling)

Location & Roads: Survey, etc.
John West Engineering
0il & Gas Reports

toad & Location Preparation
Mid~Tex Construction Company

. Fencing, Filling Pits, Cleanup
A, C. Drilling Specialties
Pit Liner
Construction Enterprises
Clean.up
Burton Signs

DRILLING
Big West Drilling Company
{ Turnkey
Day Work 100 hrs. @61.75
iy Big-mdme for Testing
‘%4:’ Timc R e T Aercrines

Avap, icr MU E A

EO
CASING CEMENTING
»  Halliburton
- Rose Gravel

Dresser Atlas

FORMATION TESTING
Halliburton

PERFORATING
Welex

OTHER SERVICES, WELDING, ETC,
Jim's Welding
Jones Welding
Lone Star Welding
0iltex Supply (sample bags)
Bearing Service &. Supply

2,620.54

L199.20

1,200,00
32.2L

145,600.00
6,175.00
11,700.00

6,240,090

~yE

11,630.61

92,56

- 11,513.66

3,420.00

2,790.32

18.72

126.36

31.20
388.97
210.55

1,834.76

221.25

2,620.5)

1,73L.bY

169,715.00

11,723.17

11,513.66

3,420.00

2,790.32

775.80
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.Page - 2 - GRACE ATLANTIC # 1

GEOLOCISTS
Bob Becker

ENGINEERS
Steinhorst Operating System
Cameron, Pomevrny £ Smith

TOOL & EQUIPMENT RENTAL
Bob's Casing Crew
Welex

- WATER & FUEL
City of Carlsbad
Rowland Trucking
Permian Corp.

TRUCKING
Shorty Hall Rig Co.

CASING SUPPLIES
Gator Hawk
Bob's Casing Crew

DRILLING MUD & CHEMICALS
Buckeye

SPECTAL RIG COMPRLETING
Nitrogen Oilwell Service

COMPANY SUPERVISION
$800.00 per month 7 mos.
- Security
CONTINGENCTES 5%
Blow out ins. under 3%
United Bank of Arizona

CASING
Casing Conductor - Big West
McDaniel Co.
13 3/8 surface csg. 356!
9 5/8 Protection sL021
7 Production - 11763!'
I 1/2 Tubing

PACKER
Gaker

TLi, IEAD EQUIDMENT
Cameron

COMPLETION TOTAL WELL COST

® . - '

2,624.96

3,733.55
380.26

806.00
1,426.146

177.22

4,293.7h =

288.60
392.08

1,693.35
2,7h1.32

1,5h2.15
ly,004.62

5,600.00

12,000.,00

135.2

Q

2,851.0
32,594 .87
49,616.41
80,233.58

W

1,508.00

12,000.00

~

2,62.96

},113.82

2,232.L6

h,759.56

392.08

4,h31.67
1y,542.15
b, 00,62

5,600.00

12,000.00

165,h31.09
1,508.00

12,000.00

$ 439,986.35
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o —~. I. R. TRUJILLO
QIL _ONSERVATION COMML_SION CHAIRMAN
. LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIJO
P. 0. BOX 2048 - SANTA FE MEMBER

8750)
STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

August 23, 1973

Mr. Prederick B. Howden
Attorney at lLaw

400 7th N.W.
Albuquerque, New Mexico

Mr. George H. Hunker, Jr.
Attorney at lLaw

P, Q. Box 183%7

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Gentlemen:

This letter confirms your conversations with Mr. A. L.
Porter, Jr., on Monday, August 20, 1973, in which it was
agreed that 0il Conservation Commission Case No. 5054 be
continued from 9:00 a.m., Thursday, August 23, 1973, to
9:00 a.m., Tuesday, Rugust 28, 1973.

It was further agreed that each of you would eadvise your
respective clients of this continuvance.

Very truly yours,

William F. Carr
General Counsel

WFC/uh
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Docket No. 24~73

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ THURSDAY - AUGUST 23, 1973

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M, - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5054:

Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook for a determination of
reasonable well coats and for an order terminating operator's with-
holding perfod, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-
styled cause, as owners of interest 1n the Michael P. Grace 1I
Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East
lines of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, which well was drilled
pursuant to the pooling provisions of Commission Order No. R~4432
entered in Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836, and to which is dedicated the

S$/2 of esaid Section 24, seek an order from the Commission:

1. Requiring Michael P. Grace II to furnish itemized schedules
of all actual costs (substantiated by third-party invoices) incurred
in connectfon with the drilling and completion of ¢he subject well,
together with a copy of the contract for the drilling of said well
and a copy of the insurance contract pertaining to blow-out insurance.

2. Requiring Michael P. Grace II to furnish proof of payment
of all third-party bills snd invoices submitted in connection with

the drilling and completion of said well.

3. Ascertaining the reasonableness of well costs for the subject
well.

4. Making a determination as to when Michael P, Grace II has been
fully compensated for all reasonable well costs and charges and for
the risk charge of 25 percent of the pro rata share of reasonable well

~ wdbiiat 1. PR I SR
coats attributable to applicanis.

5. Providing such other relief as may be appropriate.
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6Z C@GSO O/Zaiuraz gas @)ompany

61 @aso, g;xas 19978

A. M. DERRICK

YICE PRLS OENT June 9 ] 197:3

Mr. D, L., Hannifin

Mr, Joe Don Cook

P. 0. Box 182

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Ii
I _ Re: Emergency Gas Purchase Contract--
. & Grace Operated Atlantic Grace #1
: Morrow Formation Gas Well, S/2
A\ Section 24, T 22 3, R 26 E
i Eddy County, New Mexico
. This Letter Agreement evidences the understanding reached

Gentlemen:

between D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook, collectively referred to
herein as "Seller," and ELl Paso Natural Gas Company, as "Buyer,"
regarding the salc and purchase of gas—well_gas (as so classified

fg by the New Mexico 011 Conservation Commiseion) on an emergenéy limited-

term basis from subject well, attributable to Seller'!s fifty per

e cent. (B0%) working interest thercin, as follows: f

Buyer 1s in need of emergency and limited~term gas supplies
to aid it in assuring the maintenance of adequate naturasl gas service

on its pipeline system and to thercby minimize curtailment of service

_ to its customers.

2,

%é Seller will use 1ts best efforts to deliver and sell'and
5 Buyer will use its best efforts to receive and purchase all gas

Seller shall have available for dellvery hnereunder alblributable to

/";/’f"?;":" x/ L‘\‘,‘.' u/&’,’/‘/

‘S
|
|
|
|
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Witicpiiner,

Mr. D. L. Hannifin -2~

Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

Selier's interest in subject well, only as to the presently produc-
ing zone in the Morrow Formation which is perforated hetween the

depths of 11,424 - 11,4441, The initial daily volume of gas
available hereunder is estimated to be approximately seven thousand
(7,000) MCF. Buyer represents that it shall at all times during the
term hereof maintain sufficient pipeline capacity to receive volumes
of gas hereunder which are at least ratable with the production of

gas from wells belonging to others completed in the same reservoirs
in which subject well is completed, whether such other wells be
connected to Buyer's field gathering system or to a field gathering

system of another purchaser. Determination of whether or not produc-
tion is ratablé shall be in accordance with the applicable rules and
regulations established by duly constituted governmental authorities
having jurisdiction thereof, 6r, in the absence of such rules and
regulations, on the basis of gas reserves.

3.

The point of delivery of gas delivered hereunder shall bhe
at the inlet of Buyer's gas measurement facilities located adjacent
to subject well.

I,

Seller will deliver gas hereunder at a prcssure sufficient
to enter Buyer'!s gathering system against the working pressure
maintained therein from -time to time at the roint of delivery, pro-
vided such working pressure shall not exceed five hundred fifty (550)
psig, and further provided that neither Seller nor Buyer shall be

obligated to install compression facilities in order to deliver gas

hereunder, but either may do so at its option.
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Mr. D. L. Hannifin ~3-

SR S ey

¥r. Joe Dou Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

5.

The gas delivered hereunder shall be merchantable natural
gas and shall have a total gross heating value of not less than one
thousand (1,000) BTU per‘cubic foot. Such gas shall not contain
more than one-quarter (1/4) grain of hydrogen sulphide nor more
than five (5) grains total sulphur (mercaptans) per one hundred (100)
cuoic feet; two per cent (2%) by volume of carbon dioxide nor more

than two-tenths (0.2) of one per cent (1%) by volume of oxygen.

Seller shall install, at its sole cost and expense, all separators
and/or other devices which may be found necessary to prevent hydro-
carbons and water in their liquid state from entering Buyef's gathering
system at the point of delivéry hereunder. If any gas dellvered

hereunder fails to meet any one of said gquality rcquirements,

Buyer shall have the right, at its option, to refuse to accept such
gas, :
€. ,

Buyer shall pay Seller fifty-five cents (55¢) for each
one thousand (1,000) cubic feet of gas delivered hereunder from
subject well, adjusted upward or downward as the total gross heating
value of such gas varies from one thousand (1,000) BTUAper cubic foot.
On or before the tenth (10th) day of each calendar month, Buyer
shall render to Seller a statement showing the total volume of gas
measured in Buyer's meter stationlduring the preceding calendar
month, and on or before the twenty-fifth (25th) day of the calendar
month in which such statemgnt is rendered, shall tender its check I

for payment for all gas purchased hereunder during such calendar
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"Mr. D. L. Hannifin i

Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

month. The statement and check shall be mailed to:

Mr. D. L. Hannifin

Mr. Joe Don Cook

P. 0, Box 182

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Kach party hereto shall have the right at.all reasonable times to
examine the books and records of the other pafty to the extent
necessary to verify the accuracy of any statement or computation
made under or pursuant to this Letter Agreement; Any statement
shall be final as to all parties unless questioned within one (1)
year after payment thereof has been made.

. 7.

Any expense incurred in connection with the purchase and
receipt of gas shall be borne by‘Buyer, and any expenses incurred
in making the delivery and s&le shall be borne by Seller, including,
sithout limitation, the payment of any and all taxes levied on such
gas prior to the delivery thereof tc Buyer.

8. »

The sale and purchase of gas hereunder shall begin as
soon as practicable after execution hereof as an emergency sale in
accordance with Federal Power Commission Order No. 418, issued
December 10, 1970, and pursuant to Section 157.29 of the Commission's
Régulations Under the Natural Gas Act for a period of sixty (60)
days from the date of first delivery. In order that the sale and
purchase of gas hereunder may be continued for a further period of
time upon conclusion of said sixty (60) day period, Seller agrees

that it will promptly file and prosecufe with diligence an application
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Mr. D. L. Hannifin -5-

Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

with the Commission for a limited-term certificate with a pre-granted
abandonment provision for a limited term of twelve (12) months
from the date of first delivery of gas under said certificate.
Such application shall be made by Seller pursuant to the Commission's
Order No. 431 and 431-A issued April 15, 1971 and July 31, 1972,
respectively. Upon issuance of such certificate, sales of gas here-
under shall continue or resume, as the case may be, for the limited
term authorized,

9.

Measurement of gas delivered hereunder and related
activities will be performed by Buyer in facilities installed by
Buyer in accordance with the American Gas Association Gas Measurement
Committee Report No. 3, Revised 1969, as amended from time to time.

10.

Except for the determination of the total gross heating
vélue, the unit of volume for purposes of measurement of ges
delivered hereunder shall be one (1) cubic foot of gas at a-tempéra—
ture base of sixty degrees (60°) F. and at a preésure'base of
fourteen and sixty-five hundredths pounds (14.65#) per square inch
absolute. Atmospheric pressure shall be assumed to be thirteen and
two-tenths pounds (13.2#) per square inch absolute. Volumes shall
be determined in accordance with American Gas Association Gas
Measurement Committee Report No. 3, Revised 1969, as amended from
time to time. The unit of volume for the determination of the

total g heatling value of the gas dellvered hereunder shall be

the amount of gas, on a dry basis, which would occupy a volume of
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"Mr. D. L. Hannifin -6-

Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

one (1) cubic foot at a temperature of sixty degrees (60°) F. and
under a pressure equivaleﬁt to thirty inches (30") of mercury at
thirty-two degrees (320) F. Gas delivered hereunder shall be sampled
by Buyer and tested by appfopriate laboratory analyses each six (6)
months during the term hereof for purposés of determining the total
gross heating velue thereof.

11.

This Letter Agreement shall continue in full force and
effect for a term ending upon the éxpiration of the twelve (12)
month period referred to in paragraph 8 hereof. At the end of said
term, all'obligatidns of both Buyer and Seller hereunder shall
terminate, except as to the payment for any gas delivered during
the term hereof. |

12.

Seller warrants title to all gas delivered hereunder and
its right to sell same and warrants that such gas shall ‘be free and
‘clear of all liens and adverse claims, except as provided for in'
paragraph 13 hereof. Title to all gas delivered hereunder shall
pass from Seller to Buyer at the point of delivery hereunder.

13.

Notwithstanding any pfovisions to the contrary contéined
in this Agreement, Buyer and Seller recognize that the sale of gas
contemplated hereunder is subJject to the provisions of that certain
Cbmpulsory Pooling Order No. R-4432 issued by the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commigsion on November 8, 1972 and the provisions

v

contained in the Non-Consent Stipulations executed by Seller,

i
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" Mr. D. L. Hannifin -7-

Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

D. L. Hannifin and wife, Barabara E. Hannifin on January 4, 1972 and

with the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission in cases 4819

14,

Buyer shall be deemed to be in bossession of gas sold
hereunder and responsible for any loss, damages or injury caused
thereby after such gas is delivered to Buyer at the point of delivery.
Seller shall be deemed to be in possession of the gas sold hereunder
and responsible for any loss, damages or injury caused thereby
prior to delivery of same to Buyer at the points of delivery.

15. |

Each party hereto shall be excused from performing under
this'agreement, other than to make pa&mehts for gas delivered here-
under, to the extent it is rendered unable to perform by a force
majeure situation, but only for the period of time such force majeure
situation continues. The term "force majeure" as employed herein
shall mean acts of God, strikes, lockouts or other industrial '
disturbances, acts of the public enemy, wars, blockade, insurrections,
riots, epidemics, landslides, lightning, earthquakes, fires, storms,
flobds, washouts, arrestsiybreakage or accident to machinery or lines
of pipe, freezing of wells or lines of pipe, partial or entire failure i
of wells or plant operations, breakage of géthering or transmission
lines, and other causeé,‘whether of the kind herein enumerated or
otherwise; not within thebéontrol of the party cleiming suspension
and which by the exercise of due diligence such party is unable to

prevent or overcome.
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- Mr. D. L. Hannifin -7-

Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

D. L. Hannifin and wife, Barabara E. Hannifin on January 4, 1972 and
fiied with the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission in cases 4819
and 4836,

14,

Buyer shall be deemed to be in bossession of gas sold
hereunder and responsible for any loss, damages or injury caused
thereby after such gas is delivered to Buyer at the point of delivery.
Seller shall be deemed to be in possession of the gas sold hereunder
and responsible for any loss, damages or injury caused thereby
prior to delivery of same to Buyer at the points of delivery.

15. |

Each party hereto shall be excused from performing under
this'agreement, other than to make pajments for gas delivered bhere-
under, to the extent it is rendered unable to perform by a force
majeure situation, but only for the period of time such force majeure
situation continues. The term "force majeure" as employed herein
shall mean acts of God, strikes, lockouts or other industrial ‘ .
disturbances, acts of the public enemy, wars, blockade, insurrections,
riots, epidemiecs, landslides, lightning, carthquakes, fires, storms,
rloods, washouts, arrests; bréakage or accident to machinery or lines
of pipe, freezing of wells or lines of pipe, partial or entire failure
of wells of’plant operations, breakage of gathering or transmission
lines, and other causes,_whether of the kind herein enumerated or
otherwise; not within the control of the party claiming suspension
and which by the exercise of due diligence such party is unable to

prevent or overcome,
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Mr, D. L. Hannifin -8-

Mr, Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

16.

This agreement shall oc subject to all valid applicable
state and local laws, rules and regulations. Both Buyer and Seller
shall be entitled to treat all laus, ordérs, rules and regulations
issued by any Federal or State regulatory body as valid at such
time and may act in accordance therewith until such time as the
same may be invalidated by final judgment in a court of competent
jurisdiction.

17.

This agreement shall bind and benefit the parties hereto

and their respective successors and assigns.
18.

Seller expressly reserves for itself, its successors and
aséigns the right to use gas reasonably reqdired to develop the
subject properties, including, but not limited to, gas for compressor
and drilling rig fuel and for drilling fluid and the gas 1ifting
of o0il (limited, however, to use in a closed gas 1ift system).

19.

Any notice provided for or permitted in this Letter

Agreement shall be deemed sufficiently given and served when and

if deposited in the United States mail, postage prepaid and

“registered, addressed to Seller at the address referred to in

paragraph & hereof, or to Buyer at P. 0. Box 1492, kl Paso, ‘l'exas

79978, as the case may be, or to such other address as cecither party

shall respectively hereafter designate in writing. Routine communica-
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Mr. D. L. Hannifin ‘ -9-
Mr. Joe Don Cook
Roswell, New Mexico

tions, including monthly statements and payments, shall be considered

s duly delivered when mailed by either registered mail or ordinary
first class mail, postage prepaid.
| If the foregoihg correctly states Seller's understanding

concerning the matters covered herein, it is requested that Seller
indicate its acceptance hereof and agreement hereto by executing
this letter in the space provided below, ‘

Very truly yours,

EL. PASO NATU AS COMPANY

/7 % Z<'»€/L L/LA'

A M Derrick, Vlce_f£331dent

Accepted and Agreed to this

<% _ day of géy,ﬁi s 1973:

D. L. HANNIFIN

P = < e ,;;
By 16942%§§g§i__~._.

JOE DPN COOK

By > -
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GAS DIVISION ORDER
Effective: April 16, 1973 ... _.

- TO: Michael P. Grace, and
Corinne Grace
P..(. Box 1418
~Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220 . |

Each of the undersigned warrants ownership of the interest, set opposite his name, in the proceeds derived

8/2 Section 2, T-—22_—S, R-26-E, NMPM, as to the

South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool.

inciuding all substances prdduoed with such gas. From the effective date and until further written notice, and
subject to the following provisions, you, or your designated agent, are authorized to receive the proceeds de-
rived from the shle of £as, in accordance with the division of interest shown below: -

+

T vt o .0, Address
Credit To . Division of  (Give box umber or street address
zip code)
Merlard, Inc. , ‘ .09375 RI
W, E. Walling (whose wife is
(dessa Walling | o 045629 RI ~ a
James E. Smith (whose wife is ¥
Voyzie Smith) .0038%95 RI - N
J. 1. Nelson (whose wife is '
Dona L. Nelson) .001948 RI -~ .
E., . Douglass (whose wife is
Cleo C. Douglass) .001670 RI -
James L. Woods (whose wife i3
Pearl M. Woods) : .000278 RI .~
hkudrey M. Ingram (a widow) 006466 RI -~
Jack L. Ingram (whose wife is
Sharon K. Ingram) .000390 RI “
Millard F. Rose (whose wife is
Ruby M. Rose) ©,002224 RI -
Atiantic Richfield Company 0625 ORI .
*tichael P. Grace, II and wife,
Carinne Grace 375 WI
9, L. Harnifin (4hose wife is
Damara ¥, Hannifin) L0625 wrx.
Siranant to New Mevico 0il Conservation Commission Ovder Mo, R-hh32

ard ta Non-Cousent Stipnlation executed by D. 1. Hannifin and wife,
papbara E. Hannifin, on January i, 1973, this interest is to be paid to
the nperator, Michael P. Grace II, until the recovery of 125% of the
reasorable well costs attributable to this interest.

Nbadd

rol \ {
oy T




.Dollar ($1.00), you may, at your option, retain such proceeds with-

1. Settlement for gas sold shall be based on the net proceeds
realized at the well by you, after deducting any costs incurred in
compressing, treating, transporting and/or dehydrating the gas for
delivery. 1If the gas is processed in or near the field where produced,
settlement shall be based on the net proceeds realized at the well, as
determined by the agreement between the producer and processor, or, in
the absence of such an agreement, the same basis as settlement with
other producers of gas of like kind and quality processed at the same
plant. For gas used off the lease, settlement shall be based on market
value at the well. Where gas is sold subject to regulation by govern-
mental authority, the price approved by order of such authority shall
be used as a ba51s for determining net proceeds realized, or market
value at the well, provided, that the portion of the proceeds not based
on a permanent certificate price may be duspended, without interest,
until you have been furnished indemnification satisfactory to you that
any required refund shall be paid.™

2, Settlements shall be made monthly by your check mailed to the under-
signed parties at the addresses given hereinabove, less any taxes re-
quired by law to be deducted and paid by you. Should the proceeds
accruing to any interest hereunder for any month be less than One

out interest until the first regular settlement date when the proceeds
accumulated total as much as Five Dollars ($5.00); provided that,
regardless of the total, payment of the accumulated amounts shall be
made in December of each year.

3. You are hereby relieved of any responsibility for determining when
any interest hereunder shall change by increase, decrease, termination,
reversion or otherwise. You are authorized to remit pursuant to- the
division of interest credited hercunder until written notice to the
contrary is received by you at your above address, and you shall be
held harmless against loss of liability due to your failure to receive
such notice. Each of the undersigned agrees to notify you in writing
of any change in his interest, and no transfecr of interest shall be
binding on you until you are furnished the original recorded instrument
(or a certified copy thereof) or a transcript of proceedings which
satisfactorily evidences such transfer, and a Transfer Order is fuily
executed and returned to you., Regardless of the effective date of the
transfer, all transfers of interest shall be effective hereunder as of
7:00 A.M, on the first day of a calendar month, but not earlier than
the first day of the calendar month in which such written notice is

received,

4, 1If any reasonable claim is made which adversely affects title to
any interest credited hereunder, or such title is not reasonably sat-
isfactory to you, the parties credited with such interest severally
agree to furnish abstracts or other evidence of title acceptable to
you, In the event of failure to furnish such evidence of title, _you
are authorized to withhold navments accruing to such interest, without
interest, until the claim is settled.

5. In the event the land described herein, or any part thereof, is
included in one or more units now or hereafter formed or revised by
order of any appropriate goverrmental authority, or is included in one




a» more authorized voluntary or declared units now or hereafter
formed or revised, it is agreed that settlement shall be made in
accordance with the production allocated to Sald land withovt the

execution of additional division order.

-
i

6. This Division Order may bé executed in counterparts, and shall be
binding upon and inure to thejberefit of all signers hereof, their
heirs, successors and assigns, whether or not it is signed bv all

narties named herein.

TPORTANT:

By

TO AVOID DELAY IN PAYMENT - YOUR CCORECT ADDRESS AND YOUR
SOCIAL SECURITY NUMBER OR TAX ACCOUNT NUMBER MUST BE SHOMN

“JAMES L. AND PEARL M. WOODS

By

Address

MERLAND, INC
By
By,
Address
Tax Number or S.S.# S.5.4

By

A

Address

SuS-#

JAMES ‘E. AND VOYZIE SMITH

) — e m e

By g

Ry

~ -

Addrass \ \a

-

S.3.4 bt

P ‘ By

J. N. AND DONA L. NEL3ON

L ‘ By

i Address

S.S.#

'”Address

i
| = © w. E. AND ODESSA WALLING
Lk : By

:\
R %, W. AND CLEO C. DOUGLASS

3y

3y

Addreys

5.8.4

Py

| MICHAEL P. AND CORINNE GRACE

!1-,

i4dress

3.S.#

AUDREY M. IVGRAM & JACK L. INGRAM
By ;

By_

* Address

"8.5.4

~

" JACK L. AND SHARON K. - INGRAM

*

‘_-‘\By ' \I
By - o ;\'.\ ;}v‘—-
LT T
. Address : v
SQSQ# \‘ —'——J N
S

‘ R
- MILLARD F. AND RUBY M: aps;f»
4 - ROBE-

~

By

By

'5.5.4

D. L. AND BARBARA E. HANNIFIN

By

By

Address

SaS-#

ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY

By
Address

Tav Yumber
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August 8, 1973

American Bank of Garlsbad

Escrow Agent pursuant to New Mexico
011 Cotgervation Okder No. R-4432
¢/o Mr.'James Robertson, President
P, 0. Box 1689 i

Carubad&m Mexico 88220

\ Attention: Mr. James Robertson

v

= ' : Ra: Grace Atlantic #1
SLC No., 61-333-77367
Eddy County, New Mexico

v I I

Gentlemen:

Pursuant to your talephone conversaticn with Mr. Prad Bernaxd
of our Gas Purchases Department, we are enclosing our Check No, 18138 in
the amount of $84,974.11 covering the amount suspended for the month of
June, 1973 for tha captioned property.

e o

Very truiy yours,
ORIGINAL SIGNED ®Y

g

i

! H. J. DEXKER

: H. J. Dakker

E Manager

‘ Gas Accounting Division
' GSB:ip

3 ¥nelosure

TR
- cct Mr. Michael P. Grace II and }rs. Corinne Grace
A 1141 E, Bethany Home Road

Phoenix, Arixona 85014

f{-qg--q-qgl.u.ln..l.l.l-llllI!llllll“lllllllllll!llllllIlllllllllllllllllllllll!llllllllllllIlIIIllII.IIIIIIIIII.IIIIIIIIII

Messrs. D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook .~
P. 0. Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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MATKINS AND MARTIN

AVTORMCY S AT LAW
GO DT e o AL LY RERT Lo .
VETQME D MATRINS e Arca Cour 509
O, LA MILY M 1est e

WO MARTING Ui
D8G5 -2312

CARLSBAD, NEV MIXICO 80220

August 10, 1973

My. George H. Hunker, Jx. vir, John Otto

Attorney at Law 4 Attorney at Law

P. O, Box 1837 Suite 503, Luhrs Tower ,
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 41 West Jefferson : ;

Phoenix, Arizona 85003

Re; New Mexico Oil Conscrvation Commisgion -
Oxder No. 4432, Escrow with American Banlk of Carlsbad

Gentlemuen: : .

As attorney for the Amevican Bank of Carlsbad I have been asked to
review the proposed escrow of gas runs to be placed wiih the bank,
Although several verbal conversations have taken placo with Mr.
Robertson, president of the bank, no joint instructions in writing have
been received from the parties to the controversy, The only instractions
I can find are in Order R-4432 of the N, M, OCC which provides that the
CETTOW agent Will make payments upon Vdemand and proof of ownei i, "
The bank, of course, is not able to make any determination of proof of
ownership, and I have recommended that they accept the escrow only
upon terms whereby the partiee to the controveryy will agree in writing
as to any withdrawals 21 that complete instructions as to withdvawals be
furnished and signed by the pavties ox a moxe specific oxder of the Oil
Conservation Commisgsion, '

In short, I don't believe the bank should become part of any conlroversy
or litigation in connection with this matter. X am enclosing a photocupy
ol thiu letter to Mr. Hunker and Mr, Otto and if they agree with these
proceedurcs they may ao indicata their approval on the photocopy aad
return it to me,  If other instructions are necessary we would appreciate

hearing from ecach of you,

. '
K ace v &
!2‘/ 51’:’41‘,;(/ .

. .
.
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div, George M. Hunker, Jr,
Mr, John Otro - August 10, 1973

4 live bank cannot receive some definitive instructions whereby it can
avoid controversy with any of the parties, I would recommend that the
funds be retuvned to Xl Paso Natural Gas Company,

Yours very truly,

MATKINS AND MARTIN
r .

Neonse (st -

e
Jerome D, Matkins

cc: - Mr, James M. Robertson .
President, American Bank s
Carlsbhad, New Mexico 88220

Mr, Fred Bernard

El Paso Natural Gas Company
P, O, Box 1492

il Paso, Texas 79978 -

Attorney for
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AMERICAN BANK OF CARLSBAD
CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO

Mr. John Otto, Attormey
Suite 503, Luhre Tower
L1 West Jefferson

Phoenix, Arisonas 85003

Dear Johni
This 15 just %o keep everyons informed.

Enclosed 18 a copy of deposit slip dated t 10, 1973,
to Savings Account No. 31342 in the amount of $34,974.11.
The accoumt was opened in the name of Awerican Bank of Carlsbad,
mscrm:hﬁgmt Pursusnt to New Mexico 01l Conservation, Order
Ho. R 2

We hope this is satisfactory to all conocerned.

e B8 DVt e

VOFULBRLLY FOur® ),

o

L4 e
Yoo e

Presidemt

RN g
AEi v

£

JR/eix
Bno.

CCs :.o He Jo Delcicer,
Accounting Division
El Paso Natural Ges
Kl Paso, Texae 79978

Mre Michesl P, Orace II and Mrs. Corinne Grace
1141 §. Betheny Home Road -
sMesers. D, L. Hammifin and Jos Don Cook

_ Roswell, Y¥ew Maxico 88201
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CEFORE  THE
CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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; August 13, 19Y30lIL conss ‘““~;4rwr;mmsu.N
g Sl,‘t HG#H i;C. Voot s. Srd

<259 . mwim;-

i Casa NG B

? Hunker, Fedric & Higginbotham, P.A. — "_ j*/é Z o
y P. 0. Box 1837 - () 75 773

s .AA-"-.A.

Roswell, New Mexico 88201 \Heﬁrﬂcfk Lt

=

N

Attention: Mr. George H. Hunker, Jr.

Re: Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1
T 22 S, R 26 E
Sec. 2h: s/2
Eddy County, New Mexico
NMOCC Order No. R—4432

B TR e

Gentlemen:

With respect to your letter of August 9, 1973, our Gas Purchase
Contract with the Graces is, of course, subject to all present and
future valid laws and valid orders, rules, and regulations of the
United States, the State of New Mexico, or any duly constituted
agency thereof.

R,

At the present time. we are abiding by the Federal Power Commicsionfs
] Order No. 428 - 428A dealing with Small Producer sales, under which
2 Order the Graces are currently making sales of gas to El Paso.

s Cur contract with the Graces was entered into in face of and with

the knowledge of the decision of the U.S. Court of Appeals for the

District of Columbia Cirenit rendered on December 12, 1972 in

TEXACO Inc., et al. v. the Federal Power Commission Nos. Tl- 1560,

o _ et al., and the consequences that could flow from that decision.

. ) k There is no basis for El Paso at this time to suspend or escrow any

S : amounts due the Graces under our contract, and we will continue

_ . to honor our contract prices unless subsequent Crders and procedures
‘ ‘ : are issued by the Federal Power Commission as a result of the Supreme

L : Court upholding the District of Columbia Circuit decision.

1 + Ll o
Sheuld you have further

}_J

ingquiries, please advise.

£ ry truly yours, ]
2 !
¢ P DTN e 5
g% ' z/%ﬁ/ t : :‘K e : \L,'. “;; . )
e E. Johnson -
.‘1»‘ »

: REJ:ck AUG 141973 |
& i
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A. L. Porter, Jr., Executive Director ( ﬁ\‘”“‘ ) .J&%U
New Mexicoroi% Conservation Commission Ol CORSERVATION £4tMm.
P. 0. Box 2088 fantn Fn

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Grace~Atlantic No. 1
T, 22 S., R. 26 E.
Sec. 24: 8k
Eddy County, New Mexico
Order No. R-4432 NMOCC

Dear Mr. Porter:

Reference is made to Order R-4432 entered in Cases Nos. 4819
and 4836 before the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of
New Mexico. In regard to this matter, we hand you herewith the
original and a service copy of an Application of D. L. Hannifin
and Joe Don Cook for a Determination of Reasonable Well Costs
and for an Order Terminating Operator's Withholding Period.

We would like to have this matter set down for hearing
before the full Commission at an early date, calendars permitting.

We are serving a copy of our Application upon Michael P.
Grace, I1I, by certified mail, return receipt requested, and when
service has been had on Mr. Grace, we will send you proof of
service. In the event you choose to make additional service
upon him, the service copy of the Application is enclosed.

Your early consideration of the Application will be
. Jpreciated.

Sincerely yours,

GHH:dd
Encls.

cc: Messrs. D. L. Hannifin & Joe Don Cook w/enc.

cc: Mr. R. E. Johnson, El Paso Natural Gas Co. w/enc.

cc:  Michael P. Grace, II, & Corinne Grace, w/enc. Y
(certified'mail, return receipt requesteqd)
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IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING l,ll k‘ e A,;.,:_..;”;_/L‘.Zj
CALLED BY THE OTT. CONSRRVATTON feli] (.(Jf‘e.:fl-'\".'./\”(').m’ COyAM
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR siantn bo

THE PURPCSE OF CONSIDERING: e 5«;_2,3‘3

CASES NOS. 4819 AND 4836 = 957
Order No. R-4432

A DETERMINATION OF REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPERATOR'S WITHHOLDING PERIOD.

Applicants D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook would
respectfully show the Commission as follows:
1. That they are the owners of an o0il and gas leasehcold

estate covering all of the mineral interest in and under the

SRR e

SE% of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, N.M.P.M.,
Eddv County, New Mexico (South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas FPool), and

as such (subject to the payment of taxes and a 3/16 royalty
interest prescribed in the lease), are the owners of 50% of

all of the gas produced from the S% of Section 24, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, from the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1.

¥ 2. That a schedule of estimated well costs was furnished to
Applicants, and Applicants (exercising the options allowed by
Commissidn order) filed a non~consent and declined to advance

3 : - Z " or pay Applicants' 50% share of the cost of drilling said well.

| 3. That Operator {Michacl P. Grace, II) was authorized to
withhold the following costs and charges from préduction pursuant
to Commission Order R-4432 dated September 27, 1972, in the
captioned cases:

I : B ' 'APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN AND JOE DON COOK FOR

"(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to
withhold the following costs and charges from production:

(A} The prorata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working interest
owner who has not paid his share of estimated well
costs within 60 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him.

-]~




(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling of the well, 25% of the prorata share of
reasonable well costs attributable to each non-
consenting working interest owner who has not paid
his share of estimated well costs within 30 days
from the date the schedule of estimated well costs
is furnished to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

(9) That $135.00 per month is hereby fixed as a
reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates)
for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized
to withhold from production the proportionate share of such
supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is
hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
share of actual expenditures required for operating the
subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attri-
butable to each non-consenting working interest.

(10) * * X *
b (11) That any well costs or charges which are to be
4 paid out of production shall be withheld only from the
x working interests' share of production, and no costs or
i charges shall be withheld from production attributable to
; royalty interests."”

4. Although Operator was required to furnish each known
working interest owner with an itemized schedule of actual well
costs within 60 days following the completion of the well,
Operator has failed to furnish such itemized list+ +to Apnlicants
within the time required, and Applicants have not had an
opportunity to justify third-party invoices as to reasonableness.

5, Applicants are reliably informed and believe that the
R S period of time during which Operator was authorized to withhold
costs terminated at 7:00 A.M., June 18, 1973, and that from and

after said date and time the Applicants are entitled to receive

their 50% ownership share of the o0il and gas produced from said

well at the price Applicants have agreed upon with the pipeline
company, subject nevertheless to the payment of the royalty due
to Applicants' lessor and subject further, however, to the

payment of 50% of all applicable taxes (which obligations

Applicants assume).

T
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6. Applicants tender to the Commission for Operator all
sums deemed to be reasonable well costs, and operating charges
found to be due by the Commission.

WHEREFORE, Applicants pray that the Commission set a time
and place for a hearing on the above matter to determine the
following:

1. That Michael P. Grace, II, Operator, should be required
to furnish to the Commission and Applicants iEETifﬁﬂmﬁﬁhﬁéﬂéﬁﬁmoi,
ail actual well costs (substantiated by third-party invoices).

Aincurred in connection with the drilling of the Grace-Atlantic

No. 1 Well located on the S% of Section 24, Township 22 South,

Range 26 East, together with a copy of the contract for the

Ny e e

drilling of said well and including a copy of the insurance
contract pertéining to blow-out insurance. |

) 2. That Operator, Michael P. Grace, II, be required to,
furnish proof of payment of all of the third-party bil;s and

invoices submitted, to the end that Applicants' l<.asehold estate

wéil not be subject to any claims of lien by materialmen or by
persons who have performed services in connection with the
drilling of said well.

‘3. That Applicants be given an opportunity to object to
the itemized schedule of actual well costs in the event costs
should be determined to be unreasonable,

4. That the Commission examine Lhe itemized schedule of
actual well costs and that the Commission EEE?FF?in (after notice
and hearing) the reasonableness of the well costs submitted by

LR

Operator.

5. That the Commission f;nd that the authorization to
Operator to withhold costs and charges from production be
fgrminateq\in that Operator has been fully compensated for all
reasonable well costs, a risk charge of 25% of the prorata share

of reasonable well costs attggﬁﬁtgple to the non-consenting
{ L

-3~
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working interest owners' part of said costs, and for such other

and further relief as in the premises that the Commission finds

to be appropriate.

Respectfully submitted,

D. L. Hannifin and
Joe Don Cook
"Non-Consenting Parties"

Georxrge Hunker, Jr.

Hunker, Fedric & Higginbotham, ¥.A.
P. O. Box 1837

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Attorneys for Applicants
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THE STATE OF NEVW MEXICO

TO JUANITA L. JONES

Greeting:

We command you to be and appezar August 23, 1973

at 9:00 a.m. before the 011 Conservation Commission

-l

of the State of New Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Land

N

Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D, L. Hannifin and Joe

Don Cook for determination of reasonable well costs and for an oxder terminating

] » 1. P}
operator’s withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and alsc that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid ditemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion

of the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 Scuth, Range 26 Fast, together with a copy of the

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contrack

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well.

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
of the 0il Conservation Commiss’on of

"the State of Wew lHexico, and the seal

of said Commisszion, this 1lath day
of August A, D, 1973
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AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON CASE 5054
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

1, Sheriff of

Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by

delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Michéel P, Grace II

Dated:
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AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

I, Sheriff of

Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by
delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Juanita L. Jones

; Sheriff

Dated:
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

August 20. 1973

Mr. Prederick B. Howden
Attorney at Law
P. 0, Box 718
fos Lunas, New Mexico 87031
Dear Mr. Howden:
Enclosed 18 a copy of the Subpoena Duce Tecum which I have
had eerved on Juanita Jones, Sscretary to Michael P. Grace II.
and hoped to have gerved on tichael P. Grace I1 this week.

I expect Mr. Crace to have the information set out in the

subpoena with him on August 28 so that we may resolve this matter

I look forward to meeting you next week.

Yours very truly,

WILLIAM P. CARR
Special Aasigtant Attorney General
011 Conservation Commission

WFC/dy
enclosure
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Sharif¥ of Padde County
Court House
Carisbad, XNew MNexico

Dear Sir:
As per our telephones conversation of August 20, I have

enclosed coples of Subpoena Duce Tecum to be served on Juanita
Jones and, if possible, on Michael P. Grace II.

Enclosed ig uy check for $6.00 to cover the charges for
serving the sulpoenas on Mrs. Jones ($3.00 for subPpoena served
August 16th and $3.00 for the enclosed aubpoena). T will transmit
$3.00 for serviug Mr. Grace if he is served.

Very truly yours,

WILLIAM F. CARR
Special Assistant Attorney General
011 Conservation Commission

wrC/de
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AFFIDAVIT QF SERVICE

OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

I, Sheriff of

Bddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by
delivering & copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Juanita L. Jones

, Sheriff

Dated:




No. 5054

SUBPOENA DUCE TECUHM

— o,

! THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

To JUANITA L. JONES

Greeting:

We command you to be and appear August 28, 1973

at 9:00 a.m. before the 0il Conservation Commission
of the State of New Mexico, at Moxgan Hall, in the Langd
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don

Cook for determination of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

operator's withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

S X, K D R SO 11, VNS L BRI R
.

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated 1

|

DRGL i W

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion

of the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

R AL

G

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well,

TG

And this do you under penalty of the law

R (oA s P

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
of the 0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

S : of said Commission, this  20th day

3 ’ of August A. D. 1273
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AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
OF THE SYATE OF NEW MEXICO

I, 6;£517< géiify?95244 ' Sheriff of

Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by
delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Juanita L. Jones

62&’77’7 X;m;%(/l ; Sheriff
oy é‘ﬁﬂzmm T _‘W




AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

% OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
- i OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Mt

I, Sheriff of

Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by

delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

L N B e

SRR e

to Michael P, Grace II

Sheriff

e P

s v
AP IDN e

Dated:

.
R
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No. 5054

SUBPOENA DUCI‘ TECUM
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THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

To  MICHAEL P. GRACE II

Greeting:

7e command you to be and appear Aug@ﬂ:23,1973

at 9:00 a.m. bafore the 0il Conservation Comwmission

ot the State of New Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case Of the Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe

Don_Coock for determination of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

operator’s withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilline and completion

of the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

contract for the drilling of saild well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow~out insuridnce on said well.

And this do you under penalty of the law

§- 2§89 3 WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

/akn41&2‘2213ﬁ¢44b12; of the 0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

/"Lﬁ?””./€£inﬂgz%{ of said Commission, this _14th day
?//7? MM@W August - A. D. 1973 '

Al Ze.].
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Ko. 5054

JSPOENA DUCE YECUM

1. 165}
o

To MICHAEL P. GRACE II

Gresting:

Ve command you to be and appear August 23, 1973

ar 9:00 2.m, bafore the 01l Conservation Commission

of *the State of New Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Iand
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of the Application of D. L. Hanmifin and Joe

Don_Cook for determipation of reasonable well costs and for an ordexr terminating
operator's withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

by
of

of

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion /

the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

/Z

Section 24 Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with z copy of the /

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well.

Forrrs Seargpr Mo
%2/27/777% 75/"%‘? of __ August A D.' 197

And this do you under penalty of the law

§-25-

7 3 ‘
WITNESS A. L. Portexr, Jr., Secretary-Director
L. : . s
/W‘Z;} of the 0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

4

of said Commission, this Nl‘#t.'n day

(. ).

e
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No. 5054 ia ,

SUBPOENA DUCE TECUM L

THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

___Greeting:

|
To  MICHAEL P. GRACE II : 1
|

We couand you to be and appear August 2_8’ 1973

at 9:00 a.m. before the 0il Conservation Commission

of the State of New Mexico, at Moxrgan Hall, in the Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don

Cook for determination of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

operator's withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in conidection with the drilling and completion

of the Crace-Atlantic Well No. 1, locatedﬂ_l?hSQ f.c-_:gt from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy_of the

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well,

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
of the 0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this _ 20th day
of August A. D. 1273




AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - CASE 5054
r OF THE STATE OF NEW MHEXICO

4g2;¢7744g¥4§514u~m¢kaA Sheriff of

[ 7 -

BEddy ' County, State of New Mexico, do hereby
_ 1 certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by

: delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in parson
¥ to Michael P. Grace II
5 ‘
; 7 s ,4‘1, ,é’/k Sherd

G P Ptk %M

Dated:
S- 8- 72X
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No. 5054

SUBLULENA DUCE 'TECUM

Greeting:

We command you to be and appear August 28, 1973

S e

of the State of New Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Land

¥

Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D, L. Hannifin and Joe Don

A eneni P SRS R

Cook for determination of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

operator's withholding period , on bhehalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion

RS KA PRy o YA R ST TR A
f

. ' of the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

. . . contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow-out insuvrance on said well.

D,

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-birector

B ‘ 4 7 : at 9:00 a.m. before the Cil Conservation Commission

of the 0il Conservation Commission of

N

the State of New Mexico, and the seal
1 34
' t of said Commission, this 20th day
of August A. D. 1973

) Dr D .
N L AT :\2




AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

ONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054

L 49222:5:L_£f§2:;ba+4&277 ‘ Sheriff of
rd

Bddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by

delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Michael P. Grace II
9<Zziaﬂ~1744 Sheriff
o - r
@4/ 9"/1/""??/) . - 7 »%/E;
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No. 5054

SUBPOENA DUCE TECUM £l

THE STATE OF NEW MEYICO

To  MICHAEL P. GRACE II

Greeting:

We command you to be and appear August 28, 1973

at 9:00 a.m. before the 0il Conservation Commission

of the Séate of New Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don

Cook for determinatior of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

operator's withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produée at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion

of the Grace-Atlantic Well No., 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well.

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
of the 0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this  20th day
of August A. D. 1973
* a " ad t—bb #7 L J
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AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

T, Fory o o mpen Sheriff of
e

Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

ca2rtify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by
delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Michael P. Grace II

AR A Sheriff

Gt pfF T tann DAL
Dated:

S 2858- 7 3

il Lo Foeell
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LiW OFFICES OF
HuNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P.A.

2 T N T T T
210 HNHRLT DUILSING

POST OFFICE BOX 1837

GEORGE H. HUNKER, JR. RosweLL, NEw MEXIcOo 88201 TELEPHONE 622-2700
DON M. FEDRIC AREA CODE 505
RONALD M. HIOOINBOTHAM

August 14, 1973

A, L. Porter, Jr., Executive Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: No. 5054
Hannifin - Grace

Dear Mr. Porter:

For and on behalf of Michael P. Grace, II, and Corinne
Grace, Juanita L. Jones has furnished to D. L. Hannifin and
Joe Don Cook certain information pertaining to the Grace-
Atlantic No. 1 well, and we believe that she has the custody
of the costs and expenses incurred by the Graces in connection
with the drilliing of this well., As a consequence of the fore-
going and pursuant to Commission Rule 1211, we would like for
the Commission to subpoena Juanita L. Jones to appear before
the hearing of the Commission on August 23, 1973, at 9:00 A.M.,
and to produce itemized schedules of all actual well costs

with the drilling and completion of the subject well, together
with a copy of the contract for the drilling of said well and
a copy of the insurance contract pertaining to blow-out insurance.

Your help and cooperation in connection with this matter
will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely yours,
P.A.

HUNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBQTHAM,

George H. Hunker, Jr.

GHH:dd

c¢: Messrs. D. L. Hannifin & Joe Don Cook

DECIBIRVAET

AUG 151973

OIL CONSERVATION COMM

Santa Fe
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LAW OFFICES OF

210 HINKLE BUILOING
POST OFFICE BOX 1837
GEORGE H. HUNKER, JR. Roswery, Nuw Mgxico sszol

DON M. FEDRIC
RONALD M. HIGGINBOTHAM

TELEPHONE 622-2700
AREA CODE 505

MEICIFANGE
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N A
OIL CONSIRVATION CONMM
Santa ¥Fo

August 1, 1973 l;

A. L. Poxrter, Jr., Executive Directo

r
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 @//MQIJY%

Re: Grace-Atlantic No. 1
T. 22 S., R. 26 E.
Sec. 24: 8%
Eddy County, New Mexico
Order No. R-4432 NMOCC

Dear Mr. Porter:

Michael P. Grace has received a copy of the Application
filed with your office by D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook for
a Determination of Reasonable Well Costs and for an Oxder
Terminatiing Operator's Withholding pPeriod. A c¢opy of the
return receipt is enclosed herewith for filing in connection
with the above described Order. It would be appreciated if
you would place this showing in the case file.

Respectfully submitted,

UNKER ,i? & H;GINBOTE&P:A .

o - = . Cound T e
George H. Hunker, Jr. V\\

GHH: dd
Enc.

c¢c: Michael P. Grace, II, & Corinne Grace, w/enc.
¢c¢: Mr. R. E., Johnson, El Paso Natural Gas Co., w/enc.
cc: Messrs. D. L. Hannifin & Joe Don Cook, w/enc.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

August 16, 1973

Sheriff of Eddy County
Eddy County Court louse
Carlsbad, New Mexico
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are Affidavits of Service for
the Subpoena Duce Tecum vwhich I hand delivered to your
office this date. I would appreciate your filling them

out and returning them with copies of the Subpoena Duce

We realize it may be difficult to serve Mr. Grace
as he may be out of town. If it is impossible to find

him by.Friday, August 24th, please disregard the subpoena.

Yours very truly,

WILLIAM F. CARR
special Assistant Attorney General
0fl Conservation Commission

WFC/d4r

enclosures
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OIL CONSERV 110 ‘
THE STAYTE OF NEW MEXTCO ERYAIIG
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To JUANITA L. JONES

Greeting:

We command you to be and appear August 23, 1973

at 9:00 a.m. before the 0il Conservation Commission

of the State of MNew Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe

Don Cock for determination of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

1
operator's withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual costs (substantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion

of the Grace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Townshin 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

contract for ‘the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well.

iy

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

75}.,671 ol &0 -7 3O of the 0il Conservation Commission of

. (ico.—;r( \ffi,dznyyt’ir ,/g &()“'/f’/ﬁ
. %&A?»/;ﬂ,{ am—«---a@xi{“z%

yeo AV N>

"the State of New Mexico, and‘the saeal

of said Conmission, this 14th day
of ugust A. D, 1973

W,ﬁ-
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AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
I, gm W Sheriff of
A = 7
Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by
delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Juanita L. Jones

, Sheriff

,42é&231_1§2151~§y?r
d%y:%%/ﬁ—77Léﬂﬂ¢¢/ iit;%é
Dated: bf?z}
Sotle - 7 F

/

’7;0{_%}' 2o
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No. 5054

SUBYOLNA DUCE TECUH

THE STATE OF MNEW MREXICO

0O MICHAEL P. GRACE TI

]

AT

7 you to be .and appear August 28, 1973

We command
at 9:00 a.m. beafore the 011 Conservation Commission
of the State of New Mexico, at Morgan Wall, in the Land

Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

tO testilyv in the case of the Application of D. L. Hannifin _and Joe

Don_Conk for determination of reasonable well costs aund for an _order terminating

operator's withholding period , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bxring with you and produce at the time

¢ and place aforesaid jtemized schedules of all actual costs (substentiated

by third party invoices) iucurred in connection with the drilling and completion

of thae Grace—Atlantic Well WNo. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

pertaining to blow-~out insurance on said well.

And this do you'under penalty of the law

VITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Sacretary-Directoxr
of the 0il Conservation Commission oOf

the State oFf VWew lMexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this 1é4th day
of August A. D, 1973
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OrLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION | CASE 5054
OF WHE STATHE OF NBW MEXICO

I, Art Garcia Sheriff of

rag

Santa Fe County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

cextify, that I serxved the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by

b

delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

[P
’

o [F

IS
2

to Michael P, Gra

i
{

Art Garcia Shariffs

) . »
Y / /2 ‘ // ) .
Tlpuis e 25 07

Ly 22 Sz = _
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Auguat 20, 1973

el ot PSS
Mr  Pradarick B. Aowden

Attorney at Law
P, 0, Box 718
L.os Lunas, New Mexico 87031
Dear Mr. Howden:

Enclosed i3 a copy of the Subpoena Duce Tecum which I have
had served on Juanita Jones, Secretary to Michael P, Grace I1I,
and hoped to have served on Michael P, Grace IT this week.

I expect Mr. Grace to have the information set out in the

1]

subpoena with hin on Auguet 28 20 that we may resolv
once £nd for all.
I look forward to meeting you next week,

Yours vary truly,

WILLIAM ¥, CARR
Spocial Assistunt Attorney General
0411 Conservation Comission

WFC/dr
enclosure
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Olil. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O, BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

August 20, 1973

Court Ro;x;e" o
Carlsbad, New liexico

Dear Sir:

As per our telephone conversation of August 20, I have
enclosed copies of Subpoena Duce Tecum to be served on Juanita
Jones and, 1f possible, on Michael P. Grace II.

Enclosed is my check for $6.00 to cover the chiarges for
serving the subpoenas on Mrs. anes ($3.00 for suPpoena served
August 16th and $3.00 for the enclosed subpoena). I will transmit
§3.00 for eerving Mr. Grace if he is served.

Very truly yours,

WILLTAM I, CARR
Speclal Assistant Attorney Genaval
011 Conservation Commission

WEC/dr
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No. 5054 il CONSERVATION COMM
Santa Fe
SUBPO:nn DUCY THCUM

THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

TO JUANITA L. JONES

Greeting:

We command you to be and appear _August 28, 1973

2:0C a.m. before the 0il Conservation Commission

-
ac

of the State of New Mexico, &t Morgan Hall, in the Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don

2 Cook for determination of reasonable well costs and for an order terminating

’ operator's withholding period , on hehalf of the applicant

% and also that you bhring with you andrproduce at the tiwe

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actuval costs (substantiated

t by third party invoices) incurred in conaection with the drilling and completion

*: of the CGrace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and Fast lines

E of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a2 copy of the
contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

2

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well.

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS A. L. Portexr, Jr., Secretary-Director

of the 0il Conservation Commission of

g the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Cormmission, this __ 20th day
Aur'ust A. D. 197

4Gy
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AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

QI COMSERVATION COMMISSION CASE 5054
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
L, rngnﬂ }47/z4k7m1a7L, Sheriff of
A 7 :
Eddy County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by
delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Juanita L. Jones

Eorrrs oy asrnen ., sheriff
Y hT
Dated:

5. 2/ 73

;Z;e&?%_{f\w Forewr £r2)73 -
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No. 5054

SUBPOLNA DUCE TECUM

——

THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

To  MICHAEL P. GRACE II

Greeting:

We command you to be and appear August 28, 1973

- at 9:00 a.m, before the 0il Conservation Commission I
|

of the State of New Mexico, at Morgan Hall, in the Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there

to testify in the case of Application of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don

Cook for determination of reascnable well costs and for an order terminating

operator's withholding peried , on behalf of the applicant

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time

and place aforesaid itemized schedules of all actual casts (suhetantiated

by third party invoices) incurred in connection with the drilling and completion

of the CGrace-Atlantic Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South and East lines

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, together with a copy of the

s e

contract for the drilling of said well and a copy of the insurance contract

o i a7 L R

%
3
¥
)
2

pertaining to blow-out insurance on said well.

-
o

o

"]

And this do you under penalty of the law

i
i3
',(:
]
:

WITNESS A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

of the 0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal
of sald Commission, this 20th day

of August A. D. 1973
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AFPIDAVIT OF SERVICE

ATTON COMMISSTION CASE 5054
T }" 3
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OLL COnSERV
oF THE STAT

I, Art Garcia Shexiff of
Santa Fe County, State of New Mexico, do hereby

certify, that I served the within Subpoena Duce Tecum by

delivering a copy thereof in the county aforesaid, in person

to Michael P, Grace II
Art Garcia e

/ —
(g 72 7 =
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“IIN THE MATTER OF:
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l\E&p 19 1973

OlL COHS:RVATION Covm.
santa Fe

BEFORE THE
- NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

PR A4S ———ian

August 28 & 29, 1973

COMMISSION HEARING

Application of D, L. Hannifin
and Joe Don Cook for a determination
of reasonable well costs and for an =~ ~) -~ T

Case 5054

order terminating operator's with- )
holding pexricd, EAdy County, New Mexico)
y
)

RESPONDENT‘S MEMORANDUM BRIEF
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This brief is submitted following a hearing before the
0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico. The hearing came
on petitién of D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook. The petition
sought to create various questions concerning the operation

of the Grace Atlantic Well by its designated operator, Michael

P, Grace II, who was named operator by Order No. R 4432 of the

aforesaid 0il Conservation Commission. His nomination followed

a hearinq before the Commission contested by the above parties.
By his being named operator he was empowered to proceed with
the development of the so-called Grace Atlantic Well;<iocated
in the South One-Half of Section Twenty-Four, Township 22 South,
Range 26 East, N.M.P.M.. South Carlsbad Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy

Couﬁty, New Mexico 320~acre standard communitized unit.

It was dedicated to a well drilled at a standard locaticn in
L

>

aforesaid Section 24, the North one-half of the same section

having been already pooled and successfully drilled by the Graces.
In being named operator, Grace was empowered tolproceed

with the development of a well and sale of its production.

At the same time, Hannifin and Cook were given an option. They

could;either pay their pro-rata share of the estimated cost

of‘the‘well, as the same was submitted by Grace, and share

in the above development and sales, or, in thie alternative,

they coﬁld pay nothing in advance on the cost of the well but

leave Grace to recover from the sale he made of the proceeds

of the well the pio;rata share of the Hannifin-Cook interests,

plus an additional 25% as 2 reasonable charge for the risk involved

in the drilling of the well. Hannifin and Cook elected the
second of the two alternatives and, thereby, advanced nothing
to the cost of the well, leaving it to Grace to undertake the

risk and recover for his risk by the 25% in addition to the

'‘cost through his gas sales.

Hannifin and Coogk have asked the Commission basically to
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do two thinqs:(é} determine the reasonable cost of the wellr
and(:) determine that date on which Michael P. Grace II recovyered

his cost plus the 25% risk factor as applied to their half of

P 2 ——

T o 1 et e w6

the total workinq interest on the well.

In brief, by stipulation, the first two requests in the
Hannifin arnd Cook application to the MNew Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission were settled, e.q., production of invoices (third
party included), contracis {(insurance included), and checks
or other proofs of pavment, so we need not further bhalabor t+he
Commission on these matters from the docket, paragraphs 1 and
2,

The fundamental point is that if Grace is to repay their
"loan" from proceeds of sale, necessarily he must have had the

exclusive right to sell the qas and secondly to do so at the

e o i s

true market value of the das. By reason of their petiticn,

. SOOI

other matters are also raised before ;bglggqgis§iqg“py"§§§pgaxd

which asks or directs that the Commission dispose of such other
matters as may reasonably come before it.

The history 1is as follows: Mr. Grace, in January of 1973,
proceeded to develop the well in question. Thereafter, in March,
the well was completed, specifically on March 15, 1973. By .
contrsct with E1 Paso Natural Gas Company, Grace sold the product-,

ion of this well to El Paso Natural Gas. The base_price for

the sale was 52 cents per mcf (—BTU adjustment)

The well went on line on Aprll 15, 1973, and since that
time has been producing gas being collected by El1 Paso Natural
Gas Company in amounts shown and demonstrated to the 0il Conserva-~
tion Commission. In passing, we refer aqain to the contract
between Grace and El Paso Natural Gas. That contract is in
evidence before thig Commission, having beenlsubmitted and being

reflected as evidence cn pagqe 74 of the transcript of proceedihgs

before the Commission. However, for the convenience of the

(2]
L
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(On March 16, 1972 said contract was accepted by FPC in interstate:
: [

i
i : '
., Commigssion a copy of that contract is attached hereto as Exhibit A,

commerce, FPC Dockek #CS72628).

Under the terms of the Commissions' Forced Pool Order, Grace
was required to submit to the Oil Conservation Commiésion and,
in effect; to Hannifin and Cook, a report of the actual cost
of the well., Pursuant to the Order this report was submitted
within sixty days of the completion of the well. TLikewisze,
Hannifin and Cook were under an bbligation under the same Order
to file any protests they might have to the costs within sixty
days of the completion of the well. See paragraph 5 of the
Commission's Order. On May 8, a date within the sixty-day period
after completion of the well, Grace submitted the required aétual
cost report to the Commission. That is a matter of record with
the 0il Conservation Commission. Likewise, at the same time,
Grace employees handed to Hannifin a copy‘of"the"report:“'That

report, in roﬁnd figqures, reflected a cost of $439,000. Hannifin

about the reasonableness of the cost within the sixty~dav period
following completion of the well. Subsequeﬁtly, on July 30,

1973,‘Hannifin and Cook did bring this petition which belatedly

submitted an amended cost sheet showing costs in the approximate
figqures of $465,000.

It should be pointed'out to.the Commission that at the beqinn%
of the hearing on this matter, Grace, throudh his attorneys,
moved the Commission to dismiss proceedings on.the grounds that
objections to the reasonableness of the cost wére not timely
filed, That motion was denied. On the recommendation of
the Commission, the parties retired from the hearing, and
through their accountants worked out and ultimately reached

a stipulation on an agrced cost of the well. However, in this

regard, there remained a question to which we will allude below

-3~

and Cook neither filed nor made any protest nor raised any questioﬂ

sought to question the reasonableness of the cost. In July Grace |:

ng j
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'
. concerning the deduction of certain pooled royalty interests.

That question bears directly on the question of the pavout date. f
i In the above-mentioned stipulation the motion was for all purposes'
conceded, the %ignggéiéEQQEEX(more or less) being exposed into
the 25% risk factor, and Grace in turn conceded a loss of the
risk factor on his amendment to the accounting (e.qg., in expeditin&
the sale of gas and the above-mentioned payout date, he loaned
surface equipment and its replacement costs were accepted as
the well's reasonable costs but not made subject to the 25%
risk factor) (something of a penalty for expedition but a “quid
pro quo" for a belated beginning of cooperatipn).

Now we go to Icem No. 4 of the Hannifin and Cook application:
the determination of the payout date. The pavout date to thich

we refer is the date on which Grace has recovered Hannifin's
RN

share of the working interest cost, plus the 25% risk factor.
~ e

Qur accountants, as indicated above, based on- fiqures submitted -

through stipulation to the Commission show that date to be June
22, Hannifin's and Cook's figuring show that date to be June
20. Past the question here involved of pooled royalty expense,

it becomes now a question of how much money Grace has really

received, no lonqér a question of how much he expended, if his
receipts are based on the 52-cent per mcf-price. Mr. Grace,

in the course of the hearing introduced testimony through Lee
White, an expert witness, whose testimony was accepted as such
by the Commission. Mr. White being gualified, as Mr. Porter
noted, as a forwer Chairman of the Federal Power Commission,

showing that the prdceeds Erom this might well be set back

as far as 16 cents aer mef instead of 52 centg. (It is, of
f

course, understood that in referring to various cost figures, .,

the BTU adjustment would be added).
Now, the situation, in summary, in regard to costs is as

follows: Grace's contract calls for 52 cents per mcf. This

|
L ae
B2

contract was made with El1 Paso Natural Gas through a small producer’'s
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to its issue the Clrcuit Court of Appeals of the District of

Columbia determined that the Fede;al Power Commission did not have

power or authority to grant such special small producers permits,
and all gas sold should be sold on the reqular basin rate (Texas
v. FPC, 474 de 416) . The basin rate as established by the
Federal Power Commission for the Permian Basin in 1965 was 16
cents per mcf. In Augqust of 1973 that basin raﬁe was raised

>

to 35 cents per mcf.g\For purpose of reference, the Texaco case,
——— —
infra, should be regarded by the MNew Mexico 0il Conserwvation

Commission as a contingent lien on all production from the well
that could act as bar against anyone defining the refundable
character of payments as anything else but a repayable loan
with interest offered by the gas transmission coﬁpanies as a
fiscal inducement to contract.

That case is presently on certiorari to the Supreme Court -
of the United States. It is anticipatgd that in the October
term the Supreme Court ﬁill either grant certiorari and take
the case under advisement or deny certiorari. If denied, then
the Circuit Court ruling will stand and the small producer's
certificate and sales théreunder will be void. If the case is
heard by the Supreme Court, the Supreme Court might well uphold
the Circuit Court, reaching the same result. If such a result
is reached, the Federal Power Commission presumably would then
be compelled to adjust all prices under a price rollback so.
that various sales under small producers' certificates in excess
of 16 or at best in excess of 35 cents per unit would be rolled
back to the gencral basin price. Not Only would they be rolled
back, but a rebaté to the purchascer would ba required. Hot only

would a rebate be required, but possible interest on that rebate
A A T )

would be required.

Now, what does this mean in terms of the case here before
the Commission? It can be summarized as follows: Grace could be

-5

e ———— o ——— ‘

| certificate from the Federal Power Commission. However, subsequent

U Tt et e oy e
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icalled upon to repay El Paso all sums received by him from £1
Paso Natural Gas under the unreal 52 cent per unit rebateable,
refundable, contract, in excess of the basin rate of 16 or 35 |

cents. (A call for interest on that money has been contemplated

by the Courts.)

Now, if Grace is called upon to do this, he as the opcrator
would be rebating not only monies he himself received and kept,
but also monies that he might have received and disbursed and/or
credited as herein, e. q., 1/2 non-consent interest (+ 25% risk
facter to pavout) and to'éwners of other interests as well in
this well, including royalty holders, and non-operating interest
holders, etc. 1If he is called upon to do this without compensatior
for the risk factor herein involved, he is responsible as operator
to first pay the money out of his own pocket, and then turn

to the other interest holders askiny them to reimburse him.

N A

In short, he could be left in a completely unsecured position
in reqard to the variable differential in "market value” named
in the contract and leuses. {Any tolling of the risk factor |
must take this into consideratio€:>-For example, at the basin
rate of 16¢ the risk factor is cffectively reduced to less than
6% (well below present-day interest ra€§§ﬁ£v~*1h the alternative,
at a basin rate of 35¢ the risk factor rate is reduced by more
than one-third to 16 1/2%, which was not what the Couuission
Order contemplated!‘?

Thus having taken the risk as operator; he has developed
superlative well; yet he will now be called upon once agqain
élone to take the total risk factor as opetator in having to
Lake rebates to El Paso Natural Gas Company. Now, what we point
%ut to the Commission is this basgic, fundamental and most important

boxnt—-the Conmission, given this state of affairs, cannot determine

- ey

ST ———

£he payout date without rcaching legal conclusions bevond its

-
authority or altering

————

the substancae of its Order.

It cannot determine the payout date beocause

1]
the real aums roeeivahle are or will ko

[ T EEIEEEEE————
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for any given length of time. Since it cannot at this moment i
be determined what the real price of gas is, it follows necessaril%
that it cannot be determined what the pavout date is. We simply
do not know when Mr. Grace will receive real unrefundable funds
sufficient to reimburse him for Mr. Hannifin's costs. This being
the case, the petition before the CommissionAfor determination
of pavout date must for the present either be deferred or dismissed

until such time as there is a final determination by the Federal

Power Commission following litiagation in the Supreme Court

of the United States as to what the price for this gas is authorized

to be.

During that interim period, the only logical solution is

A
to continue the present appropriate escrow, as is well established
AR

throughout the law and throughout the business community of

this country, and as is being now used under a present stipulation

Bthe parties here involved. As we have shown heretofore this

establi_shed @ El Paso Natural Gas and by correspondence between
the attornevs for the parties herein as to monies in the Ameriéan
Bank of Carlsbhad under the jurisdictionloﬁ}NMOCC by mutual stipul-
ation of all the parties involved not only as to a finding of
time but fiscal substance in payout possibly pertaining to Hannifin
and Cook. Now, we have pointed to the very basic error in the
entire progeedings. We have pointed out to the commission that
it cannot possibly determine the one without the other. The
question which Hanaffin and Cook have thrust before it, which
is the date of the payout, cannot possibly be decided because
the OCC does not know what the true price of the gas is, and
cannot know what that price is until there is a final determination
by the Federal Power Commisgsion and/or the Courts,

" Let us now come to the minor 48-hour difference between
——g——

difference, given different basin prices and market value, will
still exist as it derives from a failure at arriving at a communi-
tized or pooled working interest and accounting out the pro-

-7 -
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rata acreage thereunder. However, the difference betwean June

20 and June 22 leaves the temporary certificate of Hannifin

and Cook probably invalidated for their havinag failed to file
with the Federal Power Commission timely within the 60~day period
being only on tha October 4 docket as docketed June 9, 1973

FPC Docket #CT73940.

Next we move to another collateral question. Assume for
the moment that the payout date and price could’be determined.

We know what the cost is, but it cannot be determined what the
price is. But let us assume for the moment that we did know
what the price is. Let us assume that the price is 55 cents

plus BTU adjustment (under the Hannifin and Cook contract).

On this basis we could not demonstrate to the Commission that

Mr. Hannifin and Mr. Cook wéuld be forced to ever credit their
royalty interest holders or anyone else with that fiqure of

55¢ under the temporary certificate, since temporary certificates
| to date over the past year‘have averaged less than 58¢ per unit
on rollbacks made by the F.P.C. '

Frequently acknowledged in confrontations between the courts
and the Commission is the sanctity of the prerogatives of each.
wThe OCC has wisely avoided questions of abstracts, ownership,
consequent rights thereupon, etc. <%an it now, by ignoring the
courts and‘FPC jurisdictions over interstate gas, effectively '
legislate and decide contrary to these very jurisdictions?))

Will not due process as to true market value under the state
and federal constitutions become involved‘if the 0OCC refuses

to update its findings of November 8, 1972 under authority of

the pending application paragraph 5 of the docket call, and

}to take into consideration events that have transpired gince

éits findinags in this matter in November that clearly relate

Eto true "market value" under both communitized leases.

? We note for purposes of outline only, at this point, another
|

question which has been broaght to the attention of the ocC

~
-y -

© it e e e a ® o e . i




in this hearing, which the OCC has apparently decided not to
undertake or address itself to, and that is to make provision

to secure the operator against future other well maintenance

costs. This alone under paragraph 5 of the docket invites defer-
e

ment of any finding pending further stipulations or hearings.

I : Communitization deals with the very essence of a forced

pool order because it has the effect of communitizing in the
absence of the specifics of én operating agreement. An analysis
of the language of the statute.and of the langquage of the forced
pool order, not to mention the authorities cited in this brief,
makes quite clear that this was necessarily the intent of the
legislature and of the commission. Needless to say, the commission
does not have the authority to force upon the parties an operating |

agreement as such and has so stated. What the legislature has

§ done in its wisdom is to provide the commission with the power
to impose a forced pooling in the absence of a voluntary farmout.
: : = || Since one of the purposes of the forced pooling order is to

f. create energy for the community and simultancecously afford to
i | the owner of each interest in the unit pooled the opportunity
to receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share
of the gas produced in the pool, it follows that the pooliny
order takes the place of a voluntary communitization.
Thué note in passing the frequent reference in the statute
and order to the use of suéh terms as "unit" and "unitizing".
For example, paragraph 8 of the findings in the Forced Pool
Order speaks of a "proration unit". Paragraph 9 contains the

following language in part: "to the owner of each interest in

the unit”. Paragraph 10 indicates that Michael P. Grace be
designated the operator of the proposed well "and unit." For
further reference turn now to that portion of the forced pooling
order in which the order itself is set forth, We find reference

to the fact that it is a "unit" and paraqraph 2 of the Order,

| as well as paragraph 1, noting again the lanquage

i
)
|
!
|
!
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-




-—————_I

dE &

‘fowners of overriding rovalty interests and other pavments out

i
ﬂin which it is stated "hereby pooled to form a 320-acre pro-

;
lrationed uynit."
[

| Now we further develop this point by drawing the attention ;

of the Commission to the case of Sims v. Mechem, 72 N. M. 186,

s clearly established that the Commission

’-l.

.
- b
land in that caze it

has the power to establish a production unit. That particular

case does discuss related questions as to what findings must

be made and so forth, but the basic point that the Commission ‘
does have the power to establish a production unit can be founa
in the cited case. |

Logical construction-of the statute under which vie are
operating directs us to the language and conténts of 65—3-14.5
M.I14.S.A., setting forth various powers of an operator in a pro-
ration unit. Take particular note of.subparagraph B of 65-3~
14.5, N.M,S.A.; wherein "any operator who does not have a véluntary
!poolinq;agreement must "nevertheléSS-be»liable-aﬁd~$ccount»to-

and pav each owner of minerals or lcaschsld interests, inciuding

ng production, ... in the absence of poOlinq.." (and note the
case of Wittaker v. Texaco, 283 F2d 169 (1960) in which it is

‘held that rovalty interests are poolable by operation of law.)

In further support, refer to 65-3-14, N.M.S.A. In the

'subparagraphs therein contained repeatedly is found reference

! ] .
ito the fact that we are dealing with "a unit".

However, before citing those various references ﬁote should
e given to subparagraph A of £he.cited section. This section
is very general and in broad terms calls upon the Commission
&n its rules, requlations and orders, so faf as practicable
&o do so, to afford to the ovmer of each property in a pool
%he opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the
gas therein and to do so as far as practicable without waste.
(In this case Hannifin and Cook secem to be secking to sell for
"less” state rovalty and taxes.)

- 10 -
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A question of particular importance before the Commission is

:
.

!Ewhether or not the operator (Grace) is entitled to deduct in aggiv%

;Fing at the operating cost the payment of rovalties to Hannifin's |

N e S P S s VU A A AN ST, |
]

royalty holder. It seems clearlz enough established under the law;
that he does have that right and in fact it is only reasonable that
————

l | : ‘(yr/ {,%he should have that right. Unfortunately, that is a question of

first impression in the State of New Mexico. We look, therefore,

"j Ml'/ to the case authority in the State of Okiahoma, with particular

- h :

‘\( a’*{ reference to the leading case of Shell 0il Company v. Corporation |
Commission (Oklahoma) 389 P2d 951. It is probable that one cannot é

?1?9*5 i mix applies and oranges. On the other hand it becomes necessary ?

1 under the equitable approach imposed uéon conservation commissions ;

; _ to throw all questions together. The cost of doing business is

§ deducted from the working interest as a whole. That, after all, ik

; the connotation of the Shell case and is generally understood as.

; such in the oil field practice. In that case where there was a i/a

overriding rovalty interest, cost of ;ﬂéﬂi;;;; £;:é;éﬁ;£é5Héo‘ﬁﬁat o

; |l the remainder is the working interest and that cost after all must

ccme from the operator. Stated in other words, thé royalties are

added up, deducted, and the remainder is the net working interest.

Pooling after all is an action in equity and>adjusting in equity.

g : { There can be no hard and fast rule. It is contemplated in the

very essence of the law that in such circumstances the commission

i DI Al e

will make new law designed to protect the rights of the people

[
N

involved 4l After all the parties did not elect -to be thrown togeth

VU PSS I YA

in this particular case. The Commission must now act fairly and

~

. equitable; fairness and equity demand that the rovalty interests
» \
5 be deducted.

At thié>Ldint we recognize that the Commission being our

1 administrative body should not be encumbered with lenagthy formal _
é legal situations and arquments as might be addressed to an ;
| appellate court. On the other hand, because of the novelty of this ;

| particular matter we feel compelled to provide the commission with
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- i a general surmary of relevant authorization.
2 Note the following citations, on the question of pooling
hi
“constitutinq a communitization of interests to parties: 16 Texas

:Law Review 597; Shell v. Xwen, (Oklahoma 355 P24 997); wWilliams and

iIMyers 0il and Gas Law Volume 6, Section 941; 10 Oklahoma Law

Review 249 {(Augqust 1957); Youngblood v. Sweewald, 299 F24 680;

and Rex 0il Refininq v. Shirvan, 443 P24 82; Wittéke v. Texaco,

283 F24d 169 (1960). Upon entry of order royalty interests_are

poolable by operation of law. A general discussion of the law

on pooling in 37 ALRZ4d 434 and of particular importance note

| Compulsory Pooling of 0il and Gas Interests in New Mexico, Morris
}K: 3 ﬁﬁtural Resources J. 316, Also note 0il Conservation Commiésion
M

establishing pro-ration formulae, Parnell 7, Natural Resources

i’:v’f/"Jdurnal, 425. And State Requlation of 0il and Gas Pools on State,

Federal Indian and Fee Lands, 2 Natural Resources Journal, 355.

And note 0il and Gas, New Mexico 0il Conservatlon CommlsSLOn Find-

a—— S s

)(\(” ings of Fact 7 Natural Resources Journal 425.

It is established in the New Mexico Case of Continental 0il

Company v. 0il Conservation Commission, 70 N. M. 310, that thé

Commission has the authority to change and alter pro-ration formulge
although the change sought to be made-in that particular case was
declared invalid and void and reversed by the Supreme Court,
although jurisdictional findings are not here pertinent. The basid
point of the broad equity discretion of the Commission remains.
New Mexico and Oklahoma being the first of the two states to adopt
compulsory pooling, Ziﬂi?Ok for. some quidance tb Oklahoma (Morris

3 Nov. 0. J. supraﬁ

A source to which reference is made and from which gquidance

can be obtainéd is Clyde,‘Problems of Requlatory Agencies in

Administrating Conservation Statutes, 7 Rockly Mountain Mineral Law
W s——————

Institute, 165 (1962). As to general powers see El Paso Néfural

Gas Co. v. 0il Conservatlon, 76 N. M. 268, which opinion reveals a

conmprehensive understanding of both the nature of the administratiJe

-12-
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"and its problems. For further authorities see supplement page 15 A.

s
|
:;process and the technical complexities of the oil and gas industries

i It is worthwhile noting and emphasizing that the effect of

the Nannifin-Cook action is to seek to expend no money in the deveiop-
ment of a wéll; let Grace takc all of the risk, then if thewell doés
pay off, come in and develop a working interest, taking the gas in
kind and selling it. It is as if Hannifin and Cook wish to bet
upon the winner in a horse race after the race was won. Sﬁrely
this cannot be the natural result and intent of the legislature
nor of the commission's order in attempting to covern the develop-
ment of gas in particular, and energy in general, in the state of
New Mexico.

This is the first such hearing ever held before this Commissi?n.
It is the first time that it has ever been called upon to rule on
these many variea and complex questions. Reqrettably, it was thrusgt
upon the Commission. It was seen particularly in-view -of -the many
stipulations that were reached under the Commission's gﬁidance
that these matters could have been resolved if only Hannifin and
:g;ok had seen fit to take the time to discuss them with Grace,

The OCC theréfore finds itself in the dilemma that it cannot
"price the qas"'against the clear dictates of the power of the
Federéthower Commission to do so. Therefore, on the one ﬁand it
cannot decide the essence of this case which is outlined in paraqfaph
4 of the docket as we have pointed out before, and must defer
determination pending federal, administrative and judicial findingsg.
In the alternative, the Commission does have the po&er in equity to

bond or fund against the eventuality of the action of the above-

Igentioned federal bodies should they find contrarilv to the state

of facts presented by the applicdfh. In other words, the alternatilve
- - . - - v— o - —M -

‘to indoefinite recess or adjournment or outright dismissal

pending uncertain decisions by federal bodies for the OCC
to use its powers in equity to bond or fund the operator against
any risk factor engendered by the eventuality of the afore-

mentioned federal decisions. If for example having bonded or

funde ay 4 . .
4 d undeyr itg authority in equity the Commission arrives

.
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.at one of the June payout dates, 48 hours apart, it then

Imust account subject to protest for the differential in the

escrow, not due directly to the Hannifin and Cook account

as a result of its being premature. It must compute the

taxes thereupon for agqrieved parties subject to protest and

Paso Hatural Gas because i so determining itself in the

question of the temporary certificate going into interstate

commerce and thﬁs the funds due and owing Hannifin and Cook

are at a higher rate of 3¢ per MCF under said certificate and

were clearly paid out under the Grace contract, Exhibit A, and

if turned over to Hannifin and Cook directly will act as a rati-

fication of the use by the latter of that contract in its entirety.
In conclvsion it beccmes clear that in the protracted hear-

ings of August 28 and 29 of this year, through no fault of

the Commission, very little was accomplished and what little was

achieved therehv was bv extravagant methods in time and effort.

fiThe reasonableness of the accounting was not altered; true

a qualified amendment was permitted. The escrow fund was

shown to be at least 43 hours premature and the OCC has the
nasty problem of either translating this fund into a form of
bonding or at least holding another hearing to extract therefrom
taxes and the iﬁterests of the aggrieved party. Also, the

basic problem of well maintenance, although raised by Grace,

was never met, probably resulting in other hearings on this
problem as well., True, the variableness of price was
demonstrated and hopefully recognized by the Commission and

will be acted upon accordingly. Behind it all remains the

‘spectre of parties pioneering a situation the OCC has never

before been involved in, and tempting the OCC to become a court
of civil procedure. Furthermore, there is the prospect of

dealing with questions which the Commission has in the record

-14-
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pulously acknowledged its desire to avoid.

ements hold in the oil patch.

In no way can

a forced pooling or a communitization be translated by Commission

action into a forced farmout with all the implications such

B e e — e ————
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, Furthermore, please consider the following cited authorities:

IEl Paso v. O C C 76 NM 268

Jons v. Forrxest Oil 44A1074 (1900) (Pa)

New Orleans Gas Co. v. Louisiana Light 115US650 (1885)

Ohio 0il Co. v. Indiana 177 US19¢ (1900)

Continental Oil v. O C C 70NM310

Simms v. Mechem 72NM186

3NRJ 178 (1963)
Amazon Pet Co v. R R Comm 5FSupp 633 (1934)

Pubco v. O C C 75NM36

State v. Mechem 63NM250

2K Davis Admn Law 436 (1958)

Conservation of Oil v. Gas: A Legal History 1958, 161n43 (Sulliva
ed. 1958)

RRC v. Rowan Oil Co. (Tex) 259SW2dl73 (1953) 32 Tex L R 350 (1554)

Myers, The Law of Pooling and Unitization Voluntaxry - Compulsory
s §;01 (4)“71§§7§6§§1§3?}

Patterson v. Stanolind Oil & Gas Co. Okl. 77P2d83 (1938) app dism
505376

Superior 0il Co. v. Foote (Miss) 59502d85 (1952)
=Re —370LR2d434 (T95%)

Monsanto v. Southern Natural Gas (La) 1025024223

Superior 0il Co. v. Corp Comms (Okl) 242P2d454

See generally pooling cases collected under Title 42 87.1 Oklahoma
S Am Paragraph D as follows:

Meredith, Blanchard v. Corp. Commission, Shell 0il v. Coxp.
Commission

Denver 0il & Gas v. Corporation Commission

Patterson v. Stanolind

Woodall Co Cases

-15 A-

Reg Agy Probs re Spacing 7 Rocry Mt. Mineral Low Inst. 165,170 (19%2)

1
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The relief requested by respondent has been set out at

various times.

In the final analysis, we submi%t that the payout

date cannot as yet be determined. Therefore, either the request

for such determination should be denied or at least deferred.
either case Grace should continue to operate and collect for
sale of the production of the well. Except that an escrow of

funds pertaining to all other interests should be established

pending final federal determination.

Respec 11y ubm'tted,‘
./

F. B. Howden

w16~

In

R —

L — i . e vt s o e




[ ¢

AR, | AN e

S NN RS e e

S

.

s

ﬁ<¥ f f{z

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION oS iz
OF THE STATE OF HEW MEXICO S
IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING AR S
[ SR T i

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5u54
Order No. R—-4432-A

APPLICATION OF D.L. HANNIFIN AND

JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION O%
REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPERATER'S
WITHHOLDING PERIOD

APPLICATION FOR REHEARING

Comes now Michael P. Grace II, Respondant in the
above entitled cause, and applies to the 0il Conservation
Commission for a rehearing in repsect to the following matters

determined by its order;

To Wit:
Findings 13 through 18 and paragraphs

4 and 12 of the Oxrderx
All in the repsect that the failure or refusal of

the Commission to consider and apply the anticipated impact
of FPC price rollbacks as to the date of payout is erroneous.

372 Mol

RBEDERICK B.' HOWDEN
Attorney for Michael P. Grace III,
Respondant
400 7th nW
Albugquerque, New Mexico 87101
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({ ( I. R. TRUJILLO
OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW NEXICO T
. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA F MEMBER
87504
. STATE GEOLOGIST
October 23, 1973 A. L.PORTER, JR.

SECRETARY -~ DIRECTOR

CERTIFIED -- RETURN
RECEIPT REQUESTED

Fredrick B. Howden, Esq.
400 7th N.W.
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87101

Re: Application for rehearing .
Case 5054 .
"Order No. R-4432-A

Dear Mr. Howden:
Subsection 65-3-22(a), NMSA, 1953, provides inter alia:

Within twenty (20) days after entry of any
order or decision of the Commission, any
person affected thereby may file with the
Commission an application for rehearing in
respect of any matter determined by such
order ordecision, setting forth the respect
in which such order or decision is believed
to bz erroneous.... : '

As you will note, Order No. R-4432-A was entered on September 28,
1973. The statutorily prescribed time period within which affected
persons could make application for rehearing expired on October 18,
1973 and Order No. R-4432-R became final on that date.

The application whichyou had hand delivered to the Commission
in the late afternoon of October 19, 1973, for Michael P. Grace, was,
not timely filed and, therefore, no rehearing can be granted in this
case.

Very truly yours,

A\

0 ONSERVAT HYISSION

.

A." L PORTER, 61(.‘45///1/
SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

ALP/WFC/uh

cc: Mr. Michael P. Grace
Mr. George Hunker, Esq.

l
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
BLEFORE THE FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION

In the Matter of

D. L. Hannifin Docket No. CI73-940

e N Nl g st

“Joe Don Cook

PETITION OF
MICHAEL P. GRACE II AND CORINNE GRACE
FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE
AND
REQUEST FOR PERMISSION TO FILE LATE

Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace (Petitioners),
pursuant to Section 15{a) of the Natural Gas Act and Section
1.8 of the Commission's Rules of Practice and Procedure, here-
by respectfully petition the Commission for leave to intervene
in the above-captioned proceeding. In support hereof,
Petitioners respectfully show as follows:

1. The names and addresses of the persons to
whom all communications concerning this petition should be

addressed are:

Michael P. Grace II
Corinne Grace

1141 E. Bethany Home Rd.
Phoenix, Arizona 85914
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Albert J. Feigen, Esqg.

1101 - 17th St., N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20036

2. Petitioners are individuals engqaged in the ox-
ploration for and production of natural gas on leaseholds in
Eddy County, New Mexico. Sales of the natural gas produced
from said leaseholds are being made to El Paso Natural Gas
Company (El Paso) pursuant to a Gas Purchase Agreement dated
March 1, 1973, between Petitioners and El1 Paso and under
authorization of the Commission by order issued on March 16,
1972, in Docket No. CS72-628 granting Petitioners a small
producer certificate of public convenience and necessity.
The deliveries and sales of gas being made by Petitioners in
Eddy County, New Mexico, are of production from the Grace-
Atlantic No. 1 Well in the South Carlsbad Morrow Field.
3. On June 29, 1973, D. L. Hannifin and .Joe Don

Cook (Hannifin and Cook) filed an application in Docket No.
CI73-940 for a limited term certificate of public convenience
and nccessity with pre-granted abandonment authority pur-~
suant to Section 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act, for the sale
of gas to El Paso from the Grace=Atlantic No. 1 Well in the
South Carlsbad Morrow Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Hénnifin and Cook, owners of 50% interest in the Grace-Atlantic
No. 1 Well, propose to sell to El Paso approximately 210,000
Mcf of gas per month for a period of twelve months following

the expiration of the initial 60-day delivery period




SRR RN R T e e e e

¥

il 4

which is alleged to have commenced on June é, 1973, pursuant
to a letter agreement dated June 9, 1973. The proposed rate
is 55 cents per Mcf, subject to upward and downward Btu
adjustment.

By order issued on September 13, 1973, the Commis-
sion set this matter for hearing on October 4, 1973, and
directed that Hannifin and Ccok and any supporting party
shall file and serve their testimony and exhibits in support
of their position.

4., In a consolidated proceeding before the 0il
Conservation Commission of New Mexico (New Mexico Commission)
which proceedings resulted from the separate applications of
Hannifin and Cook (Case No. 4819) and Petitioners (Case No.
4836) for compulsory pooling of all mineral interests under-
lying the S/2 of Section 24,»Township 22 South, Range 26
East, NMPM, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to forﬁ a standard 320-acre unit to be dedicated to a well to
be drilled at an orthodox location for said unit, the New
Mexico Commission, after hearing held on September 27, 1972,
entered an order on November 8, ‘1272, establishing said entire
5/2 of Section 24, as a proration unit, directing that a well
be drilled at a standard location in said Section 24, and
designating your Petitioners as operators of the proposed well
and unit. A conformed copy of said order is attachcd haoreto

and made a part hereof.
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In light of the compulsory unitization of the

leaseholds herein involved and the designation of your Peti-

tioners as operators by the New Mexico Commission, the effect
is the establishment of an operating agreemeht under compul-
sion. It is submitted, therefore, that the proposed sale by
Hannifin and Cook is in contravention of the Order of the

New Mexico Commission as well as Section 154.91(b) of the

Commission's Regulations under the Natural Gas Act and that
: Hannifin and Cook are without right and suthority tc make the
sales of gas probdsed to El Paso.

5. On the basis of the foregoing, Petitioners
submit that they have a direct and substantial interest in
the subjeqt matter of this proceeding; that their rights and
# interests may be adversely affected by the outcome of these

proceedings; that such interests are not adequately repre-

est that Petitioners be permitted to intervene'herein.

6. Petitioners submit that their late interven-
tion herein will not cause delay since Petitioners would
participate in these proceedings as now ordered to be heard
é on October 4, 1973. Petitioners have only very recently be-

come cognizant of the filing of the application herein and

gt 2

have retained counsel in this matter only in the past several

days.

i
sented by other parties; and that it is in the public inter- l
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Petitioners submit that they have shown good i:ause
for this late intervention and, accordingly, respectfully
request that they be permitted to file this petition for

leave to intervene.

WHEREFORE, Petitioners respectfully pray that
thev be permitted to intervene in and become a party to
these proceedings with the right to have notice of and
appear at all hearings; to produce witnesses and present
evidence; to be heard by counsel or other representatives;
to submit briefs; to argue orally if oral argument is

held.
Respectfully submitted,

MICHAEL P. GRACE II
CORINNE GRACE

(signed) Albert ]. Feigen

Albert J. Feigen
Their Attorney

1101 - 17th Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

Dated: September 20, 1973
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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA: ss

Albert J. Feigen, being first duly sworn, deposes
and says that he is attorney for Michael P. Grace II and

orinne Grace; that he has rcad the foregoing Petition for

9]

I.eave to Intervene and knows the contents thereof; that

he has authority to execute the same for and on behalf of
said Petitioners and has so done; that the statements and
matters set forth therein are true and correct to the best

of his knowledge, information and belief.

(signed) Albert ]J. Feigen

Albert J. Feigen

Subscribed and sworn to before me, a Notary Public in and

for the District of Columbia, this 20th day of September,

1973.

(/Z’bwzé ,0 : () T,

Anitg J. Catterton

My Commission expires November 15, 1974




BEFORE THZ OLL CONSIRVATION COMHISSION
OF THZ STATE OF Ll MEXICO

¥ OTHE MATTER OF THEZ EIARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSZAVATION
COX¥MISSION OF NEW a*-rcn FOoR

2 THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: . -
’ o . CASES-NOS. 4819 AND 483¢
i l

Order WNo. R-4432

’ ~ APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN FOR
< . COMPULSORY PCOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
| NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATICYN OF MICHAEYL P, GRACE II
AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

BY THE COMMISSIONM:

[ N

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September ?7,
\N_izzg} at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.
L NOW, on this 8th day of November, 1972, the cOmmiséiéh;
i , a quorum being present, having considered the testimeny, +he. .
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and bLeing. _°
fully advised in th= premises, .

FINDS:

subject matter thereof.

feot s
e T

j: (2) That in Case Mo, 4819, the applicant, D. L. Hannifin,
S P seeks an order pooling all mineral interests undnrlylﬂg the

o 8/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,

o South Carlsbad Fisld, gddy County, itiew Mexico, to form a- e
. standard 320-acre unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
- 1980 feet fron the South line and 1980 feet from the East line
of said Section 24, .

G (3). That in Case No. 4836, the applicants, Michael 2.
Grace XI" and Corinne Grace, seek an order poeling all mineral
interests down to and including the Morrow formation unéerlying
the S/2 of Section 24, Townsnip 22 South, Range 26 Fast, Nm2M,
South Ca rl"gaa~vocrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, Mew Mexico, to
forin a standard 320-acre unii to bz dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an orthodocx location for said unit.

i
L (1) That due public notice having been given as requirxed
e by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the




-
Cases Mos. 4319 and 4836
Qirdor Mo, ©- 1100

(4) 'that both applicants, D. L. Hannifin and Michael P.
Grace IXI and Corinne Grace, s=22k to be named operator.of the
unit to be pooled.

(5) That Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836 wére consolidated as
both cases involve the same lands.

, (6) That the evidence indicates that the entire S/2 of
"the above~described Section 24 can reasonably be presumed

. = - + [V T o P, R T T o DI o Pt
p"Cd“Ctl"C ci gags freom the South Cavisbad Gas Pool.

(7) That the evidence indicates that the entire S/2 of
‘the above-described Section 24 can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by a well located at a point 1988 fest
from the South line and 1930 feet from the Bast line of sald
Sectlon 24,

(8) That there are interest owners in the proposed 320- -
acre proraticn unit who have not agreed to pool their lnterests.

(2) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to :
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each .
interest in the unit the opportunity to receive without unneces-

sary expense his just and fair share of the gas in the pool, all

mineral intcrests in the Morrow formation underlying .the §5/z°
of Section 24, wownship 22 South, Range 26 Bast, NMPM, South
Carlshad-tiorrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Hexico, should be
pooled to form a 320-acre standard unit to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled at a standard location in said Section 24.

(10) That Michael P. Grace II should be designated the
operator of the proposed well and unit.

(11) That any non*conaent1ng working 1nterest owner should
be afforded the opooruunlty to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonaole
well costs out of production.

(12) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well
costs plus an additional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge
for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.

(L3) ~rhat any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the
reasonable well costs. in the absence of such objection.

(14) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non~-consenting working interest ownor that has paid his

.*
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share of estimated cosis should pay to the operator any anount
that reasonable well costs excoed estimated well costs and
should wecoive {rom the opzrahor any amount that paild estlmatcd
well costs exceed reas onaule well costs.

(15) That $135.00 per month should be fixed as a reason-
able charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the
subject well; that the operator should be authorized to mith»
hold from production the proportionate share of such supervision
charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest.
and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to
withnold from production the proportionate share of actual
expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in
excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
consenting working interest.

(16) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
in escrow to be paid to the true ownar thereof upon demand and

proof of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all -mineral interest, wvhatever they may ke, in
the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool underlying tha S/2 of Sec—-

‘tion 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPH, Eddv County,.

New V“VlCO, axre hereby uooled to form a 320-acre proration unit

A

to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location
in Section 24.

(2) That Michael P. Grace II is hereby designated the
operator of the subject well and unit. _

(3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner in the subject unit an
itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days
following the date of this orxder.

{(4) That w1th1n 30 days from the date the sbhedule of
estimated well costs is furnishad to him, any non- Ponsentlng
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of rcasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pbro-
vided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall
not be liable for risk charges. )

(5) Thab the operator shall furnish the Commission and
cach known working interest owner in the subject unit an
itemized schedule of actual well costs within 60 days following
ccmnlation of the well; that i1f no objection to the actual well

&
!
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costs are roceived by the Cormission, and the Commigsion hag
not objecitcs within 50 cdavs foliguwing completion of the well,
the actua Jell costs nda11 ne tha reasonahle well costs; pro-
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b
vided howe*n“, that if there is an objection to actual well
s "\

reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting nor}lnq interest owner that

has paid his share of estimatad costs in advance as provided

" above shall pay to the operalor his pro rata share of the
anount that reasonable well costs e\ce°d estimated well costs
and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the
amount that estimated weall costs eyceOd rp3sonaola well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhol
the following costs and charges from production:

(A} The pro rata shars of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of

stimated well costs within 60 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(3) As a charge for the risk involved in the drill*
iny of the well, 25% of the pro rata share ~ -~
of reasonable well costs attributable to each
non~consenting working interest ownexr who has
not paid his sharc of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the schadule of
‘estimated well costs is furnishad to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs. .

(9) Tnat $135.00 per nonth is hereby fixed as a reasongblc

charge for supervision (comoand fixed rates) for the subject
well; that the opearator is hereby authorized to withhold from
production..the proportionate share of such supervision cnaxgo
attributable to each non-censenting working interest, and in
addition thereto, the operator is herecby authorized to with-

hold from production the pLoportloratﬂ share of actual expendi-

turecs reguired for opikruting the subject well,; not in excess
of vhat are recasonable, attributable to sach non-consenting
working inkorest,

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be con-

siderad a seven-e igh;ho (7/3) working interest and a one-eighth

(L/8) royaliy interest for the purpose of allocating costs and
chargas under the tecms of this order.

in said 60-day period, the Commission will determine
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(1) .That any well costs ©or charges which are to be paid
out of production shall.be withheld only from the working
interests' share of production, and no costs or charges. shall
be withheld from preoduction attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceceds from producition from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true
owner tnereof unon demand and procf of cwnership; Lhat the

-operator shall notify the Commission -of the name and address
of said escrow agent witnhin 90 days ‘from the date of this order.:

{13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessarxy.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Hexlco, on the day and year here1n-~
above designatad.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

RRUCE KING, Ch_i man-
ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEBEAL

dF/

mem.;.mm“mm,d» P
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

of foregoing document upon the following persons in accord-

ance with the requirements of § 1.17 of the Rules of Practice

and Procedure.

D. L. Hannifin
P.0O. Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Joe Don Cook
P.0O. Box 159
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Walter G. Henderson, Esq.
El Paso Natural Gas Company
P.0. Box 1492

£l Paso, Texas 79978

Robert N. Harbor

El Paso Natural Gas Company
310 suffridge Building

1716 K Street, N,W,

V;ashington, D.C. 20006

0il Conservation Commission of
New Mexico '
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dated at Washington, D.C. this 20th day of

September, 1973.

(signed) Alberi J. Feigen

Albert J. Feigen

— :txgpmg-u-----I-IIIIllullIllllllll.!lllllllllllllﬂllllllllllllIIll.llllIlIl.llll.llllllllllllll.lll“

Demarge) Ko g

I hereby certify that I have this day served a copy }
i
i
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6[ (fpaso O/Zalural Company

61 g’aso, égcras 79078

Septq;mber 7, 1973

" Michacl P. Grace II and Corrine Grace

1141 East Bethany Homee«Road
Phoenix, Arizona 85017

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Grace:

Grace Atlantic #1 Well
South Carlsbhad-Morrow Pool

Reference is made to our July 19, 1973 letter concerning the subject well.

This well reflects a 851, 242 MCF overproduced status as of July 31, 1973 in the September,
1973 NMOCC Gas Proration Schedule and is marked as bemg more than six times overpro-
duced. During August, 1972 the well produccd more than twice {8 current allowable, and

at the end of August is approxlmately 1, 080, 000 MCF overproduced.

The well will be marked as being more than six times overproduced in the October, 1973

Gas Proration Schedule, and it is our understanding that the mandatory shut-in provisions
by tlie NMOCC will cominence on September 30, 1973 in this field.

In the meantime, we recommend your shutting-in the well now. This is essential when con-

sidering the level of current allowables if we are to be able to rely upon production from vour

well during the upcoming winter season.

Should you have any questions or desire to discuss this matter, please contact us at your

.earliest convenience.

Very truly yours,

57‘,-/% ~ 7 /’/r} Acelec

JOHN B, MAGRUDER, Director
Gas Proration Department

JBM:bjs
/’ : 'f’ : el
L2 1 s s Dol tpry,
20 gL 7‘—»7- 73
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL -JONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5054
Order No. R—4432‘A

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN AND

JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION OF

REASONABLE WELI: COSTS AND FOR AN

ORDER TERMINATING OPERATOR'S .
WITHHOLDING PERIOD. :

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Agm%! 28““b2‘
1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this day of September, 1973, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises,
FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commigsion has jurisdiction of this caude and the subject
matter thereof.

-

o
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Case No. 5054
Order No. R-4432-A

(2) That pursuant to Cases los. R-4819 and R-4836, heard
before an examiner of the 0il Conservation Commission on Septem-
ber 27, 1972, Order No. R-4432 was issued which force pooled the
S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Ranqe 26 East, NMPM,

Scuth Carlskbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy Counti’, New Mexico.

(3) That Orde: No. R=4432 created a standard communitized
unit comprised of 320 acres; named Michael P. Grace II the operatox
of said unit, established a risk factor of 25 percent to be
assessed against any non-consenting working interest and authorized
the drilling of the Grace Atlantic well which was drilled at a
standard location to which was dedicated the above-described
acreage.

(4) On July 30, 1973, D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook,
throQgh»their attorney, made application to the Commission seeking
a determination of the reasonable well costs of the Grace Atlantic
well, and a determination of when Michael P. Grace II had beeén
fully coumpensated for all reasonable well costs and the 25 percent
risk charges and the pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to Hannifin and Cook-on the well.
(5) That the parties stipulated to the following facts:

(a) That the original cost of the well is $439,986.35 as
was timely filed by the operator and is‘therefore subjact
to the 25 percent risk factor provided in Ordexr No,
R-4432,

(b) That additional charges have been incurred by
the operator in the amount of $25,694.75 and should

be divided equally between the parties.
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égge No. 5054
oraer NO. K—-4432-A

(c) That the Grace share of these costs (50 percent
of the original costs and 50 percent of the additional
costs) is $232,840.56.

(d) That the Hannifin and Cook share of these
costs (50 percént of the original costs, a 25 percent
penalty thereon and 50 percent of the additional costs)
is $287,838.84. | B

(e) Thatthe total well costs are $520,679.40.

(£) That each party should pay 50 percent of the
reasonablé charge for supervision (combined fixed rates).

{g) “That the reasonable charge for supervision
pursuant to Commission Order No. R-4432, is $135 per
month which totals $405 for the months of April, May
and June, 1973; $202.50 of which should be péid by
each/of the two parties.

(h) That the Grace total share of all costs .s

(i) That the Hannifin and Cook share of all costs
is $288,041.34.

(i) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date including
taxes would be June 20, 1973 if a royalty figure of

'18.75 percent is applied to the portion of the unit
Jeased by Hannifin and Cook.

(k) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date, includiné taxes,
would be June 52, 1973, if the Grace royalty of 21.85
percent on their portion of the unit is averaged with
the Hannifin and Cook royalty of 18.75 percent on
their portion of the unit for determining the cost

of the well.




“n-q-p---------IulllllllllllglllIIIIIIIIIIIII“IIIIIIIIIIllll“lllllllllllllllllllllllllln

I s SR

e, £

A

E:;e No. 5054
Order No. R-~4432-A

(6) That the royalty for the Hannifin portion of this unit
is 18.75 percent and the royalty for the Grace portion 21.875
percent and each of these is independent and separate from the
other and cannol be pooled or averaged at the discretion of the
operator into a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose of
determining the pay out date of the Grace Atlantic well.
{7) That there is a possibility of a rollback in the price
that is being paid for the gas from the Grace Atlantic well as a
résult in a possible change in Federal policy.
hat such a rollback should not exceed the present area

rate for the Permian Basin which is 35¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust-

(9) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the
lantic well was paid out on June 20, 1973,

(10} That to protect the operator from potential damage which
might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas at the
wellhead, the difference between the 35¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust-
mwent figure and the 52¢ per MCF plué‘BTUVadjustmcnt figure should
be paid into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon amcng the
parties.

(11) That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered
by the Commiséion, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motion
of either party, at which time ali fuﬁds, or a proportion thereof,

| Compensate.
shall be paid to Michael P. Grace II, the operator, to, reiwmburse-

A kkMLﬂ\%&n el anmé §1M4¢Ag\+'
him for any reimbursements he had had to make as,a result of a

change in Federal policy as to the price of natural gas at the well
head, the remainder of which shall be paid to Hannifin and Cook.

IT ISTHEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the 18.75 percent royalty of the Hannifin portion
bf the subject unit and the 21.875 percent royalty for the Grace
portion of the subject unit are independent and separate from
bach other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discretion of
the opeamator into a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose

of determining the payout date of the Grace-Atlantic well.
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‘date of the Grace-Atlantic well is 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust-
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Case No. 5054
Order No. R-

(2) That the gas price to be used in determining the payout

ment,

(3) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the
Grace Atlantic well paid out on June 20, 1972.

{(4) That to protect the operator from potential damage
which might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas
at the wellhead, the difference bhetween 35¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment and 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjustment shall be paid
into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon among the parties.

(5) That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered
by the Commission, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motion
of either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,

Cavnfuuxsalz,
shall be paid to Michael P. Grace IT, th% operator, to,re

. A
Ao Vi aen) SN E I Cc‘;o’.’?:-d A&J‘!"

him for any reimbursements he has had’ to make as a result of a
sderal pslicy as Lo the price of natural gas at the
wellhead, the remainder of which shali be paid to Hannifin and
Cook.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-~

above designated.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5054

Order No. R- 4432 *A

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN AND
JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION OF
REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPERATOR'S
WITHHOLDING PERTOND.

CRDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on AVGUST 28 AND Q¢
1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “"Commission.®

NOW, on this day of September, 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises, '

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having heen given as roguirced by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.




-

e e S O

Egge No. 5054
Order No. R-4432-A

(2) That pursuant to Cases Nos. R-4819 and R-4836, heard
before an examiner of the Oil Conservation Commission on Septem-
ber 27, 1972, Order No. R-4432 was issued which force pooled the
S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,

South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That Order No. R=4432 created a standard communitized
unit comprised of 320 acres; named Michael P. Grace II the operator
of said unit, established a risk factor of 25 percent to be
assessed against aily non-consenting working interest and authorized
the drilling of the Grace Atlantic well which was drilled at a
standard location to which was dedicated the above-described
acreage.

30, 1573, D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook,
through their attorney, made application to the Commission seeking
a determination of the reasonable well costs of the Grace Atlantic
well, and a determination of when Michael--P.—-Grace-II-had been
fully compensated for all reasonable well costs and the 25 percent
risk charges and the pro rata share of‘reasonable well costs
attributable to Hannifin and Cook on the well.
(5) That the parties stipulated to the following facts:

(a) That the original cost of the well is $439,986.35 as

was timely filed by the operator and is therefore subject

(b) That additional charges have been incurred by
the operator in the amount of $25,694.75 and should

be divided equally between the parties.

i
to the 25 percent risk factor provided in Order No. : I
B
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(c) That the Grace share of these costs fSO percent
of the original costs and 50 percent of the additional
costs) is $232,840.56.

{d) That the
costs {50 percent of the criginal costs,; a 25 percent
penalty thereon and 50 percent of the additional costs)
is $287,838.84.

(e} Thatthe total well costs are $520,.679 40,

(£) That each party should pay 5C percent of the
reasonabie charge for supervision (combined fixed rates).

(g} That the reasonable charge for supervision
pursuant to Commission Order No. R-4432, is $135 per
month which totals 5405 for the months of April, May
and June, 1673; $202.50 of which should be paid by
each of the two parties.

(h) That the Grace total share of all costs is_ . _
$233,043.06.

(i} That the Hannifin aﬁd Cobk share of all costs
is $288,041.34.

(3) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date including
taxes would be June 20, 1973 if a royalty figure of
18.75 percent is applied to the portion of the unit
leased by Hannifin and Cook.

(k) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date, including taxes,
would be June 52, 1¢73, if the Grace royalty of 21.85
percent on their portion of the unit is averaged with
the Hannifin and Cook royalty of 18.75 percent on
their portion of the unit forvdetermining the cost

cf the well.

!
%
!
|
!
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(6) That the royalty for the Hannifin portion of this unit
is 18.75 percent and the royalty for the Grace portion 21.875
percent and each of these is independent and separate from the
other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discretion of the
operator into a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose of
determining the pay out date of the Grace Atlantic well.

(7) That there is a possibility of a rollback in the price
that is being paid for the gas from the Grace Atlantic well as a
Iésult in a possible change in Federal policy.

{(8) That such a rollback should not exceed the present area
?ate for the Permian Basin which is 35¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust=
ment.
(9) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the
Grace Atlantic well was paid out on June 20, 1973.
(10) That te protect the cperator from potential damage which

might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas at the

wellhead, the difference between the'35é”§é§ MCF éiﬁéfﬁfbiadjﬁSt;
ment figure and the 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjustment figure should

be paid into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon among the

parties.

(11) That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered
y the Commission, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motion
of either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,

o . Comnpensate.

shall be paid to Michael P. Grace II, the operator, tok?e*ﬁbafee-
& uﬁq".ﬂ\,.'l %‘/'r. CAA& QOCK% '_,c.w\}l-t,xﬂ,f.:‘i"
him for any reimbursements he had had to make as,a result of a
change in Federal policy as to the price of natural gas at the well-
head, the remainder of which shall be paid to Hannifin and Cook.

IT ISTHEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the 18.75 percent royalty of the RHannifin portion
bf the subject unit and the 21.875 percent royalty for the Grace
portion of the subject unit are independent and separate from
Lach other and cannof be pooled or averaged at the discretion of
the opeazator into a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose

>f dctermining the payout date of the Grace-Atlantic well.

B . % e M B S
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(2) That the gas price to be used in determining the payout
date of the Grace-Atlantic well is 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust-
ment .

(3) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the
Grace Atlantic well paid out on June 20, 1972.

(4) That to protect the operator from potential damage
which might result from a rollback in'the price of natural gas

at the wellhead, the difference between 35¢ per MCF plus BTU

adjustment and 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adiustment chall be pai

into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon among the parties.

by the Commission, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motioJ

of either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,
Can\pbA3921A

shall be paid t» Michael P. Grace 1I, the operator, to.remmburse
Asr Vs Jos aed Goslld L ded
him for any reimbursements he has had to make,as a result of a

(5) ‘rhat all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered I

change in Federal policy as to the pricée of hatural gas at the
wellhead, the remainder of which shall be paid to Hannifin and
Cook.

-(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

P
above designated.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5054

mﬁerNo.R~4432‘A

APPLICATION OF D, L. HANNIFIN AND
JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION OF
REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPERATOR'S
WITHHOLDING PERIOD.

BY THE COMMISSION:

Y . T

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Mb‘r LD NNOZ
1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this day of September, 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

 FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

iaw, tHe Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
ilatter thereof,
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Case No. 5054
Order No. R-4432-A
(2) That pursuant to Cases Nos. R-4819 and R-4836, heard

before an examiner of the 0il Conservation Commission on Septem-

i ber 27, 1972, Order No. R~4432 was issued which force pooled the

S/2 of Section 24, Townﬁ§T§ 22 South, Range 26 Eaf ", NMPM,
South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mex1co. e (

(3) That Order No. R=4432 created a standard‘communltlzed 367

unit comprised of 320 acres; named Michael P. Grace II the operator

of said nnit, establicshed a risgk factor of 25 percent LO be

————

assessed against any non-consenting working interest and authorized
the drilling of the Grace Atlantic well which was drilled at a
standard location to which was dedicated the above-described
acreag‘?,_',,':ﬂ . ,\ den IR A{’m g g s £ )11,4_,rz.¢>;.‘,- 1..“2:‘.
{4) On July 30, 1973, D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook,
through their attorney. made application to the Commission seeking
a determination of the reasonable well costs of the Grace Atlantic
well, and a determination of when Michael P. Grace II had been
fully compensaced for all reasonable well costs and the 25 percent
risk charges and the pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to Hannifin and Cook on the well.
(5) That the parties stipulated to the following facts:
(a) That the original cost of the well is $439,986.35 as
was timely filed by the operator and is therefore subject
to the 25 percent risk factor provided in Order No.
R-4432,
(b) That additional charges have been incurred by
the operator in the amount of $25,694.75 and should

be divided equally between the parties.
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EZ;e No. 5054
Order No. R-4432-A
(c) That the Grace share of these costs (50 percent
of the original costs and 50 percent of the additional
costs) is $232,840.56.
(d) That the Hannifin and Cook share of these
costs (b0 percent of the original costs, a 25 percent
-penalty thereon and 50 percent of the additional costs)
is $287,838.84,
(e) Thatthe total weli costs are $520,679.40.
(f) That each party should pay 50 percent of the
reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates).
(g) That the reasonable chargye for supervision
puréuant to Commission Order No. R-4432, is $135 per
month which totals $405 for the months of April, May
and June, 1973; $202.50 of which should be paid by
each of the two parties.

(h) That the Grace total share of all costs is

(i) That the Hannifln and Cook share of all costs
is $288,041,34,

(3) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date including
taxes would be June 20, 1973 if a royalty figufe of
18.75 percent .is applica tc the portion of the unit
leased by Hannifin and Cook.

(k) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date, including taxeé,
would be June 22, 1973, if the Grace royalty of 21.85
percent on their portion of the unit is averaged with
the Hannifin and Cook royalty of 18.7% percent on
their portion of the unit for determining the cost

of the well,

A 2 e e e
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wi delennining the payout date of the Grace-Atlantic well.

{
é:ge No. 5054
Order No. R-4432-A

(6) That the royalty for the Hannifin portion of this unit
is 18.75 percent and the royalty for the Grace portion 21.875
tp@rccnt and Ccach of these is independent and separate from the
other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discretion ¢of the
operator into a uniform royalty percentage fpor the purpose of

o ldtten ay et ey
determining the pay out date&df the Grace Atlantic well.
(7) That there is a possibility of a rollback in the price
that is being paid for the gas from the Grace Atlantic well as a
result in a possible change in Federal poliay.
(8) That such a rollback should not exceed the present area
rate for the Permian Basin which is 35¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust-
ment.
(9) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the
Grace Atlantic well was paid out on June 20, 1973.
{(10) That to protect the operator from potential damage which
might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas at the
wellhead, the difference between the 35¢ per MCF pius BTU adjust-
ment figure and the 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjustment figure should
be paid into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon among the |
varties.
(11) That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered
by the Commission, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motion
pf either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,
Comnpensate.

shall be paid to Michael P. Grace II,_the operator, ;ok?eéﬁ&»nuuy
v Manni ko axd Cockd i deacyt
him for any reimbursements he had had to make aspa result of a
change in Federal policy as to the price of natural gas at the well-
head, the Iemainder of which shall be paid to Hannifin and Cook.

IT ISTHEREFORE ORDERED:

(1} ;gat the 18.75 percent royalty of the Hannifin portion
bf the subject unit and the 21.875 percent royalty for the Grace
pbortion of ‘he suuject unit are independent and separate from

sach other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discretion of

the opemator into a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose

T et B ey
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Case No. 5054

Order No. R~
{(2) That the gas price to be used in determining the payout

Aate ol Lhe Grace-atlantic well is 52¢ per MNCF plus BTU adjusl-

(3) That pursuant to the stipulation of the partics, the
Grace Atlantic well paid out on June 20, 1972.

{4) That to protect the operator from potential damage
which might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas
at the wellhead, the difference between 235¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment and 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjustment shall be paid
into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon among the parties.

(5) That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered
by the Commission, pursuant to hearing on.its own motion or motion
of either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,

- Cov et sy,
shall be paid to Michael P. Grace II, the operator, to,reimburse
Ao Yaoaaa ,,z,s:,.«; and Qophd e
him for any reimbursements he has had’ to make,as a result of a
change in Federal policy as to the price of natural gas at the |
wellhead, the remainder of which shall be paid to Hannifin and
Cook.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.
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., IN THEX MATTER OF THE HEARING
; CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSFE OF CONSIDERING:

CASF. NO.

Order No. ngilq3z “A

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN AND
JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION OF
REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPERATOR'S
WITHHOLDING PERIOD.

CRDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on A\_&Q‘b’(m““bzﬂ
1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexicv, before the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this day of September, 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:
(L) That due public notice having béen §iven as rFéquired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.
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Case No. 5054
Order No. R-4432-A

(2) That pursuant to Cases Nos. R-4819 and R-4836, heard
before an examiner of the 0il Conservation Commission on Septem-
ber 27, 1972, Order No. R-4432 was issued which force pooled the
S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,

South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That Order No. R=4432 created a standard communitized
unit comprised of 320 acres; named Michael P. Grace II the operatox
of said unit, established a risk factor of 25 percent to be
assessed against any non-consenting working interest and authorized
the drilling of the Grace Atlantic well which was drilled at a

standard location to which was dedicated the above-described

acreage. G ,3:’{0:-@3,}:,, - Sureafag %k Qormagdein Raarttes 2T,

it gt =

(4) On July 30, 1973, D. L. Hannifin and Joe Don Cook,
through their attorney, made application to the Commission seeking
a determination of the reasonable well costs of the Grace Atlantic
well, and a determination of when Michael P. Grace II had been
fully compensated for all reasonable well costs and the 25 percent
risk charges énd the pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to Hannifin and Cook on the well.

(S) That the parties stipulated to the following facts:

(a) Thaf the.original cost of the well is $439,986.35 as
was timely filed by the operator and is therefore subject

to the 25 percent risk factor provided in Order No.

R-4432.

(b) That additional charges have been incurred by
the operator in the amount of $25,694.75 and should

be divided equally between the parties.
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(c) That the Grace share of these costs (50 percent
of the original costs and 50 percent of the additional
costs) ie $232,840.56.

{d) That the Hannifin and Cook share of these
costs (50 percent of the original costs, a 25 percent
penalty thereon and 50 percent of the additiconal costs)
is $287,838.84.

(e) Thatthe total well costs are $520,679,40,

(€)Y That =sach party should ray 50 perxcent of the
reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates).

(g) That the reasonable charge for supeivision
pursuant to Commission Order No. R-4432, is $135 per
month which totals $405 for the months of April, May
and June, 1973; $202.50 of which should be paid by
each of the two parties.

(h) That the Grace total shgreN?f g}} gosts_is
$233,043.06. | |

(i) That the Hannifin and Cook share of all costs
is $288,041.34.

(3) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustwient is used, the pay out date including
taxes would be June 20, 1973 if a royalty figure of
18.75 percent is applied to the portion of the unit
leased by Hannifin and Cook.

(k) That if a price of 52¢ per MCF plus BTU
adjustment is used, the pay out date, including taxes,
would be June 22, 1973, if the Grace royalty of 21.85
percent on their portion of the unit is averaged with
the Hannifin and Cook royalty of 18.75 percent on
their portion of the unit for determining the cost

of the well.
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Case No. 5054
Order No. R-4432~A

(6) That the royalty for the Hannifin portion of this unit
is 18.75 percent and the royalty for the Grace portion 21.875
percent and each of these is independent and separate from the
other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discretion of the
operator into a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose of
determining the pay out date of the Grace Atlantic well.

(7) That there is a possibility of a rollback in the price
that is heing paid for the gas from th> Grace Atlantic well as a
resu1£ in a possible change in Federal policy.

(8) That such a rollback should not exdeed the present area

rate for the Permian Basin which is 35¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust- '

Fent.

Grace Atlantic well was paid out on June 20, 1973.

(9) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the

(10) That to protect the operator from potential Gamage which
might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas at the

wellhead. the difference between the 35¢ per MCF_plus BTU adjust-

parties.

{11y That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered

by the Commission, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motion
of either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,
Compensate
shall be paid to Michael P. Grace II, the operator, tokreémbuimxr
.%Eb qnwgﬂ\%6~ tnd Cacw ;Ln4LAL§**
nhim for any reimbursements he had had to make aspa result of a
changc in Federal policy as to the price of natural gas at the well-
head, the remainder of which shall be paid to Hannifin and Cook.

IT ISTHEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the 18.75 percent royalty of the Hannifin portion
pf the subject unit and the 21.875 percent royalty for the Grace
portion of the subject unit are independent and separate from

Each other and cannot be pooled or averaged at the discretion of

nto a uniform royalty percentage for the purpose

b o

the  opcaator

of determining the payout date of the Grace-Atlantic well,
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wellhead, the remainder of which shall ke paid tc

E:;e No. 5054
Order No. R-

(2) That the gas price to be used in determining the payout
date of the Grace-Atlantic well is 52¢ per MCF plus BTU adjust-
ment.,

(3) That pursuant to the stipulation of the parties, the
Grace Atlantic well paid out on June 20, 1972.

(4) That to protect the-operator from potential damage
which might result from a rollback in the price of natural gas
at the weilhead, the difference between 35¢ per MCF plus BTU

-

adiustment and 52¢ BTU adjustment shall be paid

Du

exr MCF plus
into escrow with an escrow agent agreed upon among the parties.
{5) That all funds shall remain in escrow until so ordered
by the Commission, pursuant to hearing on its own motion or motion
of either party, at which time all funds, or a proportion thereof,

Com peat L =
shall be paid to Michael P. Grace II the operator, toa

fetmburse
Lo Wit don oed C’uﬁ.’)rld s

him for any reimbursements he has had to make,as a result of a

change in Federal policy as to the price of _natural gas at_the

.o

annifin and
Cook.
(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.




P

 COMMYSSTYON OF MEW MEXICO FOR
" THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

BEFCRE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE 'ATTER OF THE HEARING
. CALLED Y THE OIL CONSERVATION

CASE NO. 5054

mﬁerNo.R—qq32‘A

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN AND
JOE DON COOK FOR DETERMINATION OF
REASONABLE WELL COSTS AND FOR AN
ORDER TERMINATING OPERATOR'S
WITHHOLDING PERIOD.

BY THE COMMISSION: .
This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on A\mﬁf 28 AR 2¢

1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commis~
sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

WOW, on this day of September, 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and belng fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been
this

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of thi
matter thereof.

{2) That pursuant to Cases Nos. R-4819 and R-4836, heard

before an examiner of the 0il Conserv Ou Septem—

BLLLIGE

ber 27, 1972, Order No. R-4432 was issued which force pocoled the
22

S/2 of Section 24, Township South, Range 26 East, NMPM,

South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

{3) That Order No. R-4432 created a standard communitized

unit comprisefgef 320 acrei, named Michael P. Grace II the operatoJ
of said unit, established a risk factor of 25 percent to he

assessed against any non-consenting working interest)and authorized

oo He 5 F unit $ob
the drilling of &o—emeem well !ihﬂ-eh—w.s 1lled at a."a df

for Seuth Carisbad - m"u» Gag Pool -

standard location
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